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Governor Calls Election for County Judge, in Accordance With Moultrie's Wishes 

How 1933 will 
be for you 

depends on you. THE SULLIVAN PROGRESS The depression is 
a good alibi 
for a loafer. 

ED C. BRANDENBURGER, PUBLISHER 
SULLIVAN, ILLINOIS, FRIDAY, JANUARY 27, 1933 77TH YEAR NO. 4 

Democrats Plan 
To Elect Their 
Circuit Judges 

Friends are Urging J. L. McLaugh
lin and Horace McDavid to As
pire to Judicial Honors. Three 
Men to Run. Election June 5th. 

Three circuit judges will be 
elected on June 5th in that dis
trict of which -Moultrie county 
consitutes a part. The other coun
ties in the district are Macon, 
Champaign, DeWitt, Piatt and 
Douglas. 

The present judges are republi
cans—Judge Baldwin of Decatur, 
Judge Leonard of Champaign and 
Judge Wamsley of Tuscola. The 
district is normally Republican, al
though all counties went Democra
tic in the November 8th election 
•on state, national and most coun
ty offices. All gave Congressman 
Dobbins a majority in his congres
sional race. 

Because of this condition Dem»-
crats feel that they can elect three 
judges in this circuit in June. 

Heretofore-it has usually been 
difficult to get candidates to make 
the race. Six years ago J. L. Mc
Laughlin of this city, L. O. Wil
liams of Clinton and Joseph Gul-
ick of Champaign were the Demo
cratic candidates. Judges Baldwin, 
"Wamsley and Boggs the Republi
cans were elected. It was re-elec
tion for Baldwin and Boggs. Judge 

(Continued on page 6) 

GRAND JURY TO 
MAKE REPORT SATURDAY 

The September grand jury which 
was in session two days last week 
is expected to make a report to 
Judge Wamsley Saturday when he 
will be here to preside at a session 
of the Circuit court. 

COUNTRY CLUB TO 
HAVE ANNUAL ELECTION 

C. S. Edwards May 
Run For Office 

Of County Judge 
C. S. Edwards, Justice of the 

Peace for Sullivan township is 
seriously thinking about being a 
candidate for the Democratic nom-

The annual meeting of the Sulli
van Country club will be held on 
Thursday night of this week. Offi
cers will be elected for the ensuing 
year and trophies will be given to 
those who won them last season. 
Dr. J. F. Lawson is present presi
dent of the club; A. E. McCorvie 
is vice president; F. W. Wood, is 
secretary and Carl Hill, treasurer, 

Club Women 
Will Have 

-Meeting Feb.J, 
Lovington, Bethany and Sullivan 

Members to Have Program on 
Thursday, Feb. 2 in Christian 
Church. 

Eed Cross Tells 
Of Appreciation 

Moweaqua Funds 
Treasurer Chester Horn of the 

Moultrie county chapter of the 
American Red Cross has a letter 
of acknowledgement of Moultrie's 
•donation to the Moweaqua disaster 
^relief. 

The letter which is from the St. 
Louis office reads: 

"I assure you we are most ap
preciative of very generous dona
tion from your community and on 
behalf of the families of the men 
who lost their lives at Moweaqua, i 
we desire to thank your chapter | 
committee, the branch officials and 
any individuals who contributed. 

"Yours very truly, 
"Miss Eula James 
Chapter Service." 

LOYAL DAUGHTERS HAD 
PARTY AT YARNELL HOME| 

The Loyal Daughters of Chris
tian church met at the country 
home of Mrs. Hazel Yarnell, Wed
nesday. A pot luck dinner wa9 
served at one o'clock. Thirty-five 
ladies and five children were pres
ent, making a total of forty per
sons. 

Following the dinner was the 
business session, conducted by the 
president, Miss Mamie Patterson. 

Mrs. Rose Lewis had charge oi 
the afternoon's entertainment, 
which consisted of a variety oi 
games. In a shoe and stocking con
test, Mrs. Albert Walker proved 
to be the winner. 

There was also a debate on Pro
hibition and a questions and an
swer game. The last number was 
the song "Blest Be the Tie That 
Binds" by the assembly, followed 
by a closing prayer by the class 
teacher, Mrs. Stella Ellis. 

The next meeting will be a 
night party and will take place at 
the home of Mrs. Blanche Carroll, 
February 27th. 

SHELLEY RHODES 
DIED IN GULFPORT 

Shelley Rhodes, 56, died Satur
day in Gulf port, Mississippi. The 
remains were shipped to the Mc-
Mullin Funeral home in this city. 
Burial took place Monday in the 
Kellar cemetery. 

Deceased was a son of the late 
Mr. and Mrs. Hilory Rhodes. He 
spent most of his lifetime wander
ing over the country and occa
sionally passed through here. He 
would visit at the Jim Rhodes 
home. 

DANIEL HALL FLEMING 

Sam B. Hall has a newspaper 
clipping telling about the death of 
Daniel Hall Fleming in Caifornia 
recently. The item states that he 
was born in Sullivan March 17, 
1840 and a few years later the 
family moved to Drakeford, Iowa. 
He served in the civil war and la
ter moved" to Kansas. It seems that 
nobody here remembers this par
ticular family. 

ination for county judge, to fill 
the vacancy caused by the death of 
Judge Jennings. 

Judge Edwards comes from a 
pioneer central Illinois family. 
His grandfather Gideon Edwards 
left Kentucky in 1830 and settled 
in Coles county where he rose to 
prominence serving as judge and 
also as county superintendent. One 
of his sons was John True Ed
wards who united in maiTiage witn 
Margaret Reed of Shelby county. 
To this couple a numOer of chil
dren were born, one of whom is 
Charles S. Edwards, the subject 
of this sketch, who first saw the 
light of day in Whitley township 
in the year 1862. After attaining 
maturity he prepared himself to 
teach school and from 1879 to 
1899 he served in such capacity in 
Moultrie schools. In the mean
time he had read law and in 1899 
was admitted to the bar. Two 
years later he married Miss Jes
sie Edmiston and has since tfyjc 
time resided in Sullivan with the 
exception of one year. In 1906-07 
he resided in South Dakota and 
was also admitted to the Par 
there. 

In an official capacity he served 
this city as police magistrate 12 
years and is now serving his fifth 
year as justice of the peace. He 
was first appointed to fill a vacan
cy and then nominated and elect
ed on the Democratic ticket. 

The three women's federated 
clubs of this county will meet in a 
joint session Thursday, February 
2nd at the Christian church in this 
city. The clubs are from Loving-
ton, Bethany and Sullivan. 

Mrs. John Emel of Bethany, the 
county president, will preside. 

The meeting will be called to 
order at 10:45. 

First on the program is a busi
ness session. 

There will be talks by the club 
presidents—Mrs. Anna Hopkins of 
Bethany; Mrs. John Lorenson of 
Lovington and Mrs. Ray Isaacs of 
Sullivan. 

Potluck at 12:15. 
The afternoon session starts at 

1:30. 
Music—Friends in Council. 
Talk on club work—Miss Clorie 

Dawson of Lovington. 
Music—Lovington club. 
Address—Mrs. Roland Pease of 

Decatur. • 
Music—Bethany club. 
Adjournment. 0 

BURGLARS OPERATING 
INDUSTRIOUSLY IN 

THIS COMMUNITY 

Some amateur crooks seem to 
have launched a crime wave here 
in Sullivan. Within recent weeks 
several places were entered. 

Early Sunday morning the 
Loveless meat market was entered 
through breaking in a rear door. 
$6.50 was taken. 

Ed Moore's store at Bruce waa 
burglarized and theit the crooks 
seem to have made their biggest 
haul in an assortment of merchan
dise. 

The West End elevator office 
was broken into but not much of 
anything taken. 

Gasoline was stolen at the Jim 
Rhodes filling station on Hamilton 
street. 

Wednesday night the gas was 
syphoned out of Leslie Horn's car 
south of town and the battery was 
stolen. 

LOVINGTON GANGSTERS 
RAIDED EIGHT HOUSES 

Lovington had an organization 
of "baby gangsters." Eight houses 
were broken into before the offi
cials apprehended the desperadoes. 
Mostly small stuff was taken. The 
boys starting on this career of 
crime were Leo Mardis 13, Jack 
Coward 11 and Fred Howard 14. 
All we.ve bound over to await tjae 
action of the grand jury. Each 
gave a $200 bond. 

MORE RED CROSS GOODS 
A case containing over 100 

sweaters was received by Mrs. 
Clyde Harris Thursday morning 
from the Red Cross. Supervisors 
will distribute these garments 
where needed. The colors are dark 
blue and maroon. 

All Signs Point 
To big Checker 

Tourney In Feb. 
W. H. Walker, local manager ot 

a state-wide checker tournament 
is getting much encouragement 
out of the letters and post cards 
that are arriving, telling of check
er wizards who will be here for the 
big two-day affair. 

He says he has heard of players 
from Rock Island, Rockford, Og-
den, Peoria, Madison, Wis., Cham
paign, Urbana, Salem, Watson, 
Charleston, Vermillion, Benton 
and Christopher. 

County Gaines 
Just to kind of keep in trim, the 

county players are hitting the king 
row hard. Tuesday night, C. A. 
Corbin, Joe H. Wood, W. H. Walk
er, Clarence Gould and Claude 
Gbuld, met Lake City players on a 
checker board in Brutus Ham's 
store. The result was 113 for Sul
livan to 87 for Lake City. The 
Lake players were B. Ham, Butler 
Tudor, Clyde Dixon, John Stabler 
and John Nolan. 

Next Tuesday night the Lake 
City boys will play a return match 
here. 

BEULAH BOLIN 
ASUICIDE 

A telegram reached Mrs. Aman
da Bolin Thursday afternoon, tell
ing of the death of her daughter, 
Beulah. The telegram stated that 
she had committed suicide by 
shooting in St. Louis Thursday 
morning. 

Francis Purvis and L. W. Mc^ 
'Mullin at once left for St. Louis 
to bring the body to this city. No 
funeral arrangements have been 
made. 

She was the only daughter of 
Mrs. Amanda Bolin and received 
her education in local schools. She 
later took a course in nursing in 
St. Louis and has since been em
ployed in that city. 

Rev. McCallister 
To be Chaplin of 

The State Senate 
Rev. Raymond McCallister of 

Bethany, has been notified by Sen
ator Clifford of his appointment 
as chaplain of the state senate. 

The Bethany Christian church 
pastor will officiate during the 
week beginning January 30th. 
This recognition is quite an honor 
for both Rev. McCallister and for 
Moultrie county. 

M uertisincr 

INSTRUMENTAL SPECIAL 
AT M. E. CHURCH SUNDAY 

Brass instrumental music will 
feature the Sunday evening ser
vice at the Methodist church this 
Sunday night. The featured instru
ments will be trombone, cornet, 
and the melophones. Plans are be
ing made for a melophone quartet, 
a combination that probably no 
one in this community has ever 
seen or heard. There will also be 
mixed horn quartet, horn duets 
and horn solos. A brief sermon will 
be preached by Rev. Lawrence. 
The service for the first Sunday 
night in February is being plan-, 
ned by the committee from the 
choir. A program not using the 
choir is being organized. We cor
dially invite you to attend. 

D'YE LIKE ANGEL FOOD? 

The Loyal Daughters of the 
Christian church are going to bake 
Angel Food Friday and Saturday. 
These cakes, iced and delivered, 
only 50c. Telephone orders to 
Mrs. Chester Horn or Mrs. G. It. 
Fleming. 

MRS. ARCHER'S WILL 

The will of the late Mrs. Maudi 
Cook Archer has been filed in 
court. It leaves her entire estate 
to her sister, Mrs. Lodoska B. Hol-
brook of Des Moines, Iowa. The 
instrument was made July 9, 1923 
and witnessed by M. A. Gilford 
and Mrs. Ella Harbaugh. 

When money is plentiful, peo
ple buy anywhere at any price. 
When money is not so plentiful, 
they buy where they know they 
will get every possible bit that a 
cent will pay for. 

That is where The Progress 
comes in on the deal. The Progresa 
each week goes- into most of the 
homes of this community. From 
what folks tell us, it is a welcome 
visitor. It brings news about the 
readers' friends. It tells the coun
ty news. It has editorials, special 
features and ADVERTISEMENTS 

These advertisements are es
pecially interesting these days, ±or 
they tell where the hard-pressed 
dollar can do it's best job. That is 
really the important thing. Gro
cery bargain lists are closely scan
ned. They ought to be. There are 
several in the paper this week to 
which we call your especial at
tention. There are Beauty ads that 
will interest the women and there 
are a lot of other things that folks 
will want to read. 

Advertisements are the guns 
with which merchants go into bat 
tie to capture the elusive dollar 
The merchant who fails to adver 
tise because times are hard, is like 
the fellow who throws away his 
gun when the enemy confronts 
him in force. 

There never was a better time 
to advertise. There never was a 
better time to build goodwill for 
your business. There never was a 
better time to lay a foundation on 
which to build a bigger business 
when better times come—surely 
they'll come. America isn't whip
ped, by any means. It still has all 
the real wealth it ever had. The 
depression is simply a credit de
flation and the money has gone in
to hiding. It takes salesmanship to 
get it back into circulation. It 
takes bargains and wonderful 
values to bring the dollar into the 
store and make the cash register 
ring. Merchants these days must 
be salesmen, not merely order tak
ers. The salesman's best assistant 
has always been advertising. 

The advertising circular is all 
O. K. But it enters the home with 
the implied intent of prying your 
money out of your pocket. The 
weekly newsppaper comes into the 
home as a friend and in a friendly 
spirit and atmosphere brings to 
your attention the merchandising 
offers of your home town mer
chants. 

You know most of these things. 
Readers can always assist a news
paper by buying from those who 
patronize its columns with their 
ads. The advertising merchant is 
the man who draws trade to a 
community. He is a builder. 

Getting back to the grocery ads. 
—don't forget to read them—the 
grocer who brings a customer to 
town to buy some of his groceries 
is doing the town a good turn. 
That customer may buy some oth
er things before he leaves here. 

Newspaper advertising is a com
munity builder. Folks away from 
here judge Sullivan's enterprise 
by the merchants' ads in local pa
pers. 

BIRTHDAY PARTY 
FOR MRS. EARL HORN 

In honor of the birthday anni
versary of Mrs. Earl Horn, neigh
bors and friends gathered at the 
Horn home Wednesday with well 
filled baskets for a potluck dinner. 

Those present, besides the Horn 
family, were Mr. and Mrs. Henry 
Daum, Mrs. Orville Seitz, Mrs. 
Virgil Cookson, Mrs. Will Elder, 
Mrs. Martin Strohl, Mrs. Tom Kin-
sel, Mrs. Ezra Selby and son 
Dwayne and Earl Waggoner, 

Charles Shuman 
Again Farm 

Bureau Pres. 
Annual Meeting Held Here Satur

day. Reports Are Heard and Di
rectors and Township Chair 
men are Elected for Ensuing 
Year. 

The annual meeting of the Moul
trie County Farm Bureau held 
last Saturday in Sullivan was one 
of the most successful of recent 
years. The program was such that 
it held the interest of the capacity 
crowd of members and their fam
ilies through the entire clay. Mr. 
F. A. Gougler, director of Pro
duce Marketing for the I. A. A. 
was the main speaker of the day 
and he gave a clear cut picture ot 
the demands of organized agricul
ture. 

At the business session in the 
morning the officers and directors 
for the ensuing year were elected 
and the various reports were pre
sented." 

The newly elected officers are: 
President, Charles B. Shuman; 
Vice Pres., H. P. Bicknell; secre
tary, J. G. Albright; and treasurer 
H. S. Reedy. The following men 
were elected from the various 

* 
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High Glee Clubs 
Present Operetta 
| Tuesday, Jan. 31 

The operetta "Oh Doctor!" will 
be presented by the Sullivan H. S. 
Glee clubs on Tuesday, Jan. 31. at 
8 p. m. in the high school audi
torium. Presentation is by permis
sion of the Publishers, The Ray
mond A. Hoffman Company, Chi
cago, 111. 

The operetta is directed by 
Susan Roney. 

Cast: 
Doctor Drinkwater, proprietor 

of Drinkwater Sanitarium—Deau 
Harshman. 

Mrs. Weakly—Marie Watts. 
Mrs. Crossly, patient in sani

tarium—Eleanor Cummins. 
Doctor Slaughter—Dale Arman-

trout. 
Doctor Cuttem, three doctors at 

sanitarium—Bill Richardson. 
Dr. Coffin—Woodrow Spaugh. 
Rainbow, colored servant at 

sanitarium—Edmund Scheer. 
Bessie, maid at sanitarium— 

Evalyn Dunscomb. 
Honor, pretending to be Glory 

—Mary Emalyn Clark. 
Madam Chere, her mother— 

Mildred Colclasure. 
Glory Drinkwater, doctor Drink 

water's granddaughter —Beatrice 
Hill. 

Pancho, Mexican cowboy—Rich 
ard Poland. 

Philip, young ranch owner— 
Hugh Grote. 

Jim—Leo Horn 
Old Timer, from Philip's ranch 

—Leo Jenne. 
Bob, Glory's fiancee—Paul Mc 

David. 
Cynthia, his cousin—Charlotte 

Baker. 
Manuel, Mexican rustler—Bill 

Fleming. 
Chorus 

Jane Foster, Margaret L. Schaer 
Lucinda Walker, Dorothy Chapin, 
Evelyn Quinn, Rhoda Belle Dun
can, Gertrude Shirey, Helen Me 

ATTENDED FATHER'S 
FUNERAL IN INDIANA 

Mr. and Mrs. J. H. Hughes and 
family were in Indiana the early 
part of the week attending the 
funeral of her father, James H. 
Johnson who died Saturday. He 
had been a paralytic for the past 
three years. 

(Continued on Page 6) 

CHARLOTTE DUNCAN 
OPENS BEAUTY PARLOR 

Miss Charlotte Duncan is open
ing a beauty parlor at her home 
on Hamilton street Saturday. She 
is a daughter of Mr. and Mrs. D. 
W. Duncan and received her pro
fessional training in Mrs. Heller's 
School of Beauty Culture in Deca
tur. 

WILL MAKE BROOMS 
Fred Breisler is getting ready 

to manufacture whisk brooms at 
his home in the south part of 
town. He is an expert broom mak
er and will make a superior pro
duct. 

Ed Batman Died 
Saturday, Was 

Buried Tuesday 
M. E. Batman died Saturday 

night at his home in this city. He 
had long been ill. 

Funeral services were held at 
the M. E. church Tuesday after
noon, in charge of Rev. L. L. Law
rence. Burial was in Seass ceme
tery in charge of the McMullin 
Funeral Home. Pall Bearers were 
nephews as follows: Ray Batman, 
Alec Batman, Forrest Powell, 
Ralph Sager, Claude Sager and 
Glenn Sager. 

Ed Batman (as he was general
ly known) was born in Jasper 
county October 15, 1868 and at 
time of death was 64 years, 3 
months and 6 days of age. 

When 12 years of age he came 
to Moultrie county with his par
ents. In 1893 he was united in 
marriage with Edith Davis. She 
died in 1922. He is survived by his 
daughter, Mrs. Irene Welty of 
Findlay and Miss Pauline of this 
city. He also leaves the following 
brothers and sisters:.Miss Ida and 
Green Batman of Sullivan; Har
vey Batman of Mattoon and Mrs. 
Minnie Sager of Kirksville. 

During his active years, Mr. 
Batman farmed south of Bethany. 
He retired after the death of his 
wife. 

Co. Judge To 
Be Elected Ou 

Mon., Juue 5 
Governor Orders Election in Ac

cordance with Supervisors wish
es. Several Petitions of Demo
crats Already in Circulation. 

J. C. HOUSEHOLD SCIENCE 
CLUB FAMILY PART/ 

The Jonathan Creek Household-
Science club held its annual fam
ily party at the home of Mr. and 
Mrs. J. J. Ryan on Friday even
ing. Owing to bad weather and 
sickness a number were unable to 
be present. 

The evening was spent in 
games and contests in which ev
eryone took part and a round of 
fun was enjoyed by all. 

Refreshments were served. All 
departed at a late hour. 

Those present were Mr. and 
Mrs. Ralph Seaman and family. 
Mr. and Mrs. Russel Freesh and 
sons. Mr. and Mrs. Jas. Pound and 
family, Mr. and Mrs. W. K. Bolin 
and family. Mr. and Mrs. Guy 
Bolin and family Mr. and Mrs. 
John Bracken and daughter, Mr. 
and Mrs. John Dolan and family 
and Mr. and Mrs. J. J. Ryan and 
sons. 

Governor H§ni'y Horner has ac
ceded to the wishes of the people 
of Moultrie county, as expressed in 
a resolution adopted by the Board 
of Supervisors, and has set April 
4th for a primary to select can
didates for county judge. This is 
also the day for township elec
tions. The day for election of 
county judge was set for Jun« 
5th, which is also the date for 
electing three circuit judges and 
one judge of the supreme court. 
Under these arrangements a coun
ty judge can be elected to fill the 
vacancy caused by the death of 
Judge John E. Jennings, without 
much additional expense. 

Governor Horner issued a proc
lamation calling for these elec
tions and the matter was certified 
to the county court of this county, 
through the office of Secretary of 
State Edward J. Hughes. 

Since the matter is definitely 
settled that a judge will be elect
ed and that anybody is eligible, it 
is expected that a number of can
didates will enter the primary. 

The first candidate to start cir
culating petitions is former state 
senator Col. Raymond Delos Meek
er. C. S. Edwards has also secured 
the necessary blanks from the 
county clerk. There is some talk 
that Justice L. Lambrecht Is con
sidering the matter. All of these 
are Democrats and they do not ex
haust the field of possibilities. 
Several more justices of the peace 
are doubtless giving the matter 
some consideration. 

On the Republican side there is 
much speculation as to who will 
enter the race. If some of those 
who have judicial aspirations 
knew for a certainty who the 
Democratic candidate would be, 
they might throw their hats Into 
the judicial ring. 

The first day for filing peti
tions of candidacy with County 
Clerk Chipps is January 28th and 
the last day is February 13th. 

JUDGE KASTEL HELD 
COURT HERE WEDNESDAY 

Judge Thomas Kastel of Monti-
cello held a session of the county 
court here Wednesday morning. 

Letters of administration were 
granted in the estate of Sheldon 
Rhodes, to Chester Horn. 

In the estate of the late Frank 
W. Furtherer, letters of adminis
tration were issued to Frank New 
bould. 

Forrest W. Wood was named 
conservator for Isaac Hagerman. 
He gave bond with the American 
Bonding Co., of Baltimore in the 
sum of $2000. 

R. J. Pierce, R. P. Leeds and G. 
W. Spaugh were named appraisers 
in the estate of the late John E. 
Pifer of E. Nelson township. 

MRS. GEORGE KRACHT 
DIED WEDNESDAY MORN. 

Mr. and Mrs. John Kracht of 
this city received a message Wed
nesday morning that their son 
George's wife had died at Burling
ton, Iowa. Accompanied by their 
daughter, Mrs. Lois Campbell and 
daughter Alta Mae, they left 
Wednesday morning to attend the 
funeral. 

Deceased was an Iowa girl and 
was about 22 years of age. She 
leaves her husband, who is em
ployed as a bus driver. One child 
born to the couple died about a 
year ago. 

FRANK M. STEVENS 
WAS 89 ON MONDAY 

McClure First 
Candidate For 

Mayor To File M f 
The first candidate to file his pe

tition for the city primary is Chas. 
F. McClure, who seeks to be Sulli
van's first mayor under commis
sion form of government. Mr. Mc
Clure is a former alderman. 

The first day for filing was Jan
uary 18th. The last day of filing 
will be February 2nd. City Clerk 
J. E. Martin stated at 1 o'clock 
Thursday that the McClure peti
tion was the only one filed. 

Other petitions are in circula
tion. C. E. McFerrin, present may
or will doubtless enter the pri
mary and petition for him has 
been circulated. Petitions for B. N. 
Luke, W. M. Lane, Harry Fulk and 
H. Y. Kingrey, all present alder
men, were being signed in the 
Luke garage. So also was the peti
tion of Raymond Bupp. All of 
these are for commissioner. Re
port says that Harry Fulk and H. 
Y. Kingrey have not given permis
sion for filing their petitions. I t 
was stated Thursday that Alder
man A. R. Poland was being urged 
to file for commissioner. 

At the March 14th primary, 
two candidates for mayor and 
eigh^ for commissioner will be 
named. At the election April 18th 
half of this number will be elect
ed. There are no ward Unes under 
commission form, neither are 
there party lines. ^ ' 

EARL WALKER BUYS 
DULCENA PURVIS FARM-

AT MASTER'S SALE 

>--' 

One of Sullivan's fine old men 
observed his 89th birthday anni
versary Monday. He is F. M. Stev
ens, a veteran of the Civil War. 

The health of "Uncle Frank" »S 
good and he daily takes his walks 
uptown where he spends some ot 
his time playing "seven-up" with 
some more of the youngsters of 
his age. He is an ardent Democrat 
and .ereatly rejoiced in the Roose-
velt-Horner victories. 

Earl Walker Saturday bougnt 
the Dulcena Purvis farm located 
southeast of this city at Masters 
sale for $3321.53. The land was, 
sold in a partition of the estate. 
The price paid is approximately 
$17 per acre. One hundred acres 
of the farm are in cultivation and 
the balance is good pasture land. 
There are improvements on the 
place. 

B 

PENTECOSTAL CONVENTION 

Quite a number of ministers 
from different parts of the state 
were in Sullivan this week attend
ing a convention held in the Pen
tecostal church here. 

y A 
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fgepitor's Cha|r 
Abundantly satisfied: How excellent is thy loving kind

ness, O God! therefore the children of men put their trust 
under the shadow of thy wings. They shall be abundantly 
satisfied with the fatness of thy house; and thou shalt make 
them drink of the river of thy pleasures.—Psalm 36:7, 8. 

Never once since the world began 
Has the sun ever once stopped shining. 
His face very often we could not see, 
And we grumbled at his inconstancy; 
But the clouds were really to blame, not he. 
For behind them he was shining. 

And so behind life's darkest clouds 
God's love is always shining. 
We veil it at times with our faithless fears 
And darken our sight with our foolish tears* 
But in time the atmosphere always clears, 
For His love is always shining. 

—John Oxenham 

The Forgotten Taxpayers' Streets 
Illinois cities want more of the road funds for use on 

• their streets. They are entitled to this consideration. 
Under present plans of spending taxes collected for 

highway purposes, the state builds a hard road past a farm
er's home. The township, through its road and bridge tax 
and its special oil tax builds other good roads past his place. 
This is fine. It is as it should be. 

But there seems to be a forgotten taxpayer in this pres
ent road program. He's the fellow who lives on an unimprov
ed city street. He helps pay for all of this highway improve
ment and gets less out of it than anybody else. 

Today many of these taxpayers cannot get out to the 
hard roads. Their streets are impassable. In case of fire, no 
fire truck could come to their rescue. 

So we plead for the taxpayer who is forgotten in the 
present plan of road building. He pays a road and bridge 
tax, he pays his city's street and alley tax, he pays a special 
oil tax, he'pays a gasoline tax for highway maintenance and 
last but not least he pays an automobile license tax. He has 
been patient in the past. He has not been heard to grumble 
and complain. When his streets were impassable, he simply 
stayed home or he and his family walked. 

But as the burden of taxation grows greater, it is awak-. 
ening him. He now demands recognition. He demands a lit
tle more attention. 

Demands are being made in the Legislature that some 
I hf .the tax levied on gasoline be given to the cities for street 
i -iwrk and repair. Demands are also being made that more 

of the special oil tax, be given to the cities for use on their 
--- airelets. The forgotten tax payer — in so far as street im

provements are concerned—is asking for a more fair share 
^af,the taxes he pays for highway construction and mainten-

•^^Sance. 

The Farm Sales of Yesteryear 
Present day conditions have very effectually checked a 

movement from farm to city. In fact, it seems assured that 
a movement from city to country will soon take on such 
proportions as to be noticeable. 

But a few short years ago this was the season of the 
year for farm sales. Auctioneers were kept busy and farm
ers who expected to have sales would get their dates sched
uled weeks ahead. There were different kinds of sales, each 
having the same object—the disposal of farm equipment, 
livestock, etc. 

Many were "Closing-Out" sales. This usually meant that 
the owner had decided to quit farming and to go to the city 
to live and work. Others were sales given by farmers mov
ing from one farm to another one. Some were sales of an 
accumulation of excess farm equipment and livestock. 
Sometimes two or more farmers would pool their excess and 
have a sale of it. 

Now there are very few sales of any kind. To a certain 
extent community sales have taken their place. But the one 

,big reason seems to be that the farmer is sticking to the 
farm. He knows he is there close to his food supply. He is 
close to schools that are open and functioning. He knows 
that, though prices for farm products are very, very low, he 
can better wait out the tide of the depression on a farm than 
he can in a city, where he would be but one more added to 
.the already large number of unemployed, who are being fed 

<& 1)v belief agencies. 
; Will the "Farm Sale" as a going institution ever blos

som forth again to its proportions of a few years ago? Per
haps so, but we doubt whether it will be the first step of a 
farmer who wants to leave the farm for the city. The big city 
is the scene of calamity and disaster in times like these. 

Improving the Government 
The 20th Amendment to the Constitution of the United 

States has been adopted.*Missouri was the 36th state to rati
fy it. Less than a year ago Congress passed the resolution 
putting the Amendment up to the states. Three fourths, or 
36, were required to ratify it. All that is now required is an 
official proclamation. 

This Amendment is what is known as the "Lame Duck" 

amendment. It does away with the short session of congress. 
It changes the date for the inauguration of the President. 

Under the old laws now in effect a short session of 
Congress was held every two years, beginning in December 
following the November election. The President and Con
gressmen, elected in November, under the old law, do not 
take office until March 4th, which meant that the short ses
sion of Congress was in control of and often dominated by, 
congressmen who had been defeated for re-election in No
vember. As is the case this year, these "Lame Duck" con
gressmen are a wrecking crew and' clutter up things. Most 
of them are a nuisance. The present short session of Con
gress— the last in history—is one that the country is asham
ed of. It is playing horse and cutting capers, instead of get
ting down to business. 

Under the new law, as embodied in the 20th Amend
ment, there will be no more short session of Congress. The 
newly elected congressmen will take office and Congress 
will go into session January 3rd. The newly elected presi
dent will be inaugurated January 20th, instead of March 
•vth as heretofore. 

This-will make the government more responsive to the 
will of the people as expressed in the November elections. 

It is an important step forward. It seems strange that it 
was so long delayed. 

Satisfying Job Seekers — Or Economy 
A prominent Democratic politician expressed himself 

as follows at Springfield the other day: "We Democrats are 
d—n fools. When it happens that we do get control of the 
state administration, we take our promises too seriously. 
We at once proceed to cut down on the number Of payroll 
jobs. We reduce the number on the state payroll and conse
quently are unable to take care of the many thousands who 
want jobs. They get sore. When a new campaign comes 
around they have lost their enthusiasm. 

"Now take the Republicans — when they get into of
fice, do they ever cut down on the state payroll? Not so you 
could notice it! They fill all the old jobs and make a few 
thousands more. They keep their fellows in good humor. 
They take care of them. Then when an election comes 
around, they've got a big working army, a well-finaced ma
chine. And it seems that the people like that sort of thing." 

After giving this friend's grievance serious consid
eration, we still contend that we hope that Judge Horner 
will live up to his economy promises. It gives us greater joy 
to hear of a useless payroll job abolished, than it does to 
hear of a friend given a political plum. We believe that the 
old-style political brigandage and piracy as manifested by 
padded payrolls, is out of date and out of favor. The people 
want economy. That is what Governor Horner will give 
them. If he breaks that campaign promise, he'll be a disap
pointment. 

Potlikker 
(By A. Marrowbone) 

erous post card showers in hope 
of getting the office back in third 
class before March 4th. 

Joe Wood Denies. 
Rumors That He 
Committed Suicide 

Joe H. Wood, Jr., is not dead. 
He did not commit suicide in St. 
Louis. In fact he is very mucn 
alive and rather distressed abou*. 
the exaggerated rumors pertain
ing to his health. 

Rumors circulated in this city 
Saturday that Mr. Wood had been 
found dead in St. Louis and thai-
he had fore-stalled the Grim Reap
er and passed out by his own deed. 

Mrs. Wood heard about it and 
called up Monticello where Joe 
runs a poolroom. "Is this you 
Joe?" she said. "It is" said Joe. 
"Where are you talking from?" 
she asked. "Why from Monticello, 
of course" said Joe. "Oh, I'm so 
glad" said she, "that you're still 
on earth. They said you were 
dead." 

So Joe racked his cues and lets 
another fellow in charge while he 
came to Sullivan to show in flesh 
and blood that he was far from 
being a corpse. In fact he said 
that's the last thing he ever ex
pects to be. 

To celebrate Joe's being all 
right, Bill Walker and the rest ot 
the checker players took him along 
to Lake City the other night and 
had him sit in on the games. Tne 
Lake City guys looked rather as
kance at what to them appeared 
like a much animated dead man, 
but finally were convinced that 
Joe was very much alive. 

And so in conclusion—Joe Wood 
is not dead. He is 100% alive. 

Boy Scout News 
The big circus for which the 

Scouts have been preparing will 
be held in the Armory the night ol j 
February 9th, according to infor-j 
mation given by Scoutmaster 
Baugher. I 

Among other features will be1 

"Voudvil of 50 years ago" by 
those two wonderful old troupers! 
Johnson & Chambers. Franklin; 
and his Cowboys and Chandu the 
Magician have also been secured! 
at great cost. i 

* * * 
The Scouts are planning a Fath

er & Son and Mother & Daughter 
banquet during Scout week. More 
information on this will be forth
coming later. 

Brandy Sauce i 

THE CAT IN THE 
TREE 

(By H. S. Butler) 

The Rev. Elijah Bixler, pastor 
of the Potlikker Union church has 
protested against the late Satur
day night checker games at 'che 
general store. He says there is a 
sleeping and snoring reaction in 
the amen coi'ner Sunday mornings 
which disturb divine worship. 

Ferd Applegate sold his old 
lighting cock, the Rhode Island 
Red rooster last Saturday to a 
huxster from Hawksnest. He took 
it all out in trade, getting a card 
of bachelor buttons and a G. string 
for his fiddle. 

Doc McDuffy says he has nad 
several races with the Stork re
cently. He won three times, lost 
twice and had one tie. Mrs. Mc
Duffy went on a collecting tour 
for Doc the other day and return
ed with three hubbard squashes, 
five pounds of salt pork and a bag 
of dried apples. Dos says it takes 
gas to run his "Lizzie." 
• Deacon Si Hawkins, hearing 

strange noises at his hen house on 
Monday night, and seeing a figure 
in the darkness that looked like 
the escaping thief; fired both bar
rels of his trusty shot gun at the 
fleeing miscreant. Next morning 
Aunt Sarry found the entire seat 
blasted from the Deacon's seco.id 
best pair of overalls which she 
had put on the garden scarecrow. 

Postmaster Harry Proctor re
ports that a post card which pass
ed through the office the other day 
addressed to Grandma Bruce, con
veys the news that her son in Ok
lahoma had been elected Justice 
of the Peace in the recent Demo
cratic landslide. 

The Ladies Aid Society which 
was to have met at the home of 
Mrs. Ferd Applegate Tuesday af
ternoon, postponed the meeting on 
account of Ferd's hound dog kill
ing a skunk under the parlor. Ferd 
said it was a stinkin' shame. 

Jake Fitchew our enterprising 
village blacksmith plays the bass 
drum in the Neddleseye band. The 
director says that Jake plays with' 
feeling and can execute the "thun
der rolls" with dexterity. 

Miss Sofrona Suesberry enter
tained a number of her girl (?) 
friends at a bridge party at her 
home Saturday night. Refresh
ments of long torn chewing gum 
and hoarhound candy were served. 
No prizes were given as Fronie is 
a church member and leads the 
church choir. 

On account of the depression 
the Potlikker post office was re
duced to the fourth class. Post
master Harry Proctor, the Repub
lican incumbent has been put un
der civil service. It looks like 
Harry will be a Republican hold-
Harrv will be a Republican hold-
the Democrats are planning num-

Ten Years Ago 
(January 26, 1923) 

Leslie Atchison Was tendered a 
birthday surprise party at his 
home Monday night. 

G. S. Thompson celebrated his 
56th birthday anniversary Janu
ary 19th. 

Marriage licenses were issued to 
Burgess Harden 18 and Mary Sex
ton 19, both of Jonathan Creek; 
to Harlan Andrews 28 and Opal 
Elder 28. 

Harve Hawkins, county treasur
er had purchased the M. A. Mattox 
property in the south part of town 
and was moving his family here 
from Gays. 

Work was started this week on 
drilling for Okaw oil on the A. h . 
Davis farm near Cook's bridge. 

Yeggs robbed the Wabash and 
I. C. depots and got $26 for their 
trouble. 

W. D. Patterson and J. P. 
Lanum were opening a store in the 
Terrace Block. 

EXTRA—EXTRA—FIRST 
FISH STORIES OF SEASON 

Joe Waggoner and Tobe Rhodes 
went fishing at the river the other 
day. Joe decided to cross a part of 
the stream on a log. The bai*k 
came off the log and Joe went in
to about four feet of water. He 
held onto the log and made the 
shore. He says "Tobe just laugh
ed." The fish at Waggoner's cafe 
are still of the shipped-in kind. 

Bill Ward?/ Pete Light and Heiz 
Sona went fishing at Pifer's Park 
Tuesday—some folks say it was at 
Vogelsong's. The location does not 
matter much. The fresh air and 
exertion did the boys some good 
and they did the fish no harm. 

On Sunday morn not long ago 
I heard a cat go, mew. 

I looked around me on the ground 
There was no 

cat in view. 

I raised my eyes 
and looked 
above 

And what then 
did I see? 

A white cat sat 
upon a limb 

Up in a big oak 
tree. 

And then on 
Monday morn I looked 

He had not moved a bit, 
It seemed to .me that in that tree 

That cat did like to sit. 

On Tuesday then I told a cop 
He knew just what to do, 

He said "Climb up and get the cat 
And bring him down with you." 

But J'm not used to climbing trees 
Some forty feet or more, 

If I should fall from that great 
height 

I know I would be sore. 

I think if I should fall that far 
I'd surely break a leg, 

But still I'm more inclined to think 
I'd spatter like an egg. 

On Wednesday and till Thursday 
morn 
The cat stayed in the tree, 

But when I looked up Thursday 
noon 

No cat then could I see. 

I looked around about the tree 
No cat was on the ground, 

So I assume that he came down 
And was all safe and-sound. 

The lesson that the cat has learn
ed 

One that he should rehearse, 
Is that when climbing down a tree 

He must be in reverse. 

REV. ATTEBERRY.TO 
PREACH AT ALLENVILLE 

Rev. Atteberry of Lovington 
will preach Friday night of this 
week at the Allenville Methodist 
church. All are invited. 

MRS. ELDER IMPROVING 
Mrs. Lee Elder who underwent 

an operation at the Mattooh hos
pital last week, and who was seri
ously ill for a time, is improving 
rapidly and expects to be able to 
come to her home the latter part 
of this-week. 

—Mr. and Mrs. Dave Cummins 
are invited to see a show at The 
Grand as guests of The Progress. 

—Mr. and Mrs. Otto Frederick 
and daughter Mary Lou of Peoria 
visited with Mr. and Mrs. Wes 
Clark Saturday and Sunday. 

LOCALS 
—Mrs. C. M. Forrester and 

daughter Odele of Harvel visited 
over the week end at the home of 
Dr. and Mrs. W. B. Kilton. 

—Mr. and Mrs. W. T. MacDon-
ald of Fostoria, Ohio arrived on 
Wednesday for a visit at the home 
of the former's mother, Mrs. Cath
erine MacD.onald and family. They 
returned to their home, Saturday. 

—Mrs. Willard Clevenger and 
daughter Eleanor of Southern In
diana visited with Mrs. Clevenger's 
sister in law, Mrs. Flora Ballard 
and family; also with Mr. and 
Mrs. Wade, Robertson Thursday 
and Friday. The Clevenger family 
were former residents of this 
city. 

—Mr. and Mrs. A. K. Merriman 
entertained several guests to.a six 
o'clock dinner at their home Sun
day night. Those present were: 
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Gibbon, Mr. 
and Mrs. C. R. Patterson, Mr. ana 
Mrs. George Roney, Mr. and Mrs. 
J. L. McLaughlin, Mr. and Mrs. 
Leonard McMullin. 

—The following F. I. C. club 
members attended a meeting of 
Shelby, Moultrie and Coles county 
for Federated clubs held in Shel-
byville Monday: Mrs. J. L. Mc
Laughlin, Mrs. W. B. Kneedler, 
Mrs. D. G. Carnine, Mrs. A. E. 
McKenzie, Mrs. Ray Isaacs, Mrs,, 
C. E. McPheeters, Mrs. J. A. Sabih 
Mrs. Fred Sona, Mrs. Cliff Reeser, 
Mrs. Frank Newbould and Miss 
Cora Gauger, Mrs. Gladys Whit
field, Mrs. Ella Stedman, Miss 
Nina Ashworth, Mrs. Hattie Pifer, 
Miss Ida Collins. ^ 

Local News 
—Mr. and Mrs. Levy Dicker-

son entertained their card club to. 
a pot luck dinner and card party 
at their home Monday night. 

—Monday was Miss Mary Pat
terson's birthday anniversary ana 
she spent the day in Bethany with 
Mr. and Mrs. Elmer Mcllwain and 
Billy. 

—Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Palmer 
were guests, Saturday night and^ 
Sunday at the home of Mr., and 
Mrs. Norman Dial in Decatur. 

—The National Inn for your 
Sunday Dinner, 50c per plate. 

51-tf 
—Mrs. F. A. Brown was noti

fied of the death of her sister, Mrs. 
Hiram Kinsel at Shelbyville wiio 
died of apoplexy at her home on 
Monday. The funeral took place 
Tuesday afternoon in the Presby
terian church. She leaves her sla
ter, Mrs. Cora Brown and one 
brother Charles Aurand. 

—Mr. and Mrs. Leonard Mc
Mullin entertained their card club 
to a pot luck dinner and card par
ty at their home Monday night. 

—Mrs. Matt Cummins who 
spent several months with rela
tives at Chicago and Peoria, re
turned Sunday. 

—The Twentieth Century club 
met at the home of Mrs. Leonard 
McMullin Tuesday afternoon. 

—C. C. Turner of Arthur was 
a business visitor in this city on 
Tuesday. 

—Mr. and Mrs. C. S. Thompson 
motored to Chicago Saturday and 
visited at the home of their sou, 
George Thompson and wife. They 
returned to this city Monday. 

—The National Inn for your 
Sunday Dinner, 50c per plate. 

51-tf. 
—Mr. and Mrs. W. E. Dedman 

of Jacksonville visited over the 
week end with Mr. and Mrs. Mor
ris Floyd and Mr. and Mrs. Matt 
Dedman. 

G. Wetzel and "family of Char
leston visited at the home of their 
daughter, Mrs. Jim Dedman and 
family, Sunday. 

—Mr. and Mrs. Paul Hostetter 
and son James were visitors at 
the home of Mrs. Eliza. Waggoner 
Tuesday. 

—Mr. and Mrs. C. R. Hill and 
daughter Beatrice spent Sunday 
with relatives in Decatur. 

—Mr. and Mrs. Will Chaney of 
Mattoon were guests at the home 
of the Chaney Sisters, Sunday. 

—Lee Roughton went to Chica
go Friday night, on business and 
returned to this city Sunday. 

—Vernon Elder of Urbana 
spent the week end with his par
ents, Mr. and Mrs. Geo. Elder. 

—Mr. and Mrs. Howard Wood 
had an electric refrigerator in
stalled in their home recently. 

—Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Shas-
teen and family moved into the 
property which they recently pur
chased on East Jackson street on 
Thursday. 

Mr. and Mrs. Harley Hartley, 
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Newbould 
and daughter Jean and Miss Enid 
Newbould went to Mattoon Thurs
day evening to the home of Mr. 
and Mrs. Harold Askins where a 
pot luck supper was held in honor 
of Mrs. Askins birthday anniver
sary. 

—Mrs. Ina Wynn who spent sev
eral weeks as the house guest at 
the home of Mr. and Mrs. J. J. 
Gauger left for her home in Find-
lay, Ohio, Sunday. 

—Mrs. C. Brewbaker of Cham
paign spent the first of the week 
at the home of her sister, Mrs. 
Chalmer Newbould and family. 

—Frank Witts of Clinton was « 
business visitor in this city Tues
day. 

—Miss Jane Foster spent the 
week end with her aunt, Mrs. 
Maude Armstrong in Bethany. 

—A number of ladies from this 
city drove to Mattoon Tuesday 
night to attend a school of instruc
tion held by the Eastern Star. 
Among those who went were Mrs. 
Belle Kenny, Mrs. Will Gardner, 
Mrs. Bert Fultz, Mrs. John Lucas 
and Mrs. Lena Forrest. 

—J. H. Hughes left Wednesday 
for Peoria where he is attending 
a three day session of the Annual 
meeting of the Illinois Agricultur
al association. 

—Mr. and Mrs. Emmerson Hall 
and Mr. and Mrs. B. A. Hall were 
Decatur callers on Saturday. 

—Mr. and Mrs. T. S. Frantz en
tertained to dinner Tuesday, Mr. 
and Mrs. Clay Frantz. and Mrs. 
Jack Montgomery and Mrs. Helen 
Waters all of Decatur. 

You may wonder why lots or 
tried business men get such a 
goofy selection of magazines. Here 
is the answer—they subscribed to 
help some girls through college. 

i n 
New ideas can be good or bad, 

the same as old ones, says Frank
lin Roosevelt. 

t t t 
Have you heard about the ab

sent-minded professor who drove 
home to his garage late one night? 
On opening the garage doors and 
not seeing his car, he jumped back 
into his automobile, drove madly 
to the police station and reportea 
that his car had been stolen. 

XI I 
"You should see the sunset in 

the East" said the guy from Bos
ton to the Illinois fellow who was 
raving about the beautiful sun
sets on the prairie. 

"Well, I'd like to" said the 
prairie lad, "for our sunsets are 
always in the west. 

t t t 
A stenographer in Chicago kill

ed her employer. The jury decided 
she was crazy and their verdict 
read "The girl was undoubtedly 
crazy. Anybody shooting an em
ployer these days cannot be in her 
right mind." 

± ± 1 
A man's hat blew off the other 

day. A kid chased it two blocks 
and caught and returned it. "Real
ly" said the owner "I'll have to 
put a cord on it." The kid waitea 
a minute, but there was no tip and 
no thanks, so he remarked "You 
don't need a cord. Get a nail." 

t t t 
Pete Light: "I know a fellow 

who went through the world war 
without a scratch." 

Sam Bolin: "He was lucky. I 
guess the cooties did not bother 
him." 

"Isn't it hard" said the land
lady, "to think that this poor cow 
was cut down in her youth to sat
isfy our apetites." 

"Yeah" said the bo?irder as 
he made another stab at the aged 
steak "it sure is tough." 

t t t 
WORDS ABOUT WORDS 

Singing words and playing words 
And words with wings like gorge

ous birds 
Are spoken through the world all 

day 
By persons who have aught to say. 
But in the night few words are 

said, 
For people mostly are in bed, 
And watchmen, who with lanterns 

walk 
May nod to cats—but seldom talk, 

t t t 
Unnatural restraint—the be^t 

example is a minister's wife who 
sits patiently listening to him 
preach for half an hour, without 
being permitted to say one word 
in replv. 

t t t 
Utah is a funny state. They 

just got rid of a Dern governor 
and now they got Blood in the 
Governor's chair. The first fellow 
was George Dern and the new guy 
is Henry Blood. 

t t t 
An Allenville man and wife 

were in Decatur for some dental 
work. They stood in front of a 
show window. The wife pointed at 
a set of teeth on display, "I be
lieve I'll get a set like that." 

The husband looked embarrass
ed, "Gosh Mary, you oughtn't to 
pick your teeth in public. That 
isn't nice." 

t t t 
'Tis a funny old world. Fellows 

whom you'd expect to have sens* 
can't get any fun out of anything 
unless they first get all polluted 
with liquor. They get no fun out 
of playing cards or golf unless it 
be for money. They can't look at a 
woman without thought of posses
sion—they eat too much of what 
is not good for them and then 
they'll tell you that they have a 
grand and glorious time. Well, 
mebbe they have! You know peo
ple's tastes differ, so why get ex
cited about it? 

t t t 
It was back in the days of the 

early west. A young fellow came 
to a desert town. The natives 
looked him over and finally onu 
asked his business. "I'm a minis
ter" said he. 

"Wall," remarked the desert 
rat "We may let you stay, or we 
may not. If you're a Baptist we'll 
shoot you.w 

"Why that?" 
"Because we've got to haul our 

water 25 miles." 
t t t 

"Agatha has the most exagger
ated idea of her abilities." 

"Why so?" 
"Her mother wrote me that she 

had double pneumonia and was m 
bed with three doctors." 

t t t -.. 
"What's little Bobby crying 

about." *'• 
"He dug a hole in the yard ana 

wants to bring it into the house." 
"What's a false doctrine?" ask

ed the Sunday School teacher. 
"I t is when a doctor gives the 

wrong medicine" said Johnny. 
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The special Saturday afternoon 
prices are proving quite an attrac
tion at The Grand—until 6 p. m. 
adults 15c, children 5c; show >3 
continuous from 2:30 p. m. 

This coming Saturday Tim Mc
Coy in ''End of the Trail" is the 
thriller. It is a picture of redman 
against white man. Let us give 
you a few lines of synopsis: "Cap:;. 
Tim Travers of Ford Gates, Wy
oming is assigned to escort a small 
covered wagon train from Fort 
Helena, Montana. Ambushed by 
Indians, only Travei-s and two oth
ers escape. One of these hints that 
Travers may have had something 
to do with planning the massacre." 
Does that sound interesting? At
tend the Grand and see the end of 
the tale as well as "The End of 
the Trail." Besides the feature pic
ture there are other good shorts. 

Dix and Harding 
Two great stars, Richard Dix 

and Ann Harding share honors in 
the masterpiece to be shown here 
Sunday and Monday. The title ol 
the production is "Conquerors." It 
is a tidal drama of America, deep 
as human passion. 

A young couple, the victims of a 
financial crash in the east, go west 
and the story of their trials and 
tribulations, their joys and their 
griefs is so typically American 
that this picture has made a tre
mendous hit with the picture-going 
public. Also Baby Burlesks and 
some other good stuff, you'll ap
prove of and enjoy. 

Constance Cummings 
Tuesday only "The Billion Dol

lar Scandal" will feature the bill. 
Players are Constance Cummings, 
Robert Armstrong, James Gleason, 
Irving Pichel and others. Three 
crooks, who have studied and 
perfected the technique of their 
respective rackets, meet in jaiL 
They are paroled at the same time. 
And from such a beginning any
body could build up a wonderfully 
interesting story and that is just 
what has been done in "The Bil
lion Dollar Scandal." Of course 
these crooks got the goods on 
several "frenzied financiers" and 
is it good—come and see. There 
will also be some good comedy and 

- one of those wonderful "Magix; 
Carpet" features. 

Wednesday N:"ght 
As has been customary for the 

past several weeks, the Worthan 
Showboat Players will be a lead
ing feature on Wednesday night's 
program. They will present a good 
comedy drama and vaudeville. The 
feature picture bids fair to be 
very good for Spencer Tracy, 
Marian Nixon and Stuart Erwm 
star in it. That trio can make a 
good, entertaining picture and al
ways do, unless the story is punk. 
The title of Wednesday night's 
picture is "Face in the Sky." Here 
is a double bill—if you don't like 
the Worthan gang, you may like 
the picture—chances are you'll 
like both.. 

Girls Love Him 
Here comes that wonderful he-

man of screen—Clark Gable who 
smirks his way through the show 
Thursday and Friday nights. The 
picture is "No Man of Her Own" 
and Clark stars, ably assisted by 
Carole Lombard and Dorothy 
Mackaill. Gable is a great drawing 
card in pictures. Doubtless many 
will want to see him and Carole 
Lombard work out a thrilling 
melo-drama. You girls who have 

wanted to see Clark Gable at his 
very best in being romantic ami 
passionately lovely,—well here's 
your chance. 

Zazu Pitts and Thelma Todd will 
present "Sneak Easily", Gus Ed
wards appears in School Days ano. 
there will be the ever-interesting 
News Reel. 

Bruce 
Harrison Ledbetter is slowiy 

improving. 
Thieves entered the store of EM 

Moore Saturday night and mer
chandise amounting to $100 or 
more were taken. 

Mrs. Gladys Welch and children 
of Decatur spent a few days this 
week with C. D. Sharp and family. 

Mrs. Otto Kinsel spent Friday 
of last week with Mrs. Gertie 
Kinsel in Sullivan. 

W. E. Sampson of Windsor spent 
Monday afternoon with his moth
er here. 

Mr. and Mrs. Fred Bragg and 
family of Sullivan and Mr. and 
Mrs. Francis Bragg spent Sunday 
w.lh Mr. and Mrs. F. M. Bragg. 

Mr. and Mrs. Otto Frederick 
were Sullivan visitors Friday. 

Ollie Sampson and John Waite 
were callers near Trowbridge on 
Thursday. 

Miss Mildred DeHart called on 
Mrs. Alma McCulley Sunday af
ternoon. 

Sybil Reed has been sick with 
the flu this week. 

Ed Moore and Ray Reed were 
Sullivan callers Monday. 

John Sharp was a Sullivan visi
tor Monday. 

Mr. and Mrs. Oil Darst were 
Windsor callers Saturday. 

Mr. and Mrs. Ray Rose were 
Sullivan visitors Friday. 

Andrew Weakley spent a few 
days last week with his sister, Mrs. 
Fred Bragg of Sullivan. 

Among Windsor visitors Satur
day were Mrs. Alma McCulley and 
son James, Ollie and Dean Samp
son and Clyde Reed. 

Claude Lane shipped a carload 
of cattle from here Monday. 

Dan McDaniel is moving to the 
Monroe farm north of Bruce. 

Dale McCulley and family of 
Gays spent Sunday w i t h e r s . Al
ma McCulley. 

Waggoner 
Clifton Bolin took supper with 

Joseph King and family Wednes
day. 

William Critser was a Bruce 
caller one day last week. 

Robert King and family of Sul
livan spent Saturday with his par
ents, Mr. and Mrs. Joseph King. 

Harrison Maxedon spent Sun
day with his niece, Mr. and Mrs. 
N. King and family. 

Grace King has been ill with 
the flu. 

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas King and 
son Donald spent Monday after
noon of last week with his par
ents, Mr. and Mrs. Joseph King. 

Mrs. Paul King spent Sunday 
with her parents, Mr. and Mrs. 
Frank Messmore. 

The P. T. A. was well attended 
A good program was presented 
and the social hour was spent with 
refreshments of sandwiches, and 
cookies and coffee. 

Mr. and 3\frs. Geo. King and 
Miss Bessie Sampson spent Satur
day evening with Robert King and 
family in Sullivan. 

Mr. and Mrs. Ed Wade and 
Mildred spent Sunday with Mr. 
and Mrs. Benson in Strasburg. 

—Miss Lucille Coolman spent 
the week end with relatives at 
Crawfordsville, Ind. 

Mother of 7—Still Young 

Fully Equipped Traveling Laboratory to Test Gasolines 
Visits Sullivan 

Gustafson, Research Engin eer, and W. S. Felt, Assistant, ot Skelly Test Car Which was Here. V. M. 

A complete laboratory on wheels 
made a brief stop in Sullivan on 
Tuesday, pausing on an extensive 
tour of the state. It is a fully 
equipped motor car, traveling lor 
Skelly Oil Company and making 
scientific road tests of gasolines. 

During its stay here the car vis
ited the high school, where it& 
modern apparatus was shown and 
demonstrated before students of 
the chemistry and physics classes. 
V. M. Gustafson, Skelly research 
engineer, explained the purposes 
of the various meters, gauges, in
struments and other scientific par
aphernalia, and their application 
to the gasoline tests he is making. 

Those who looked inside this 
aluminum-coated traveling labora
tory say an array of the most up-
to-date equipment. Instrument 

HIGH SCHOOL 
NEWS 

By Elmina Scheer 

THE woman who gives (her 
organs the right stimulant 

need not worry about growing old. 
Her system doesn't stagnate; her 

face doesn't age. She has the health 
and "pep" that come from a lively 
liver and strong, active bowels. 

When you're sluggish and the 
system needs help, don't take a lot 
of "patent medicines." There's a 
famous doctor's prescription for 
just s'̂ ch cases, and every druggist 
keeps this standard preparation. It 
is made from fresh laxative herbs, 
active senna, and pure pepsin. Just 
ask for Dr. Caldwell's syrup pepsin. 
Take a little every day or so, until 
every organ in your body feels the 
big improvement. 

The next time you have a bilious 
headache, or feel all bound-up, take 
this delicious syrup instead of the 

usual cathartic. You'll be rid of all 
that poisonous waste, and you 
haven t weakened the bowels.You'll 
have a better appetite, and feel 
better in every way. The constant 
use of cathartics is often the cause of 
a sallow complexion and lines in the 
face. And so unnecessary! 

Would you like to break yourself 
of the cathartic habit? At the same 
time building health and vigor that 
protects you from frequent sick 
spells, headaches, and colds? Get a 
big bottle of Dr. Caldwell's syrup 
pepsin today. Use often enough to 
avoid those attacks of constipation. 
When you feel weak and run-down 
or a coated tongue or bad breath 
warns you the bowels need to be 
stimulated. Give it to children 
instead of strong laxatives that sap 
their strength. It isn't expensive. 

"Did you pass your English se
mester?" "I don't know, I'm afraid 
to ask." That and similar conver
sations may be heard all over the 

building. The 1st 
semester is over 
and a week of 
the second is al
ready gone, and 
still the semester 
tests form good 
topic for conver
sation. Registra
tor the second 
semester was held 
Wednesday. Sev
eral subjects are 

taught only one term, and it is 
necessary for some programs to 
be completely revised. Miss Wilson 
has started a class in Trignometry. 
It is a new subject here and was 
introduced at the request of sever-
el students. 

. • ' • ' * * • 

Jack Condon and Johnny Mc
Donald have returned to school. 
We're all glad to see them back. 

* * » 
The Junior class is highly pleas

ed with the results of their bene
fit show. The Theatre was crowded 
for the two nights and they esti
mate that their share will be al
most $30. The Juniors thoroughly 
appreciate the way the townspeo
ple turned out to help them, and 
hope that they enjoyed the show. 

• • * * * 

Don't forget the operetta, "Oh, 
Doctor" to be presented in the as
sembly January 31 by the High 
School Glee Clubs under the direc
tion of Mrs. Susan Kelligar Roney. 
Miss Emily Jean Crihfield of At
lanta, Illinois will present a spec
ialty dance between acts. 

* # * 
We play Arthur here tonight, 

and all you loyal fans will cer
tainly miss a good game if you're 
not here. Let's have some cheer
ing like we had at the Monticelio 

^game. That really puts pep into 
the boys, and one thing is certain, 
we want to beat Arthur. 

* * » 
Howard Christy and Rex Bolin, 

two former graduates, visited 
school Monday. Does it look like it 
did when you left, boys? 

* * * 
We had an assembly program 

Monday and Tuesday both this 
week. The regular film, shown on 
Monday, depicted the struggle of 
the Jamestown Colony. Tuesday 
an artist, traveling to get work by 
drawing for annuals, was here. We 
have already let all contracts for 
our annual, but he drew pictures 
for us and told us a little about 
the appreciation of fine art. It was 
quite surprising, what simple 
things he could start to draw and 
then what complicated pictures hd 
ended with. He told us to practice 
drawing by sketching "portraits" 
of our classmates. I wonder if the 
teachers would object if we in
cluded them. 

—Mr. and Mrs. W\ K. Holz-
mueller entertained as their guests 
Sunday, the following folks: Mr. 
and Mrs. Roman Hartke and fam
ily of Dietrich, Mr. and Mrs. Clem 
Haverhorst, Mr. and Mrs. Frank 
Schleper and son of Teutopolis. 

boards showed many dials and 
meters, and there were tanks and 
glass gauges. Small cabinets witn-
in the car contained test tubes, 
vessels and other necessary sup
plies for a chemist. 

There was an electrical poten
tiometer, connected with a series 
of twelve thermocouples located 
at twelve points on the car. Two 
instruments were used for meas
uring wind velocity, one an ane
mometer fixed on braces in front 
of the radiator, and the other a 
glass tube called the Pitot tube. 

Other instruments included a 
manometer for measuring mani
fold vacuum; a hydrometer to de
termine gasoline gravity; an elab
orate glass-tube arrangement for 
analyzing exhaust gases; an ali-
meter which shows geography ele

vation; a hygrometer for measur
ing the humidity of the air, and 
the gasoline meter used in the 
making of mileage tests. 

With these instruments it is pos
sible to accurately find out the 
mileage secured from all kinds of 
gasoline under all conditions. Con
ditions affecting starting and ac
celeration are observed. The effi
ciency of the motor with different 
gasolines is determined. Every 15 
minutes 44 different entries are 
made on the report form by the 
engineer. According to Mr. Gust-
tafson, these are the first extens
ive practical tests on gasoline and 
motor efficiency ever made by any 
oil company. 

The visit here and the high 
school demonstration were spon
sored by W. H. (Buck) Fisher, lo
cal Skelly dealer. 

"Have a Heart" Day 
Appeal to be Made 

Here on Saturday 
"Have a Heart" will be the ap

peal of many of Sullivan young 
people on Saturday who will help 
sell the little red heart tags In be
half of the many activities of this 
organization in this state. 
"~The event is sponsored by the 
following well known citizens, 
Mrs. Arlo Chapin, Mrs. C. E. Mc-
Ferrin, Mrs. Elmer Richardson, 
Rev. C. E. Barnett, Rev. L. L. 
Lawrence with Miss Helen Cum
mins in charge of Young People s 
work and finance. 
• The Volunteers of America 
maintain many homes for chil
dren and for the aged as well as 
giving any emergency relief to the 
unfortunates. Mrs. Maud Booth is 
known from coast to coast for her 
many years of systematic efforts 
to help the discharged or paroled 
prisoner and to aid his family if 
destitute. Families of such men 
are helped wherever they may live. 
There are to be four attractive 
prizes as well as movie passes for 
those who secure the largest 
amounts for their "Hearts". The 
little red hearts are to be sold, as 
usual, for whatever the purchaser 
is willing to give. 

The committee hopes everybody 
will "Have a Heart" on Saturday. 

MEN'S S. S. ASS'N. 
MEETS HERE MONDAY 

The January meeting of the 
Men's Sunday School Association 
will take place Monday night at 
the Christian church. The local 
class will furnish the entertain
ment. An excellent program has 
been provided and a general invi
tation is extended. 

ff Have you heard of anybody 
really starving to death? 

CHILDBIRTH LEFT HER 
THIN, WORN, NERVOUS 

"After birth of my baby I was 
thin, nervous, run-down. The first 
bottle of Vinol (iron tonic) help
ed. It gave me strength, needed 
weight." Mr.s M. Gunstone. Sam 
B. Hall, Druggist. Adv. 

DONALD M. BUTLER 
DENTIST 

Hours 8 a. m. to 5 p. m. 
Closed Thursday Afternoon 
Phone 129 Sullivan, 111. 

6 6 6 
LIQUID — TABLETS — SALVE 
Checks Colds first day, Headaches 
or Neuralgia in 30 minutes, Mal

aria in 3 days. . 
666 SALVE For HEAD COLDS 
Most Speedy Remedies Known. 

East Hudson 
Mr. and Mrs. Elmer Burks en- Conrad Lee and son Wayne, Ken 

tertained several relatives and 
friends Sunday to a pot luck din
ner at the home of Clayton Poland 
the occasion being Mrs. Poland's 
birthday anniversary. Those pres
ent were Mr. and Mrs. Orr Hil-
liard, Mr. and Mrs. Hugh Franklin, 
Mr. and Mrs. Ira May berry and 
Gynith, Mr. and Mrs. Ray Wood
ruff and Lorene, Mr. and Mrs. 
Wm. Hostetter of near Gays, Mr. 
and Mrs. Theron Waggoner, Mr. 
and Mrs. Howard Wesley of near 
Bethany, Mr. and Mrs. Chris Mon
roe and W. D. Patterson. 

Alva Tole of Indianapolis visit
ed Saturday evening with Elmei 
Burks and family. 

Mrs. J. E. Watkins visited Fri
day afternoon and evening with 
Mrs. Jennie Landers. 

Mrs. Leaful Longwill and Obie 
Baker spent Saturday night and 
Sunday with Mr. and Mrs. Chris 
Monroe. 

Mr. and Mrs. Earl Horn and 
Mr. and Mrs. Hugh Franklin visit
ed Wednesday afternoon with 
Miss Ann Elliott. 

Mr. and Mrs. Theron Waggoner 
and Mrs. Howard Wesley of near 
Bethany spent Monday with Mr. 
and Mrs. Chris Monroe. 

Mr. and Mrs. J. E. Watkins 
visited Thursday afternoon witn 
Miss Ann Elliott. 

Allenville 
Wm. Clayton was a business 

caller in Mattoon Friday. 
Clarence Jackson visited Sun

day with Art Graven and family. 
C. V. Mars and family spent 

Friday afternoon in Sullivan. 
Mr. and Mrs. Cecil Steele and 

family moved Monday to a farm 
near Coles. 

Mr. and Mrs. Harry Pettit and 
daughter Virginia Lee spent Sun 
day with Mr. and Mrs. Logan 
Chaney and family. 

Mr. and Mrs. Roy Bolin and 
children Bernadine and Junior and 
Mr. and Mrs. James Milam spent 
Saturday evening in Mattoon. 

Mrs. Mae Frederick visited over 
the week end with Mr. and Mrs. 
Walter Wicker and family ot 
Prairie Home. 

Lennie Maxedon and son Fred 
and Mrs. May Maxedon and fam
ily visited Sunday afternoon with 
Adlai Maxedon in the hospital in 
Decatur. 

Walter Wicker of Prairie Home 
was a business caller here Friday. 

Mr. and Mrs. F. D. Sona were 
Sunday afternoon callers at the 
home of Mr. and Mrs. N. S. Le-
Grand. 

David Stewart was a business 
caller in Sullivan Saturday. 

M. D. Stewart of Mattoon was 
a business caller here Friday. 

Francis Chaney of Peoria has 
been visiting his sister, Mrs. Harry 
Pettit. 

Mr. and Mrs. Allen Leffler and 
Mrs. May Maxedon and daughter 
Georgia Fern spent Saturday In 
Decatur visiting Adlai Maxedon at 
the hospital. 

Mr. and Mrs. Wm. Clayton and 
family and Mr. and Mrs. George 
Taylor were Sullivan callers Sat
urday. 

Sunday, Jan. 22 being Henry 
Lee's 62nd birthday anniversary a 
family dinner was held at their 
home. Those present were: Mr. 
and Mrs. Alva Lee and family of 

Champaign, Mr. and Mrs. Millard 
Lee of Sullivan, Mr. and Mrs. 
Sherman Lee and Mr. and Mrs. 

neth Lee, Hubert Lee, Ruddy Lee, 
Opal Lee and Lula Fay Lee. 

Mr. and Mrs. Forrest Misen-
heimer and daughter Joyce and 
Mrs. Chloe Misenheimer spent 
Sunday with Mr. and Mrs. C. 1. 
Sutton. 

Several from here attended the 
program given at the Palmyra 
school last Friday. 

Orval Watkins was a business 
caller in Sullivan Saturday. 

Public Sale 
At my place of residence 5 miles 
east of Sullivan and 3 miles north 

of AHenville, on 

Tuesday, Jan. 31 
Commencing at 10 a. m. 

The following described property. 
1 team of black mares, wt. 1200; 1 

Sow and 4 Shoats. 

FARMING IMPLEMENTS 
1 Wagon and Box; 1 Low Wheel 
Wagon; 1 Spreader; 1 Hay Rake; 
1 3-Horse Plow; 1 Gang Plow; 2 
Walking Plows; 1 Double Shovel 
Plow; 2 Cultivators; 1 Bean Hoe; 
3 Harrows; 1 Roller; 1 Eight 
Wheel Horse Disc; 1 Binder; 1 
Mowing Machine; 1 Fordson Trac
tor Plow and Disc; 1 Set Heavy 
Harness; 1 set Driving Harness. 
About'80 bales of Straw and 6 ton 

of Timothy Hay. 

Other Articles too Numerous to 
mention. 

TERMS, CASH 

Mrs. J. E. Pifer 
Col. Newt Niles, Auct. 

Floyd Shirey, Clerk. 

FAMOUS FOODS 
from A6-P 

at Famous Prices! 
PET, BORDEN, CARNATION 

EVAP. MILK 3 ^ 17c 

sgs*-
* * & # • 

99C *** 

TAW 
Seed Potatoes! We will 

nave unusuallv good quality this 
Watch for our low prices. 

Morton's Salt 
r> I L BAKING 

•Calumet POWDER 

Quaker Oats 

Waldorf Tissue 

Rinso • • 3 

Lifebuoy Soap 

SM. PKG. 
Se 

SMALL 
PKGS. 25c 

2 PKGS. | 5 C 

23c 

25c 

ROLLS 2 5 C 

PKG.' 2 2 c 

CAKES I Q c 

2 
6 

LB. 
CAN 

LGE. 
PKGS. 

DEL MONTE or 

M a x w e l l H o u s e COFFEE C
LABN29C 

THE CHEAT ATLANTIC & -PACIFIC TEA CO. M.ddio wmi*,nfom< 

I 

JLTLUijurmrnr n ~ V r r*r " " ' " **' ̂ , i " - » • * " •* ^ • • • ^ 

Notice To Taxpayers 
THE TAX BOOKS OF MOULTRIE COUNTY ARE NOW IN MY POSSESSION AND 

I AM READY TO RECEIVE PAYMENT OF TAXES. 

Under arrangements made by the Board of Supervisors all banks in this county have 
been named as Depositories and you can pay your taxes at your bank. 

If you cannot call at your bank or at this office you can mail your remittance. 
The first installment on Real Estate will become delinquent after May 1st and is sub
ject to penalty of 1% per month; the second installment will become delinquent after 

August 1st. * 

Delinquencies and Penalties 
AH personal property tax becomes delinquent after May 1st and is subject to a 1% 

per month penalty. 

If any further information is desired, please call on us. 

JOHN O. NEWBOULD 
COUNTY TREASURER AND COLLECTOR 

t^.q-rirrj- -^r^-r- •• • • "• '"' »>«'*• 11 
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Official Publication Proceedings 
Moultrie Co. Board of Supervisors 

State of Illinois 

Moultrie County 
Be it remembered 

) 
) ss . 
) 

that the 
Board of Supervisors of the coun- 10th day of January A. D. 1933 
t y of Moultrie and State of Illi 
nois, met in special session at the 
Court House in the City of Sulli
van, Illinois, on Wednesday, the 
18th day of Jan. A. D. 1933 at the 
hour of ten o'clock a. m. of said 
day pursuant to a notice in writ
i n g given to each of the members 
of said Board, a request in writ
ing having been addressed to and 
filed with the Clerk of said Board 
and signed by at least one-third 
of the members thereof, and a no
tice of said meeting having been 
published in a newspaper publish
ed in said County as required by 
law. 

The Board was called to order 
by G. D. Edmonds, Chairman, at 
t e n o'clock a. m. of said day. 

The roll was called by the Clerk 
g n d the following members re
sponded to the call of their re
spective names as follows: 

G. D. Edmonds of Whitley town
ship, chairman. 

U . G. Dazey of Sullivan town
ship. 

John G. Albright of Dora town
ship. 

C. A. Lane of East Nelson town
ship. 

B. N. McMullin of Lovington 
township. 

F . F. Fleming of Lowe town
ship. 

A. L. Mayfield of Marrowbone 
township. 

F. C. Newbould of Sullivan 
township. 

J. E. Casteel of Jonathan Creek 
Township. 

Absent: None 
Attes t : 

PAUL L. CHIPPS, Clerk. 
T h e clerk then read the minutes 

of the Special December meeting 
and there being no objections or 
corrections said minutes to stand 
approved as read. 

The Clerk then read the petition 
a n d call for this meeting which pe
tition and call are as follows, to-
wi t : 
State of Illinois ) 

)ss . 
County of Moultrie ) 
To Paul L. Chipps County Clerk of 
Moultrie County, Illinois: 

We the undersigned members 
of the Board of Supervisors of 
"Moultrie County, Illinois, and be
ing at least one-third of the mem
bers thereof, respectfully request 
and petition you to call a special 
meet ing of the Board of Supervis
ors of said County of Moultrie and 
State of Illinois, to convene at the 
Court House in the City of ,Sull i 
van, Illinois on Wednesday, the 
18th day of January A. D. 1933, 
at the hour of ten o'clock A. M., 
o f said day for the purpose of 
transacting any business that may 
legally come before said meeting. 

Dated this 10th day of January 
A . D. 1933. 

J. E. Casteel 
John G. Albright 

• U. G. Dazey 
F. P. Fleming 
A. Mayfield. 

Fi led: Jan. 10, 1933. 
Paul L. Chipps, County Clerk. 

purpose of transacting any busi
ness that may legally come before 
said meeting. 

Dated at Sullivan, Illinois, this 

PAUL L. CHIPPS, 
County Clerk. 

Filed: Jan. 17, 1933. 
Paul L. Chipps, Co. Clerk. 

RESOULTIONS OF RESPECT 
TO THE MEMORY OF 
JOHN E. JENNINGS 

County Judge of Moultrie County 
WHEREAS, The Hon. John E. 

Jennings, County Judge of Moul
trie County, departed this life OK 
the 9th day of January, A. D. 
1933; and 

WHEREAS, in the death of 
John E. Jennings, Moultrie County 
has lost a useful and honorable 
citizen who was a just and upright 
Judge; and 

WHEREAS, we are greatly 
grieved by the death of John E. 
Jennings; therefore be it 

RESOLVED, that we hereby ex
tend to his family and relatives 
our sincere sympathy in their be
reavement; and be it further 

RESOLVED, that these resolu
tions be spread upon the record c-t 
the Board of Supervisors of Moul
trie County, that a copy of the 
same be mailed to the members ol 
the bereaved family, and that tiir. 
same be published in each of the-
newspapers of Moultrie County. 

G. D. Edmonds, Chairman 
F. F. Fleming 
C. A. Lane -"••>» 
F. C. Newbould 
J. E. Casteel \ziois 
John G. Albright " ; 

U. G. Dazey 
A. Mayfield 
B. N. McMullin 

The foregoing resolution of Re
spect was offered by Fleming who 
moved its adoption. It was second
ed by Newbould. Motion carried. 

6.40 

40 

5.89 

Co., mdse to court 
House 

J. M. Cummins & Son, 
mdse to court house 

L. T. Hagerman & Co., 
mdse and labor to 
court 

L. T. Hagerman & Co., 
mdse. and repairs jail_-

Albert Walker, postage & 
supplies to office 12 

City Book Store, mdse to 
Clerk, Treas. and to 
States 

John O. Newbould, ex
pense of Office 127.15 

Halac Lansden, receiving 
prisoners 
All of which is respectfully sub 

mitted. .* 
C. A. Lane 
F. F. Fleming 
F. C. Newbould 
J. E. Casteel 

Board convened at 1 o'clock p 
pursuant to adjournment. All 

house L 6 1 members present. Chairman, G. D. 
Edmonds, presiding. 

It was moved by Fleming and 
seconded by Newbould that the 
matter of Insurance at the Moul
trie County County Farm be re
ferred to the County Farm Com-

AttyT _"_ • 3-05 mittee with power to act. Motion 
carried. 

It was moved by Newbould and 
...,., „ seconded by Lane that the action 
and c o u r t - - - 226,00 of the finance Committee on the 

purchasing of the bond of the 
County Collector be approved and' 
incorporated in the minutes oi 
this meeting. Motion carried. 

Dec. 23rd, 1932. 
The Finance Committee of the 

Board of Supervisors of Moultrie 
County met in Special Session o;i 

And now comes Committee on the above date. All members pret-
" ent; chairman, x . F. Fleming, pre-

John G. Albright-

135.42 

._ 35.00 

12.1b 

PUBLISHER'S CERTIFICATE 
OF PUBLICATION 

State of Illinois ) 
)ss . 

County of Moultrie ) 
I, Ed C. Brandenburger here- . , „ - , , , . . 

by certify that I am the publisher J- W - Gaddis, suppies 
of T H E SULLIVAN PROGRESS, 
secular Newspaper of general cir 
culation, printed and published in 
the City of Sullivan, in said Moul
tr ie County, Illinois; and I also 
certify that the notice hereto at
tached relating to the matter of 
SPECIAL MEETING OF THE 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS ha» 

T>een published in said paper and 
every impression thereof each 
'week for one successive weeks of 
t h e issues commencing Jan. 13, A. 
D . 1933, and ending Jan. 13, A. 
D . 1933 which are the dates of the 
first and last papers containing the 

-same. I further certify that the 
above named paper has been pub
lished regularly each week for 
Tnore than six months prior to the 
first publication of said notice in 
said newspaper. 

Given under my hand this 17th 
day of January, A. D. 1933. 

THE SULLIVAN PROGRESS, 
By Ed C. Brandenburger, 

Publisher. 

SPECIAL MEETING OF THE 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

Moultrie County 
)ss . 

State of Illinois, ) 
Notice is hereby given that in 

accordance with a request in writ
ing addressed to the undersigned 
county clerk of Moultrie County, 
Illinois, and being signed by at 
least one-third of the members of 
said Board of Supervisors of said 
county and state aforesaid, a 
special meeting of said Board of 
Supervisors is hereby called to 
convene on Wednesday, the 18th 
day of January, A. D. 1933, at 
t h e court house in the City of Sul
l ivan, Illinois, at the hour of ten 
o'clock a. m. of said day for the 

Report of Committee on Claims 
State of Illinois, ) 

)ss . 
Moultrie County, ) 

January 18, A. D. 1933. 
Mr. Chairman and Gentlemen of 
the Board of Supervisors: 

Your Committee on County 
claims would beg leave to report 
that they have examined all claims 
presented before them, and rec-
commend the payment of the fol
lowing, and that the Clerk be di
rected to issue order for the sev
eral sums, or amounts, to the sev
eral claimants, towit: 
Names For What Arat. 
C. A. Lane, com. work $ 9.40 
G. D. Edmonds, Com. work 5.50 
B. N. McMullin, Committee 

work 19.00 
Halac Lansden, December 

Auto hire 52 ..'5 
Halac Lansden, dieting 

prisoners 114.00 
Robert Martin, office ex

pense 2.45 
L. W. McMullin, burial 

C. Fitzpatrick 75.00 
L. W. McMullin, Taylor 

inquest 16.00 
Frank Thornber Co., sup

plies Co. clerk 5.11 
J. W. Sporleder, cobs jai l - 2.00 
Wayne Williamson, insan

ity hearing 5.00 
J. F. Lawson, insanity 

hearing 5.00 
A. D. Miller, insanity > aave 

hearing 5.00 
Wallender Penn. Co., sup. -. 

circuit clerk 12.20 

County Claims and submits list of 
claims which have been paid since 
the last meeting of the Board by 
the county clerk and county 
Treasurer, to-wit: 
No. Claimant for what Amt. 

15201 E. R. Yeakel, sal. 
last half Dec. $ 45.00 

15202 Robert W. Martin, 
Dec. sal. 

15203 Martha Harris, Sal 
for Dec. 

15207 James Campbell, 
barbering at Co. farm 

15208 R. L. Filson, Dec. 
salary 60.00 

15209 Nellie Filson, Dec. 
salary 40.00 

15210 Lucy Bathe, Dec. 
salary 2 5 < o u 

15211 Paul Seaton, Dec. 
salary 2 5 , 0 ° 

15212 John E. Jennings 
Dec. salary 

15213 Harley C. Helm, 
Acting Co. Judge 

15214 Otto Ray, labor at 
Co. farm -

15215 Irene Yeakel, wash
ing for Co. House 

15216 L. W. Reese, cattle 
to Co. Farm 156.97 

15217 111. Central Tele
phone Co., rental & tolls 
Co. phones 33.75 

15218 City of Sullivan, 
light & water Co. House 
and jail 67.50 

15219 E. R. Yeakel, sal. 
1st half Jan. 45.00 

15220 Thomas J. Kastel, 
2 days acting Co. judge 20.00 

15221 First National Bank 
County Farm _ .90 
All of which is respectfully sub 

mitted. 
C. A. Lane 
F. C. Newbould 
J. E. Casteel 
John G. Albright 
F. F. Fleming 

150.00 

!___ 10.00 

3.00 

3.20 

circuit clerk 1.30 
Pantagraph Co., 3.59 
Hammond Stephens Co., 

sup. Supt. schools 7.56 
Carl A. Dick, premium on 

Co. Bond Col. 210.00 
L. T. Hagerman, supplies 

Co. Farm 4.00 
Moultrie Co. Hatchery, 

supplies Co. Farm 5.00 
East Side Drug Store, 

supplies Co. Farm 2.94 
Shasteen Bros., supplies 

Co. Farm 8.00 
Standard Oil Co., supplies 

Co. farm 33.82 
H. V. Siron, supplies 

Co. Farm _2 3 .50f 
Shasteen Bros., supplies 

Co. Farm — . 7.28 
Sam B. Hall, supplies 

Co. Farm 5.50 
J. M. Cummins & Son, 

Supplies Co. Farm 18.23 
Sullivan Bakery, supplies 

Co. Farm 4.21 
C. H. Bristow, supplies 

Co. Farm 2.00 
Loveless & Elder, supplies 

Co. Farm 9.70 
Fireproof Garage, supplies 

Co. Farm 10.70 
J. E. Casteel, 5 day com. 

work and mileage 24.20 
John G. Albright, 1 day 

com. work 5.40 
U. G. Dazey, 3 days com. 

work 13.20 
A. Mayfield, 3 days com. 

work 14.40 
F. F. Fleming, 3 days com. 

work 16.80 
Sullivan Progress, supplies 

to circuit clerk 3.50 
Sullivan Progress, print

ing Meeting Co. Board . 27.83 
Sullivan Progress, supplies 

Co. Treasurer 58.50 
Milwaukee Dustless Brush 

It was moved by Newbould and 
seconded by Fleming that the Re 
port of Committee on County 
Claims be approved. The yea and 
nay vote was as follows: Fleming, 
yea; Casteel, yea; Lane, yea; Ed 
monds, yea; Dazey, yea; New
bould, yea; McMullin, yea; Al
bright, yea Mayfield, yea. 

9 yeas; 0 nays. Motion carried 
Resolution on Grand Jury 

Dazey offered the following res
olution selecting the Grand Jurors 
for the March Term A. D. 1933, of 
the Circuit Court as follows, to
wit: 

WHEREAS, the March term ot 
the Circuit Court of Moultrie 
County, Illinois, will convene on 
the 1st Monday in March A. D. 
1933, and it appearing that no 
Grand Jurors have been selected 
by the Board of Supervisors as 
required by law, to serve at said 
March Term of Circuit Court ot 
Moultrie County, Illinois, and it 
further appearing that a Grand 
Jury will be required for saia 
Term of Court, 

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLV
ED by the Board of Supervisors of 
Moultrie County, Illinois, that the 
following named persons selected 

. from the several Townships of the 
County, be and they are hereby 
selected to serve as Grand Juror* 
at the March Term A. D. 1933 cf 
the Circuit Court of Moultrie 
County, Illinois, as follows,' to
wit : 

Sullivan \ 
Alva E. Foster, Harry Ful£, 

dered by the Board. 
Board Adjourned to 1 o'clock 

P. M. 

siding. 
The consideration of the last 

two sworn statements of the con
dition of the several banks of 
Moultrie County was begun ana 
on finding that some of the banks 
had failed to furnish the state
ments for the period ending June 
30th, 1932, the Committee ad
journed until Tuesday, December 
27th, 1932 at 2:00 o'clock p. m. 

December 27th, 1932. 
The Finance Committee of the 

Board of Supervisors of Moultrie 
county convened on the above date 
pursuant to adjournment. All 
members present; chairman, F. F. 
Fleming, presiding. 

The committee then examined 
the last two sworn statements of 
Resources and Liabilities of the 
following banks: 

First National Bank, Sullivan, 
Illinois. 

Scott State Bank, Bethany, Illi
nois. 

Hardware State Bank, Loving-
ton, Illinois. 

The First National Bank of Ar
thur, Arthur, Illinois. 

People's State Bank, Allenville. 
Illinois. 

Farmer's State Bank, Gays, Illi
nois. State Bank of Arthur, Arthur, 
Illinois. 

The Hight State Bank, Dalton 
City, Illinois. 

It was moved by Mayfield and 
seconded by Casteel that the fol 
lowing Banks of Moultrie County 
be named as depositories of the 
County Collector's Funds 

First National Bank, Sullivan, 
Illinois. 

Scott State Bank, Bethany, Illi
nois. 

Hardware State Bank, Loving-
ton, Illinois. 

The First National Bank of Ar
thur, Arthur, Illinois. 

People's State Bank, Allenville, 
Illinois. 

Farmer's State Bank. Gays, Illi
nois. 

State Bank of Arthur, Arthur, 
Illinois. 

The Hight State Bank, Dalton 
City, Illinois. 

The yea and nay vote was as 
follows: Mayfield, yea; Casteel 
yea; Dazey, yea; Fleming, yea. 
Motion carried. 

It was moved by Casteel and 
seconded by Dazey that the Bond 
of the County Collector in the 
amount of $139,000.00 be pur
chased from Carl A. Dick, agent. 

A yea and nay vote was had as 
follows: Mayfield, yea; Casteel, 
yea; Dazey, yea; Fleming, yea. 
Motion carried. \ -

On motion Committee adjourn
ed. 

January 4, 1933. 
The Finance Committee of the 

Board of Supervisors of Moultrie 
County, Illinois met in Special 
Session on the above date. All 
members present; Chairman, F. F. 
Fleming, presiding. 

RESOLUTION 
WHEREAS at a special session 

of the Finance Committee of the 
Board of Supervisors of Moultrie 
County on December 23, 1932, a 
motion was made, seconded and 
passed providing that the Bond ol 
the County Collector of Moultrie 
County in the amount of $139,-
000.00 be purchased from Carl A.. 
Dick, agent, and 

WHEREAS it is now considered 
that a bond in such amount is not 
required by law and is unneces
sary for the protection of the 
funds to be collected by tne 
County Collector, „ ^ T T , 

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLV
ED that the bond of the County 
Collector be in the amount of $70.-

be purchased 
from Carl A. Dick, agent. 

The foregoing resolution was of-
Rose, fered by Casteel who moved its 

adoption. It was seconded by Da
zey. 

The yea and nay vote was a." 
follows: Casteel, yea; Dazey, yea; 

And- Now comes the County 
Farm Committee and makes their 
Report: 

Sullivan, Illinois, 
January 17, 1933. 

County Farm 
The Honorable Board of Supervis
ors: 

We the undersigned members of 
the County Farm Committee have 
this day met in session at the 
County Farm and find the follow
ing: 
Canned Fruits & Vege
t a b l e s $ 405.?y 
Cattle 2675.00 
Hogs 907.00 
Horses 240.00 
Implements 1613.00 
Groceries - 50.00 
Clothing, bedding & Sup

plies 75.00 
Grain and hay 942.50 
Miscellaneous 273.75 

Total $7182.04 
We also have examined the rec

ords of the Superintendent's and 
find the following inmates: 

Dora 1 
Lovington 1 
Marrowbone 4 
Lowe 0 

' Sullivan y 
East Nelson 0 
Jonathan Creek 2 • 
Whitley 1 

Total 18 
The records at Farm are kept m 

a clear and business like manner 
and we recommend that Mr. and 
Mrs. Filson be employed for the 
coming year. 

John G. Albirght 
J. E. Casteel 
C. A. Lane 
B. N. McMullin 

County Farm Committee. 
It was moved by Albright and 

seconded by Fleming that the re
port of the County Farm be ac
cepted and incorporated in the 
record of this meeting. Motion 
carried. 

Irtys Peadro, Riley Burton Wheel 
er, Dewey Van Gundy. 

Lowe 
George Link, John Oye, Jr. 

Jonathan Creek 
John Bolton, Ernest Ozier. 

Marrowbone 
James R. Hudson, Maurice Fitz- 000.00^ and shall 

gerald, Alva J. Hendricks 
Whitley 

Earl Harrison, Wilbur 
James Merle Hickman. 

Dora 
Edward Tueth, Sam Pasley 

Lovington ^.^.v,...... , .. 
Jerry Hurley, John H. Lorenson Fleming, yea; Mayfield, yea. Mo-

Charles Wood, Clarence Richard 
son. v 
_ ^ East Nelson 

Guy Christy, Sam Purvis. _ 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, onded by McMullin that the Bond 

that the Clerk of this Board be of the County Collector purchased 
and he is hereby directed to certi- from the Indemnity Insurance Co., 
fy the names of the persons so se- of North America be approved 
lected as aforesaid, to the Clerk ot 

tion carried 
On motion, Committee adjourn

ed. 
It was moved by Lane and sec-

The yea and nay vote was ass 
the 'Circuit Court 'of Moultrie follows: Fleming, yea; Casteel, 
County, Illinois within five days, yea; Lane, yea; Edmonds, yea; 
from this date as required by law. Dazey, yea ; Newbould, yea; Mc-

On motion by Fleming, second- Mullin, yea;. Albright, y e a ; c M a y -
ed by Lane, said resolution was field, yea. 9 yeas; 0 nays 
adopted as read and it was so or-' carried. 

Motion 

RESOLUTION 
BE IT RESOLVED by the Moul

trie County Board of Supervisors 
in special meeting on the 18th day 
of January A. D. 1933 as follows: 

That whereas a vacancy has oc
curred in the office of County 
Judge of Moultrie County, Illinois 
because of the death of Judge 
John E. Jennings, and 

Whereas, it is deemed necessary 
that a special election be called-to 
elect a judge to fill such vacancy, 
and 

Whereas, it is the desire of the 
Board of Supervisors of Moultrie 
County to hold said election and 
primary with the least expense 
possible to the County of Moultrie 

Therefore, Be It Resolved that 
the County Clerk of Moultrre 
County when notifying the Gover
nor of the State of Illinois of such 
vacancy shall suggest that it is 
the wish of the Board of Supervis
ors of said County that the special 
election to elect a county judge be 
set for the same date as the regu
lar judicial election to be held 
June 5th, 1933 and that the pri
mary for the nomination of can
didates for Judge be set for the 
same date as the regular township 
election to be held on April 4, 
1933. 

The foregoing resolution was 
offered by Albright who moved its 
adoption. It was seconded by 
Fleming. Motion carried. 

It was moved by Lane and sec
onded by Albright that each fu
ture burial of inmates of the coun
ty farm be not in excess of $60.00 
Motion to be effective for period 
ending 1 year from date. Motion 
carried. 

On motion it was ordered by 
the Board that the members ot 
the Board be allowed the sum set 
opposite their respective names 
for their per diem and mileage at 
this meeting and that the clerk be 
directed to issue warrants on the 
county treasurer therefor as fol
lows, to-wit: 
J. E. Casteel, 1 day and 8 

miles $4-80 
B. N. McMullin 1 day a"d 10 

15 miles ^ - 5.50 
A. Mayfield, 1 day and 1U 

miles 5.00 
F. C. Newbould, 1 day and 1 

mile 4.10 
U. G. Dazey, 1 day and 4 

miles 4.40 
G. D. Edmonds, 1 day and 

15 miles — 5.50 
F. F. Fleming, 1 day and 16 

miles 5.60 
C. A. Lane, 1 day and 8 

miles 4.80 
Paul L. Chipps, 1 day clerk 

of board 6.00 
On motion Board adjourned. 

Attest: 
PAUL L. CHIPPS, Clerk. 

—Arl ie Craig and daughters 
Opal, Betty Gene, Mrs. Chalmer 
Pifer and son Paul, Mason Isaacs 
spent Tuesday in Taylorville with 
Mr. Craig's mother. It was her 
79th birthday anniversary. Mr. 
Craig also saw his sister, Mrs. 
Maude Wooley and son Wesley 
and family of Richmond, Va. 

— S e e adv. of Charlotte Beauty 
Shop for free opening offers, page 
eight. 

—Miss Opal Craig entertained 
about 25 friends with a party at 
her home Saturday night. 

—Miss Mary Emily Lewis went 
to Shelbyville Tuesday evening to 
attend a party. 

Jessie and Jim, the 
Joy-makers In This 

World oi Long-faces 
Wednesday night of last wek 

the folks who live at the Odd Fel
lows Old Folks home in Mattooii 
had a treat, in the shape of an en
tertainment given by two of the 
members of the Illinois Masonc 
Home. 

These two men constitute a 
team that has done wonders to
ward relieving the depressed 
spirits of the nation, at least tem
porarily. They put on a full hour's 
program at the Home, using 14 
musical instruments and some new 
songs, dances and other vaudeville 
stunts. 

The team consists of Jesse John
son and James Chambers, and ai*» 
generally billed as "Johnson & 
Chambers in Voudvil of 50 years 
ago." The 'boys' take a great pride 
in their work and are constantly 
improving it. Back in their young
er days they were professional en
tertainers and they have lost none 
of their pep and snap. In fact they 
seem to be getting better as they 
grow older. Both have passed three 
score and ten in age, but are 
stronger and going better now 
than they did when they first start
ed in life on the days of their 
birth. 

The Odd Fellows, under the 
management of Supt. Saylor have 
threatened to return the compli
ment and send some of their folks 
to the Masonic Home to put on a 
show. But Jesse and Jim, just 
snicker. They know they've got 
the goods and they fear no compe
tition. Neither of them is ambi
tious to go to Hollywood, but they 
have the goods that could make 
even a postmaster laugh on No
vember 9, 1932. 

Coles 
Ruth Armantrout and Mrs. Fern 

Bouck spent Friday afternoon 
with Mrs. Joseph Hinton and chil
dren. 

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Fowler 
and Mr. and Mrs. Walter Fowler 
took dinner with Mrs. Zula Gear-
heart and Virginia, it being Vir
ginia's birthday. 

Thelma Black spent Wednesday 
night with LaVaughn Monson. 

Emma Armantrout and Ruth 
Bouck spent Sunday afternoon 
with Jessie and Virginia Shain. 

Mr. and Mrs. Nate Hinton and 
family and Mr. and Mrs. Joseph 
Hinton and family spent Sunday 
with Mr. and Mrs. Omer Mess-
more. 

Miss Emily Waggoner spent the 
week end with LaVaughn Mon
son. 

Mr. and Mrs. Everett Beals and 
family spent Sunday with Mr. 
and Mrs. Waverly Mathias and 
family. 

Ruth Armantrout spent Sunday 
afternoon with Nora Cheever. 

The young married people's 
class met at the home of Mr. and 
Mrs. Alva Edwards Saturday even
ing. Refreshments were sandwich
es, pickles, pie and coffee. Those 
present were, Mr. and Mrs. Everet 
Beals and family, Mr. and Mrs. 
Geo. Beals and family, Mr. and 
Mrs. Waverly Mathias and family, 
Mr. and Mrs. Howard Hunt and 
family, Mr. and Mrs. Richard 
Bouck and Mrs. Fern Hinton and 
daughter Jane, Anna Mary Cooley, 
Mr. and Mrs. Alva Edwards and 
Mary Alice. 

Mrs. Mary Claxon and children 
spent Sunday with Mr. and Mrs. 
John Henderson and family. 

Mr. and Mrs. Clipsy spent Sun
day evening wjth Mr. and Mrs. J. 
Fleshner. 

Revival will start at Coles 
church Sunday morning February 
5th. 

Mr. and Mrs. M. D. Rardin who 
was visiting their son in New 
Burnside started home Sunday and 

CLASSIFIED 
WANTED—We pay a premium 

for soy beans. Moultrie County 
Hatchery. 4-2t. 

FOR SALE-Korean Lespedeza, at ^ 
7c a pound. C. C. Turner, in - • 
quire at the Moultrie County 
Hatchery. 4-2t 

TYPEWRITERS—Mattoon Type
writer Exchange, 1514 Broad
way. Parts, Repairing and new 
machines. 2-1 Ot* 

AWNINGS—See Arthur P a l m e r ^ ^ 
for awnings. Estimates g l a d l y ^ ^ 
furnished. 4-2t* 

CUSTOM HATCHING or Baby 
chicks, see me or write me for 
price list. S. B. Herschberger, 
Arthur, 111. 3-20C 

WALLPAPER—We have just re
ceived our new 1933 Wallpaper 
Book. Prices are 25% to 50% 
lower; new styles and latest de
signs. See them before you buy. 
G. F. Allison, 1403 Camfield 
St., phone 233w. 3-tf 

ESTRAYED—One black gelding, 
weight about 1150. B. T. brand 
on right flank. Notify Windsor 
phone 2 on 66. T. N. Kuhl, 
Windsor. 3-2t* 

FOR RENT: Modern residence on 
Jackson Street, interior all new
ly painted; or will rent two 
rooms in same house if desired. 
Inquire this office. 52-tf. 

FOR RENT—House. Call Myrtle 
Dunscomb, phone 350. 51-tf. 

TYPEWRITER RIBBONS — The * 
Progress sells them. 17-tf. 

OYSTER SHELLS 70c per cart. 
Sullivan Grain Co. Phone 75. 

50-tf. 

PIANO TUNING—If you want O. 
P# Dahman to tune your piano, 
Call Phone 128 or mail order to 
Box 10 c|o The Progress. Sub
stantial references furnished. 

47-tf. 

GET YOUR COAL from Hugh 
Franklin. Order now, Eastern 
Kentucky, Nokomis and South
ern Illinois. Phone 4 2 1 ; Also 
headquarters for ice, at ice
house or delivered. Phone 275. 

32-tf. 

WE BUY your poultry, eggs a.ia 
cream and pay highest market 
prices. Moultrie County Hatch
ery, Phone No. 6, Sullivan. 8-tf 

LEHIGH soil sugar, the leadir.j 
brand of limestone for fertilizer 
purpose can be bought from us. 
See us for prices. Moultrie 
County Hatchery, Sullivan. 40-if^ 

NURSERY STOCK — New prices 
show drastic reductions with 
big discounts on early orders for 
either fall of 1932 or Spring of 
1933 delivery. Replacements 
where necessary. Transportation 
prepaid. Absolutely reliable. 
Chase Bros. Nurseries, Roches
ter, N. Y. Mrs. Jessie Scott, lo
cal agent. 22-tf. 

met with an accident. They have 
removed them to Mattoon. Mrs. 
Rardin is in the hospital in a seri
ous condition. 

Mr. and Mrs. Otis Goddard and 
family has moved to the Low 
farm, , 

VISITED MURRAYS IN 
DECATUR HOSPITAL 

Mr. and Mrs. Noah Smith were 
in Decatur Sunday visiting Mr. 
and Mrs. Frank Murray who are in 
the hospital there. Mr. Murray has 
been suffering for some months 
with a creosote skin poisoning. It , 
was stated recently that his wi fe «fl 
was similarly afflicted. This is not 
true. She has a severe case of 
blood poisoning and may lose a 
hand. The Murrays are thinking of . 
having a sale of their farm prop
erty. They live northwest of Wind-

HAMILTON'S 
FRUITS & VEGETABLES — NATURE'S HEALTH 

BUILDERS — EAT MORE OF THEM. 

BANANAS, ripe, firm fruit 4 lbs. 19c 

GREEN BEANS, fancy _ lb. 10c 

LEAF LETTUCE, fresh, crisp 2 lb. 15c 

RUTABAGOS ___per lb. 3c 

HEAD LETTUCE per head 6c 

CELERY, per stalk Sc 

NEW CABBAGE per lb. 3c 

SWEET POTATOES, Nancy Hall 10 lbs. 19c 

OLD CABBAGE per lb. 2c 

RADISHES, Texas grown 3 Bunches for 10c 

POTATOES per bag 99c; peck 17c 

TOMATOES, ENDIVE, PARSLEY, CAULIFLOWER, BRUS-

SEL SPROUTS,. GREEN ONIONS, ETC. 

STRAWBERRIES, FRESH AT LOWEST POSSIBLE PRICES 

TANGERINES, fancy 2 doz. for 25c 

CALIFORNIA SUNKIST ORANGES 2 dozen 25c 
CALIFORNIA GRAPES P « * • 10c 

CRANBERRIES P«' * *Sc 

FANCY JONATHAN, ROMAN BEAUTY, WINESAP, STARK 
DELICIOUS, ARK. BLACK AND BEN DAVIS APPLES 

PHONE 15 FREE DELIVERY OF $1.00 OR MORE 

/ 
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Red Menace's Efforts For||The Week Confined To HumblinglOakland 
Oakland Came 

Wednesday Night 
Wednesday evening Oakland 

came here to play the game orig
inally scheduled for Tuesday 
night. A small crowd turned out. 
The outcome of the game was a 
a fore-gone conclusion. Sullivan 
won 30 to 13. As in the game at 
Oakland Friday night Sullivan 
never had to extend itself to hold 
the visitors in check. Coach Den
nis played McDavid and Dwyer at 
forward; lanky Bill Kinsel at cen
ter; Richardson and Grote at 
guard. Just to treat the fans to 
some real classy guarding he gave 
Leo Horn and Brick Poland a 
chance to show their stuff. 

Our official sports reporter had 
the following to say about Tues
day night's disappointment: 

This, fans, is not the story of 
how a determined, band of Oak
land cagers battled fpr 43 miles a 
roaring wintry blizzard which all 
but swept their carriage from the 
road and then on arriving half 
frozen from their Herculean ef
forts, hastily donned basketball 
paraphernalia—the fans must not 
be kept waiting—and for over 
thirty minutes valiantly battled a 
superior group o f . R e d devils on 
even terms only to go down, fight
ing mind you, in the final seconds 
when Pete McDavid and Bill Dwy
er dumped in consecutive long 
shots. No, pards, such was by no 
means the case. The Oakland cage 
management was indisposed and 
contrary to all rules of etiquette, 
respect, and common sense not 
only failed to materialize for their 
date but did not even take the 
trouble to call to announce then-
indifference. 

The crowd gathered and after 
digesting the preliminary perform
ance enacted by the Seniors and 
Frosh began to grow impatient 
and concerned over the apparent 
motor troubles of their belated 
guests. Finally Principal Raymond 
Scheer phoned to learn the cause 
of their tardiness and was inform 
ed that they simply did not choose 
to play and would forfeit without 
further ado. With the shekels still 
warm in the tills Mr. Scheer plead
ed the local cause but to no avail 
From the conversation it was ap 
parent that Oakland saw certain 
.defeat and had, in the boxing 
phraseology, tossed in the prover 
bial towel. Their line of reason 
seemed to be that it was foolish 
to expose themselves to dampening 
rain when the same results could 
be easily obtained via the forfeit 
route. Mr. Scheer then explained 
to the spectators and promised 
them that another game would be 
scheduled for their benefit. 

However in a later conversation 
Mr. Scheer learned that the Oak
land principal was blameless as he 
was of the opinion that the coach 
had notified Sullivan of the can
cellation. 

In the single attraction of the 
evening the near-grads gave the 
Freshman a lesson in the art of 
basketball. Two seniors, Harsh-
man and Davis came through witn 
such a splendid exhibition of their 
cage wares that fans were won
dering why coach Dennis couldn't 
find a niche for tKem. True enough 
Dennis could use their "likes" but 
Harshman's religion forbids him 
from competing while Davis' folks 
can spare him for only one sport 
per year and this time was do
nated to the Championship grid 
team. He is an excellent dribbler 
with plenty of speed and fight 
while Harshman's main attributes 
are speed, dexterity, and a nifty 
bank shot. 

Oakland Licked 
At Home Friday 

(By Jim Scott) 

Last Friday evening Clark Den
nis' erratic snipers bagged their 
third consecutive conference vic
tory, trimming an audacious Oak
land five 31 to 15 by virtue of a 
scoring slurge released in the third 
period. The Reds ran into an un
expected strong shifting zone de
fense in the opening half and were 
consigned to a meager dozen 
points total about half of which 
were counted at the free throw 
stripe. 

The local tossers' fluctuating 
brand of ball which was apparent
ly soaring upward suddenly dipped 
to a new low and in this quagmire 
of listless play the results would 
have been most disastrous had 
they vied with a more formidable 
outfit. The Dennismen aimed 4 b 
attempts at the hoop while the 
home team fired just 10 less shots. 

Happy go Lucky, Bill Dwyer 
proved the big offensive gun in 
blasting through the enemy ram
parts scoring 6 of Sullivan's field
ers and serving as Generalissimo 
of the third quarter outbreak 
which swept the locals into a com
manding lead. 

So sincere were the hosts in 
their ambition of scalping the 
high geared tribe that the frftj? de

veloped into one of the roughest 
battles that the local cagers have 
participated in. Although the Oaks 
close guarding policies held the 
Red scoring barrage well in check 
most of the way, they were not 
skilled enough in the proper de
fensive etiquette and as a result 
succumbed to a host of rule in
fractions from which the visitors 
rang up point after point. Oak
land as a team was guilty of 14 
misdemeanors which offered the 
Reds 19 single opportunities at 
the the gift circle and 11 of these 
contributions were converted in
to telltale tallies. The victors were 
more leery of this needless ex
travagance and their defensive 
weapons were penalized only a 
half dozen times and of these 6 
miscues the Oaks blew 7 of the 8 
allotments. 

Captain Pete McDavid was ac
corded a most austere censorship 
and was awarded a bundle of 11 
gift throws coming in installments 
through the heated battle. Pete 
cashed in with 7 points from these 
donations which added to his 
single field goal gave him 9 coun
ters for the fracas and a runner 
up position to Bill in point get
ting matters. Galbreath was de
ported from the tilt, being sacri
ficed to the cause of holding down 
the rival leader. Dark eyed Dunkie 
Dunscomb flashed a commendable 
floor game, sank his lone free toss 
and registered two of his four at
tempts from the field to take rank 
with Pete and Bill as the leaders 
of the victory cause. 

Myers .and Caldwell showed up 
well in the Oakland ranks. 

Before the final tussle on the 
niglVs card a bevy of high school 
maids attired in scanty frocks bur-
lequed through what looked like a 
miniature form of soccer with a 
basketball serving as the kicking 
piece. . . . ) 
Sullivan FG FT TP 
McDavid, f 1 7 9 
Dwyer, f 6 1 13 
Richardson, f __ 0 0 CI 
Kinsel, c 0 1 
Dunscomb, g 2 1 
Grote, g 1 1 

Totals 10 11 
Oakland FG FT TP 
Myers, f 1 0. 
Mullis, f 0 0 
Woodworth, f 1 0 
Caldwell, c _ 2 1 
Galbreath, c 2 0 
Ashmore, g 0 0 
Parker, g 1 0 2 

Totals 7 1 15 
Sullivan 7 5 16 3—31 
Oakland 4 2 4 5—lis 

Referee, Blackwell, Areola. 

31 

Oakland Meets][ 
•STHS In Tourney 

The annual Okaw Valley cage 
tourney will again be held in the 
Tuscola gym in preference to Mon-
ticello's spacious field house, made 
possible through the phiiantrophic 
Allen F. Moore. Tuscola's central 
location is, we suppose, the reason 
for this action. The meet gets un
der way Thursday evening at 7:30 
when Rex Millikin's Bement five 
hook up with Olin KulPs Newman 
tribe. In the other half of the 
night's card the Reds will swing 
into action against Oakland, 
team which they drubbed twice 
the past week. Bement and Sulli
van in the upper bracket and Mon 
ticello and Arthur in the lower 
loom as the outstanding entries, 
The drawing was unkind to the 
Reds in that it paired them with 
the slightly favored Bementers in 
their second game. If victorious, 
the locals are certain to reach the 
finals as they will have only to 
trim Atwood Saturday afternoon. 
The third place game has been 
wisely abolished. 

Time schedule follows: 

Game 1-
at 7:30. 

Game 2-
at 8:30. 

Game 3 -
at 2:30. 

Game 4— 
at 3:30. 

Game 5-
7:30. 

Game 6-
2 at 8:30. 

Game 7 -
4 at 2:30. 

Game 8— 
6 at 3:30. 

Game 9 -

Thursday 
—Newman vs. Bement 

—Oakland vs. Sullivan 

Friday 
-Monticello vs. Tuscola 

-Arthur vs. Villa Grove 

—Atwood vs. Areola at 

-Winners games 1 and 

Saturday 
-Winners games 3 and 

-Winners games 5 and 

-Winners games 7 and 
8 for title at 8 p. m. 

Okaw Valley 
Standing 

W L Pet. 
Arthur 5 0 1.000 
Sullivan 4 1 .800 
Monticello 4 1 .800 
Bement 3 1 .750 
Villa Grove 4 2 .666 
Atwood 3 2 .600 
Newman 1 3 .250 
Tuscola 1 4 .200 
Areola _._ — 0 5 .000 
Oakland 0 6 .000 

SPEAKING OF SPORTS 
BY JIM SCOTT 

Tomorrow night, Friday, Don 
Coates' fast stepping Arthur ag
gregation will drop in at the Sulli
van gym to expose their untar
nished conference rating to the as
sault of Clark 
Dennis' red garb
ed forces. Well 
well, and well, 
for once we are 
right. A l o n g 
a b o u t tourney 
time local fans 
were arguing that 
in no department 
c o u l d Arthur's 
speedy quintet 
measure up to • 
the powerful Red machine and had 
they hooked up in a tourney sut-
fle the Knights would have receiv
ed the same lacing distributed to 
the other county teams. We pro
tested but few would consider 
them as formidable competition— 
yet, they are coming tomorrow 
night, coming with a record of 5 
conference victories sans a single 
defeat and the locals will have 
the desired opportunity of smear
ing them all over the premises. 

However, we too, believe the 
Reds have more potential power 
than Arthur and if they use the 
major portion of it should knock 
the Coatesmen from their top-
notch seat. What we are trying to 
put across is this — Arthur, a 
strong team, is unjustly under
rated in this town, a fact that will 
be all in their favor when the two 
fives square off. In the Reds' dress
ing room before the Bement game 
a discussion arose in which the 
Redmen declared that Arthur was 
"Not so Hot." 

Arthur's main strength lies .n 
their driving offense which is 
headed by a veteran smooth work
ing forward combination of Pifer 
and agile Harold Bouck. Once in 
the lead the conference pace set 
ters are almost unbeatable as they 
are prone to use their fast break 
ing offense as a substitute for 
their weaker defense. Reds, grab 
that lead at the onset! 

In Bouck, Arthur has a boy who 
can demoralize most any team by 
his repertoire of freak shots which 
he hooks in when the going is the 
toughest. He has realms of speed 
and is quite clever, an attribute 
which sains him numerous free 
tosses. His looks and actions in a 
heated struggle are very deceiving 
Conserving his energy he slumps 
into a weary posture looking all 
the world like a rain drenched hen 
but just as soon as the opportunity 
offers this deceptive front gives 
way before dynamic effective ac 
tions. Such was the procedure em
ployed by Harold Rhodes and oth 
er noted cagers of yesteryear. PI 
fer, Bouck's forward mate, is of 
the plough-horse school — steady, 
consistent. He is a willing scrap 
per with a good eye for the hoop 
and in recent games has been out 
scoring his more illustrious part 
ner. Dixon's height comes in han
dy on varied circumstances while 
the two guards in name only, can 
be considered as just another unit 
of a five man offense. Turner, a 
dark-haired youth, is a good ball-
handler while sleek, slender Mr. 
Oye is one of those irritating foxy 
cagers who loiters around the bat 
tie's outskirts and then suddenly 
tip-toeing unmolested to the bas 
ket where he pours in a set-up 
shot. Such playing must be an art 
for he gets away with it time and 
time again. Watkins, a short blond 
topped sophomore and a member 
of Arthur's championship grade 
school five, works in shifts with 
Turner at one guarding post. Ar
thur has no capable reserves 
Angel, a tall loose jointed awk
ward center and Fleming, the pe
tite sandy-haired forward who 
tore loose a cartilage in his knee 
during the Arthur-Lovington 
game, are the most used subs. Pi
fer and Bouck are Seniors while 
Dixon has another'year of compe-
tion. 

o—o 
Perhaps it never occurred to 

you but Arthur high is cheated out 
of a few athletes by the presence 
of the neighboring Amish cult 
among whose eccentricities is the 
one calling for no high school edu
cation. If their land was tilled by 
orthodox farm folk we feel save 
in saying that at least 2 or 3 ath
letes would be produced there
from. 

o—o 
Dribbles — Vincent Ey of Mt. 

Pulaski, bearing incidentally one 
of the most abbreviated surnames 
ever to grace a cage box score, is 
seeing service on the Illini frosh 
team. . . Wayne "Snake" Karr, 
ex-Clinton star and now captain 
of the St. Viator quintet, comes 
from a family of which his mother 
and father and one sister are to
tally deaf and dumb. . . Principal 
Raymond Scheer and Coach Clark 
Dennis skipped up to the Millikin 
gym last week to see the latters' 
Alma Mater, the Red Devils of 
Eureka, dust off Leo Johnsons 
hapless big blue five. . . The ti-
tian attired visitors were well 

backed by their numerous Deca
tur Alumni as well as an accom
panying band from the campus. . 
Said band set up quite a howl 
when Millikin's young elephant, 
George Musso, sent one of the 
lighter Red Devils sprawling on 
the floor. . . . The Eureka star, 
Red Miller, is a slightly built youth 
and hails from Chicago. . . Doc 
Grabb's ever mounting point total 
has now passed, the 230 mark. . . 
His prep average for 2 years of 
competition is 13 per game. . . . 
Hunters Willard Winings and Rob
ert Lancaster snared two more 
foxes last week to bring their to
tal to 12 for the season. Sly Rey
nard's garment will probably be 
converted into feminine neck 
wear as several ladies of Bethany 
as well as Sullivan have called Mr. 
Winings for price quotation's. 
They will be released at $5 per 
skin. 

And from the Illinois campus— 
Gil Berry will probably be Senior 
class .president the second semes
ter. He and his wife and Pete 
Yanuskus and mate are living to
gether in' an apartment. . . Red 
Owen is managing the park dance 
hall. . . . The Illini cage leader 
is also kept busy selling groceries 
to frats. . . Bob Horsely and Fred 
Frink have a thriving coffee busi
ness and also serve as basketball 
coaches at university high. . . . 
Marsh Miller, last year state inter-
scholastic champion at 440 yards, 
is working ou]t daily. He is from 
Maine high of Des Plaines, home 
of another quarter mile state prep 
champion, Bob Kennicott, who is 
a So.phomore this year. . . . Bud 
Jones, Freshman fullback from 
Gibson City whom coaches con 
sidered one of the most promising 
plungers ever to matriculate at 
the State U., has dropped out oi 
school. . . With semester over 
next week it reminds the writer 
that a horde of young Illini will 
be returning home, due of course, 
to "ill health". . . Jack Beynon is 
now considered one of the best 
floor guards in the western con 
ference. His only draw back is that 
he gets too few shots. . . Frank 
Froschauer and strapping Ted 
Peosky of Michigan renewed their 
grid rivalry at the Illinois gym last 
week with the wolverine husky 
coming out second best as attested 
by the wicked gash over one optic 

. . . And now that, Virgil Licht 
Minnesota's all conference guard 
has been ostracized from the Go 
pher five, copy readers may heave 
a petite sigh of relief. Half the 
time Virgil's name appared as 
Light so apparently the re-check
ers were trying to improve upoi 
the writer's spelling. Speaking of 
this error of substituting a "g" 
for a " c " reminds us that the 
same thing occurs on this sport 
page—Every time we use the 
word "paced" it appears in print 
as paged, which must be quite 
confusing to the reader. . . Dean 
Watts, ex-sage star, is not out for 
basketball at Northwestern. . . 
Kopecky, the pudgy-wudgy from 
Morton High's state .championship 
quintet, is by far the class of the 
Wildcat first year men. . . . The 
Monticello-Arthur game which we 
mentioned last week was a non 
counting conference game. . . . 
Editor Brandenburger witnessed 
the Oakland game played in that 
city. . . . 

All Macon mourns the death oi 
diminutive Franky Robertson re
ticent colored star of Coach Ev
ans' cage team. One of the few 
negroes ever to swing into action 
on a neighboring prep five, he was 
treated as a precious rarity.' No 
doubt due to his quite unassuming 
demeanor. . . In the Frosh tour 
nament held at Shefbyville last 
Saturday the Mattoon first year 
men slapped Bethany's plebes 20 
to 10 and then went on to gain 
the Jade green crown. . . . In th£ 
final game they trounced Charles
ton 36 to 12. 

o—o 

Hood, a heavily built awkward 
eager, strolled out on the floor in 
the final quarter of the Bethany-
Mt. Zion game to replace the 
regular Mt. Zion pivot man ban
ished by his fourth personal foul. 
A moment later he scored to put 
his team in striking distance and 
then with 10 seconds to play re
maining he evaded Smith, the 
Bethany guard, at the free throw 
line and taking the ball between 
his legs he banked a short shot to 
knock Bethany from their unde
feated meridian conference post. 
This reversal represented the 
Cunningham tossers only defeat, 
other than those suffered on the 
Sullivan floor. After the game 
mentor Sims and Cunningham de
cided to match their proteges in 
another tilt. Mt. Zion has a big 
fast team and will have all the 
boys back for one more season ot 
hardwood competition. 

ties. Bridge, of course still reigns 
as king of the cheaper "at Home" 
pastimes but in recent months 
ping pong and that infernal Jig-
Saw puzzle craze have been com
ing to the front in rapid strides 
and now are threatening the 
King's domain in younger circles. 
Personally Jig-Saw puzzles seem a 
big time waster but thousands of The Sullivan Grade School will 
"Morons" are spending 4 hours n ° l d its Sixth Annual basketball 
per person just to set a pretty! ? u £ n ^ ? « l * | n t h e A™°r? F e b ' 1* 
painting in its proper order. Ping 
Pong, an abbreviated form of ten 

Grade School 
Tournament 

Feb. 1, 2, 3 

This oft cursed depression which 
has curtailed the enjoyments of 
those who delight in going places 
and see'in things, has, at the same 
time, rejuvinated. the old family 
circle and increased parlor activi-

nis—which was extremely popular 
several decades ago, is making an 
honest-ta-goodness comeback. It Is 
an ideal indoor receration in 
that, like other sports, it requires 
a co-ordination between eye and 
muscle. Various pool halls, how
ever, are making the mistake of 
charging the same price for ping-
pong as for billiards and John 
Public will not pay 40 cents an 
hour to play a game which could 
be played at home for only a 
nominal sum. Recently the Bloom-
ington paper was said to have 
roasted Howard Millard, the De 
catur Sports editor, for his Ping-
Pang affiliations. What's this, a 
scribe can't encourage good clean 
winter fun without being put '.-n 
the pan? But what's more Mil
lard's main motive was to create 
an interest in the table tennis 
tourney the proceeds t of which 
was to go to the Moweaqua relief 
fund. 

o—o 
On the evening of Feb. 8 at the 

U. of I. gym, lanky Bill Tilden and 
his professional troupe of Tennis 
stars will again anchor their enor
mous emerald covering on which 
they will, for the low sum of 40 
cents, show some 5000 spectators 
the perfected net game—or tne 
same as they (the spectators) will 
never play it. The Tilden Tennis 
exhibitions when staged in a me
tropolis will cost the observers at 
least $2, but last year the band 
showed at 6 Big Ten schools at a 
charge of only 50 cents per head 
and made more than they do when 
the ducats are sold at an exalted 
price. This year with the price tag 
slashed an additional 10 cents, an
other healthy turnout is antlcipav-
ed. 

Besides a galaxy of foreign lum
inaries, including Hans Nusslein, 
the plump -German champion, the 
squad also claims two popular 
young American netr>an in Bruce 
Barnes, who was a top ranking 
amateur and Emmet Pare, Tilden » 
protege who was once touted by 
no less a master than "Tilden him
self, as a youth with unlimited ca
pabilities. Pare, however, like 
Sandy Weiner and other Tilden 
proteges, has failed to measure up 
to expectations. 

o—o 
Bill Tilden is an exceedingly 

colorful player. His fie.ry tempera
ment coupled with his skill has 
made him even more of a stand
out in his particular line than the 
eminent Mr. Ruth is in baseball. 
Last year, during preliminary 
matches, he became irritated with 
an irresponsible score keeper so 
waiving him from the ladder Til
den ascended and with a booming 
voice announced the score In a 
tone"that was audible to the fore-
corners of the inclosure. 

o—o 
Another ill-tempered racket 

wielder is chunky Hans Nusslein, 
noted for his back-hand volley, a 
difficult stroke which is not in
cluded in the repertoire of even 
the ranking netmen. Last year af
ter the matches a young Illini re
porter with a little better than 
writing knowledge of German 
went into Han's dressing room for 
an interview but for some un
known reason was bidden an im
mediate auf wiedersehen as a 
stray shoe caromed off his he'ad. 

2, 3. Eight teams will take part. 
The drawings were made Tuesday 
and are as follows: Game One 
6:30 Lovington vs. Sullivan. Game 
2, 7:15 Bye vs. Assumption. Game 
3, 8:00 Bethany vs. Arthur. Game 
4, 8:45 Findlay vs. Windsor. 

Thursday Gaines 
Game five Winner game one via. 

winner game two. Game six, win
ner game three vs. winner game 
four. 

Friday Games 
Game seven, losers game five v». 

loser game six. Third place— 
Game Eight winner game five vs. 
winner game six. 1st and 2nd plac
es. The games on Thursday and 
Friday evening will be played at 
7:15 and 8:15 respectively. 

Cups will be awarded to the 
winners of 1st, 2nd and 3rd 
places. I* 

Season tickets will be 30c for 
either child's or adult tickets. 

Session tickets will be 15c to 
children or adults. 

Last year at the Sullivan tour
nament Arthur won 1st, Sullivan 
2nd and Gays won 3rd place. 

In the 1931 tournament Wind
sor won 1st, Arthur 2nd and Sulli
van 3rd. 

Whitchurch Five 
Won Two Games 

that nearly swept victory out of 
Sullivan's grasp. Sullivan led saie-
ly 16 to 9 at the half and It was 
then that the gay lads of Gays got 
hot and started the fireworks. 

Coach Whitchurch's grade school 
basketeers have had a successful 
week. , 

Saturday night, for the first time 
in years, a Sullivan grade school 
quintet administered a smacking 
defeat to Arthur. The Second 
team started it, when it defeated 
Arthur 15 to 7 in a curtain raiser. 
On Sullivan's second team were 
Billie Shasteen and Cloyd Conard 
as forwards, Arkell Craig, center, 
Junior Alumbaugh and Jack Lewis 
guards. Clovis Franklin and Jack 
Whitfield subs. 

Arthur—Oye and chase for
wards; Pate center; Martin , and 
Maxwell, guards; subs Fleming, 
Erheart and Parrett. 

The score in the "big" game ot 
the evening was 39 to 8 in favor 
of Sullivan. The boys who put this 
over were Richard Foster and Ray
mond Shasteen forwards; Everett 
Arterburn, center; Wayne Elder 
and Robert Whitfield guards; subs 
Cloyd Conard and Arkell Craig. 

Arthur's quintet consisted ol 
England and Eakle forwards; Link 
center; Erhasrdt and Pajrrett 
guards. There were a number of 
subs thrown into the game to stop 
the Sullivan rush, but in vain. 

Gays Tuesday 
At Gays Tuesday night the Sul

livan lads had to do their best to 
finish ahead of Joe Lucas' aggres
sive arid ambitious youngsters. 
Sullivan won 22 to 19. R. Fuller 
for Gays starred with 11 points to 
his credit and a last minute rally 

Decatur Smacked 
Into The Dust 

By Red Birds 
Sullivan Red Birds journeyed to 

Decatur a week ago last Thursday 
and drubbed Conklins 52 to 28. 
Ward made 9 baskets to lead the 
Red Birds. Last Wednesday Conk
lins returned the game at Sullivan 
and the Red Birds won 43 to 24. 

At Decatur 
Conklins ( 2 8 ) G F 
Masters, f 0 0 
Bourner, f 0 0 
Rostek, f _0 0 
Hoskinson, c 5 2 
Cochran, g 1 1 
Daniels, g 3 3 
Helm, g 1 2 

Totals 10 8 
Sullivan Red Birds ( 5 2 ) G F 
Ward, f -9 0 
Elliott, f 5 3 
Rozene, c 0 0 
Carnine, c 1 0 
Henneigh, g 5 0 
Gregg, g 4 1 
Cogdal, g __-0 0 

Totals 24 4 
At Sullivan 

Conklins (24) G F 
Helm, f 1 0 
Rostek, f 2 0 
Anderson, f 0 0 
Brown, c —3 O 
Daniels, g 4 0 
Cochran, g —-1 2 

Totals 11 2 
Sullivan R. B. ( 4 3 ) G F 
Elliott, f - — 7 2 
Ward, f 6 0 
Carnine, f 1 0 
Rozene, c __ . 0 O 
Freemon, c 4 0-
Gregg, g 1 0* 
Henneigh, g 1 1 

Totals -__- 20 3 

Red Birds defeated the Ham
mond Indees 54 to 28 last Tues
day night. The game started slow 
and Sullivan led by two points at 
the half time. On the last half Car-
nine, Freemon and Elliott got go
ing and Sullivan won easily. 

Twenty Grands won another 
easy game from the Ring-Dings 
36 to 22. Spicer was high for the 
Inhalers and Blue was the big shot 
by the losers. 

The Bruins won a two overtime 
game from the Forgotten Men.. 
The game was close all the way,, 
each team scoring heavily and pay
ing little or nothing to their de
fense. Art Carnine led the Bruins 
while Bolin was high for the los-

Cutters had an easy game with 
the Speed-Demons 36-22. Freemon 
was high for the Cutters while F . 
Poland led the Speed Demons. 

. : S 
Next Tuesday, January 31, Van-

dalia Wildcats return to Sullivan. 
The League games will also be 
played on' Tuesday night. This 
team defeated the Red Birds at 
Vandalia. Come out and see the 
Red Birds get revenge. 

It's quite a spectacle to see tne 
Pros warm up. They begin with 
smooth easy horizontal strokes and 
nearly every ball is lined into tne 
net. Gradually they adjust then-
selves and gie ball is sent hurry
ing back and forth across the 
stringing with great velocity miss
ing the net by only an inch or so. 

A foreigner named Najoja. 
weighing over 250 pounds, Is a 
master of trick shots and enter
tains the crowd by stroking balls 

(Continued on last page) 

Special 
For February 

PERMANENTS 
$2.50 — $4.00 — $6.00 

FINGER WAVE 35c 

Phone for appointment 

EDWARDS 
BEAUTY PARLOR 

— Phone 148 — 
Uustairs in M & F Bank Bldg. 

SULLIVAN, ILLINOIS 

Make that Grocery Dollar 
Go The Limit In Its 

Buying Power 
During these times of depression we are all looking for quality 
merchandise at the lowest possible prices, and we feel that we 
can give you just what you are looking for in a few items which 

we quote below: 

SANIFLUSH, with stool brush 2 cans 39c 
WAUKESHA GELATINE, assorted flavors 5c 
CIGARETTES -— P e r carton $1.19 
PURE CANE SUGAR 25 lb. sack $1.15 
ROLLED OATS, 2J pound size__ «ach 9c 
SWEET CORN No. 2 size 3 cans 25c 
TOILET TISSUE, ___' 6 Rolls, 1000 Sheets each, 25c 
FANCY WHOLE GRAIN RICE 7 pounds 25c 
BLACK PEPPER 18c per lb or 2 for 35c 
COCOA, two pound size 2 2 c 

CALO COFFEE, Special b l e n d e — * 18c lb. or 2 for 35c 
POTTED MEATS, fine for school lunches 3 cans for 10c 
SPAGHETTI P e r c a n 5 c 

FANCY KRAUT, No. 2 size 5c 
KELLOGGS BRAN FLAKES 3 for 25c 
CLEAN QUICK SOAP CHIPS, 5 lb. size each 25c 
GIANT SIZE OXYDOL A per box 43c 
MEDIUM IVORY SOAP ") 
COCOA HARDWATER SOAP £• Any of these for 5c 
CAMAY ) 
PREPARED PANCAKE FLOUR 5 pound 19c 
PEACHES, sliced or halves 3 cans 25c 
CALUMET BAKING POWDER pound can 24c 
FRESH CREAM CHEESE per pound 15c 

We carry a complete line of Gerber's Baby Food also. 

ALL SORTS OF FRESH VEGETABLES A N D FRUITS 
AT ALL TIMES. 

MYERS & HICKS GROCERY 
We Are An Independent Home-Owned Store. 

PHONE 32 SULLIVAN, ILLINOIS 
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BAPTIST CHURCH 
Miss Bessie Winchester. 

Church school at 9:30. 
Morning worship 10:30. 
The subject of morning service 

is "The Courage to Forget." 
B. Y. P. U. 6:30 p. m. Subject, 

"What is our Church Doing?" Fel
lowship, Religious Instruction* Di
vine Worship, Ideals of Charac
ter, Personal Attitude, conversa
tion of Good and Social Leader
ship will be discussed in the meet
ing. All young people are invited 
to attend and enjoy this meeting. 
Eherman Cahoan will be leader. 

Evening worship 7:30 
Subject of evening worship is 

"Who Hath the Spirit of Christ?" 
Tuesday evening prayer meet

ing at 7:30. 
We feel no confidence in a ship 

until it has been tried and proved. 
Many other things we do not use 
until they have been used with 
pleasing results. If we rest se
curely on what has been tried and 
proved, how much more could wt» 
rejoice in the Word of God? For 
ages and ages it has been used, 
tested and has proved itself. We 
have tried its promises and walked 
in its ways and have found they 
lead to all the blessings. Lord may 
we read Thy Word, and do Thy 
Will. Give us Wisdom to under
stand. Read Ephesians 6:14-34. 

44 
CHRISTIAN CHURCH 

C. E. Barnett, pastor 

You have heard and read a great 
deal about "the forgotten man," 
but what do you know about "The 
Unforgotten Sparrow"? You may, 
or you may not, know that it is 
the fifth sparrow. Anyway let Ub 
gather together and together gath
er some lessons from the story of 
the fifth sparrow, under the SUD-
ject "The Unforgotten Sparrow". 
This we will do Sunday morning 
a t 10:30, if you will and the 
Lord wills. 

We are promised a visit of "The 
Covered Wagon" some Sunday 
evening in the future. This will 
not be next Sunday evening, but 
the pastor will preach upon the 
subject "The Greatest of . the 
Prophets." This service will be at 
7:30. * * 

Preceding the evening church 
service, the Christian Endeavor 
will meet. This is the beginning of 
Christian Endeavor week which 
will have nation-wide observance. 
At a later date the Endeavor will 
present "Youth in Conquest." The 
subject for next Sunday's discus
sion is "What Good is Our Church 
Doing?" This meeting is at 6:30 
and our prediction is the subject 
will provoke much discussion, both 
pro and con. We invite construc
tive criticism. 

We announce our first service 
last, the Sunday School, which 
meets at 9:30 a. m. The Men's 
class will provide the special num
ber. This class is also preparing to 
entertain the Men's S. S. Associa
tion Monday evening, the 30th. A 
•splendid musical treat is in store 
for all who attend. 

Come and share an hour of wor
ship with us at church Sunday. 
"Good company on a journey 
makes the way seem shorter." 

PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 
Rev. G. M. Garber, Pastor 

The church is the only institu
tion whose function is solely the 
creation and instilling of ideals of 
life. Its purpose is to help all who 
come to it to find happier and 
more pleasant way of'living. Jesus 
words: "I came that ye might have 
life, and that ye might have it 
more abundantly", is the working 
program of the church. The desire 
of those who are in the ministry 
of the church is to lead everyone 
to experience the abundance oi 
life which is to be found in re
ligious living. You are invited to 
worship at the First Presbyterian 
church. 

Announcement of services: 
Saturday, Jan 28, 7 p. m. choir 

rehearsal at the manse, Miss Rutto 
Tabor, director. 
Sunday, January 29: 

9:45 a. m.—Sunday school, Dr. 
Butler, Supt. 

11:00 a. m.-—Morning worship. 
The pastor will preach. Sermon 
subject, "Christians Courageous." 

6:15 Young People's Forum in 
manse. 

7:30—Evening worship. 

HIGH GLEE CLUBS 
PRESENT OPERETTA 

TUESDAY, JAN. 31 

(Con. from Page 1) 

GOSPEL MISSION 
Over the Post Office 

Time of services the same. 
When you stay away from the 

house of the Lord you are missing 
a blessing. 

Isa. 6:8 "Whom shall I send, and 
who will go for us? Then said 1, 
Here am I, send me." 

In the first of this chapter we 
find that Isaiah had a definite ex
perience with the Lord. He saw 
the Lord sitting on his throne, 
high and lifted up, with the heav
ens filled with heavenly beings 
ministering unto him., This sight 
revealed to Isaiah his own little
ness, his uncleanness, it did more, 
it brought from him an acknowl
edgment of his uncleanness, and a 
cry that he might be made clean. 
Isaiah was a man of visions, the 
first verse of the first chapter tells 
us he came on the scene with a vi
sion. I believe one of the greatest 
things troubling the world today 
is, the children of God have lost 
their vision, we are not seeing vi 
sions today, because we are not 
looking for them, not expecting 
them, the Christ has became com 
mon-place to us. We need to see 
him high and lifted up, see him ui 
his kingly position, see him in his 
holiness, which will reveal to us 
our own unworthiness, our un
cleanness, then if we, like Isaiah 
will acknowledge our need, there 
are still coals of holy fire on the 
altar of God, and there are still 
holy seraphims to carry the fire 
and place it on your lips. Then, 
we too will be willing to say "Here 
am I send me." 

Allenville & Jonathan Creek 
CHRISTIAN CHURCHES 

(W. B. Hopper, Pastor) 

Allenville Bible School at 10 
o'clock followed by preaching ser
vice. , 
Jonathan Creek: 

Bible School 10 o'clock. 
Y. P. S. C. E. 6:45. 
Preaching service 7:30. 

Gays 
Sunday School Officers 

Officers for 1933 of the Chris-
tkm church Sunday school are. 
Supt., Florence Mattox; assistant, 
Henry Hortcnstine; secretary Fern 
Hortenstine; assistant supt. and 
secretary of children's division, 
Helen Lucas; treasurer, Mrs. Olive 
Gammill; pianists, Beatrice Burk-
"head, Sybil Ferguson and Virginia 
Fleenor; Cradle Roll Supt., Mrs. 
Allie Burkhead; Beginners Supt., 
Hose Mattox; Primary, Minnie 
Bolan. 

The teachers are: 1st Primary, 
Mildred Cullen; 2nd primary, Ger
trude Bjurstrom; 3rd primary, 
Mrs. Nellie Cullen; Junior Supt., 
Mrs. Ruth Gammill. Teacher 1st 
Junior, Mrs. Ruth Gammill; 2nd 
Junior, Clara Cooper; 3rd Junior, 
Mrs. Ethel Booze. Young Peoples 
Supt., Mrs. Inez Jarvis. Intermedi
ate Dept.: 1st, Mrs. Ethel Graham, 
2nd Mrs. Ruby Ferguson; 3rd, 
Edgar Ellington. Senior Dept.: 1st 
•year, Jake Hortenstine; 2nd, M K . 
Inez Jarvis. Young Peoples, Mrs. 
Olive Gammill; Boosters, Henry 
Hortenstine; Willing Workers, 
Mrs. Eunice Brown. Men's Bible 
class, 'George Kimfbrough. Adult 
Supt., Clint Fleenor; Home Dept. 
Supt., Mrs. Rilla Kincaid; pianist 
for church, Mrs. Ruth Gammill 
and Mrs. Inez Jarvis. chorister for 
church, Lawrence Gammill and 
Theodore Bjurstrom. 

Other News 
Mrs. Robert Evans and Mrs. 

Lester Perrine visited Mrs. Albert 
Hopper Friday afternoon. 

Mrs. Mary Carlyle who has been 
ill is slowly improving. 

Mr. and Mrs. Wes Burkhead and 
family spent Sunday with Mrs. 
Katherine Huntington. 

Roy Jackson took a truck load 

of stock to Indianapolis Thursday 
for Virgil Claxon. 

Jess Hopper took a truck load 
of cream to Chicago Thursday 
night for Burl Switz. 

The P. T. A. met Friday after
noon at 2:30. Special features in
cluded a reading "When Daddy 
was a Little Boy." Carl Coble; A 
duet by Oscar Ferguson and Fran
cis Shaffer. Talk on "Parents' Edu
cation" Mrs. Chas. Sullins. Play
let, "School Days." 

Francis Chaney has returned to 
his home in Peoria after a few 
days visit with Mr. and Mrs. Aaron 
Shaffer. 

Mr. and Mrs. Sam Fuller and 
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Fuller of Para
dise spent Tuesday with Mr. and 
Mrs. D. E. Fuller. 

Clarence Davis of Oklahoma 
who was visiting Mr. and Mrs. Ray 
Waggoner and other relatives has 
returned to his home. 

Mrs. Chas. Farrel and Mrs. Clem 
Shaffer were Mattoon shoppers on 
Friday. 

Mr. and Mrs. Royal Stone of 
Windsor visited his parents Mr. 
and Mrs. O. M. Stone Sunday. 

—Mr. and Mrs. Dewey Clark 
and son, accompanied by Mis. 
Earl Clark and daughter Joan ot 
Chicago motored to this city Sat
urday where they visited with 
relatives until Tuesday morning. 
Earl Clark, who formerly resided 
at El Paso is now employed doing 
relief work in Chicago. 

—Misses Pauline and Helen 
Howsmon visited with their par
ents near Illiopolis over the week 
end. 

—Mr. and Mrs. Glen Shanks, 
Mr. and Mrs. G. R. Fleming, Mr. 
and Mrs. C. R. Hill enjoyed a din
ner party Saturday evening at the 
home of Mr. and Mrs. Chester 
Horn. 

Carthy, Ina Hall, Fern Reedy, 
Margaret Roberts, Norma Gene 
Clark, Jane Smith, Bernice Fultz, 
Gladys Christy, Imogene Lee, Ruth 
Martin, Elmina Scheer, Marguer
ite Fulk, Doris Seitz, Harris Wood, 
Finley Pifer, Glenn Shirey, Elmer 
Dunscomb David Moore, Lone 
Reedy. 

The Story 
Somewhere east of the Rio 

Grande, and not far from the bor
der separating Mexico from the 
United States is a famous Sani
tarium and Spring owned and op
erated by Dr. Drinkwater, a pomp
ous and self-opionated man, wno 
disowned his only son because he 
married an actress. 

Drinkwater's wife dies, grieving 
for her son and leaves her money 
to his orphaned daughter, Glory, 
only on condition that she spend 
the last twenty-four hours before 
her twenty-first birthday with her 
grandfather, Dr. Drinkwater, hop
ing in this way to clear all misun
derstandings. 

But Glory, like her mother, is an 
actress, under contract to make a 
talking picture in South America, 
and her twenty-first birthday is 
only two days away. She must 
keep her contract, and wants her 
grandmother's money. She remem
bers her friend Honor, who has a 
sick mother and conceives the idea 
of sending them to the Sanitarium 
in her place. Her grandfather has 
never seen her and need never 
again. 

When Honor and her mother, 
Madam Chere, whom she introduc
es as her foster mother, arrive at 
the Sanitarium the fun ana 
troubles begin. 

Glory learns that her fiance ha& 
gone to the Sanitarium to spend 
his vacation. His father was an 
old friend of Dr. Drinkwater's and 
they had long desired a match be
tween Bob and her. She hurries to 
the Sanitarium to explain to Bob 
before he meets Honor and spoils 
everything. She also writes a let
ter of explanation to him which 
Honor promises to deliver but los
es instead. It is found by Rainbow, 
a colored boy, who can neither 
read no write. The letter has many 
hair-breath escapes with Bon, 
Honor, and Glory in hot pursuit. 

Philip, a ranch owner, and his 
men, are hunting a Mexican rust
ler. They stop at the Sanitarium 
for a drink of the Spring water 
where Philip sees Honor and is im
mediately attracted. Years before, 
Philip's grandfather and Dr. 
Drinkwater had quarreled, and 
Drinkwater has forbidden Philip 
on the place. 

Honor hears Philip plotting with 
Bessie, the maid, to frighten ev
ery one into the house with stories 
of. the rustler, and thus makes it 
possible for him to meet Honor 
without Dr. Drinkwater knowing 
it. 

When the rustler really does 
come and carries off Bessie and 
Rainbow for ransom, Honor will 
not believe it, but thinks it part 
of the plot and scorns Philip. 
When Philip returns from the res
cue, wounded, with the rustler cap
tive and the others safe, Honor is 
sorry and everything is right 
again. 

Rainbow shows Philip the lost 
letter and he, from its contents 
gathers that Honor is Bob's fian
cee and been deceiving him. But 
Honor dare not tell him the truth 
until the twenty-four hours are 
up. When the guests arrive for the 
birthday party everything and 
everybody are at sixes and sevens. 
But a few words of explanation 
smooth the troubles away and ev
erybody is happy. 

Drinkwater is overjoyed that 
Glory is engaged to Bob. Even her 
being an actress does not disturb 
him. When she tells him that siie 
and Bob are goiny; to South Ameri
ca, ostensibly on their honeymoon 
but really to make a talking pic
ture, he smiles, and suggests that 
he charter a boat and all join 
him and the happy couple in a 
wonderful trip to South America. 

ST. COLUMBA'S CHURCH 
Church services will be held at 

St. Columba's Catholic church on 
Sunday morning at 8 a. m. This 
will be Communion Sunday. 

NEAL SULLIVAN 
DOES HEROIC DEED 

Neal Sullivan, a former Sullivan 
resident, visited here Tuesday. 
Neal says he is just getting over 
his eighth attack of flu. During 
his recent attack he had a tooth
ache his dentist could not locate. 
Neal says "One night it go so bad, 
that I felt I just had to do some
thing, so I myself pulled two of 
my upper jaw teeth. The teeth 
were sound, but pulling them re
lieved the pain." 

MRS. CRIST IN HOSPITAL 
Mrs. W. H. Crist, who lives east 

of this city, was taken to the De
catur & Macon county hospital on 
Friday suffering from a kidney 
ailment. X-rays have shown that 
one kidney is in very bad shape 
and may have to be removed. She 
took sick about five weeks ago. 

tf Your expiration subscription 
date appears on the label. 

Lake City 
Miss Frances Edgecomb of La-

Place, visited Wednesday evening 
with Miss Kathryn Adams. 

Mr. and Mrs. T. F. Winings vis
ited Tuesday afternoon with Mr. 
and Mrs. L. S. Burcham. 

A pot luck supper was given at 
the school house Friday evening in 
honor of the men who helped wire 
the church. 

Mrs. Ona Mitchell has returned 
home after a visit with her daugh
ter, Mrs. Lawrence Lindsay in De
catur. 

Hubert Howell and son Willis, 
of Findlay, visited Monday with 
T. F. Winings and family. 

Oscar Dickson and family and 
Ernest Dickson and family of De
catur, spent Sunday with C. T. 
Dickson. 

Mrs. Bruce Morgan is ill with 
the flu. 

A play entitled "A Womanless 
Wedding" will be given at the 
community meeting at the school 
Monday night. 

Miss Bertha Powell, primary 
teacher, was out of school last 
week ill with the flu. 

Miss Cressie Powell, of Decatur 
spent the week end with her par
ents, Mr. and Mrs. John Powell. 

Alpha Hamm visited friends in 
Decatur Sunday evening. 

Glen Eckles has moved to. isie 
Watson property recently vacated 
by Frank Woods and family. 

JONATHAN CREEK 
Fred Vonbank of Iowa and 

Ruth, Olive and Fred Johnson of 
Allenville called on Geo. Oliver 
and -family Saturday afternoon. 

Mrs. Ruth Pound called on Mrs. 
Nancy Bracken Sunday afternoon. 

Otis Beisecker and family visit
ed Sunday afternoon with Mr. and 
Mrs. J. E. Righter. 

Mr. and Mrs. Loren Cain and 
family of Tower Hill spent Satur
day with O. K. Wren and family. 

Mr. and Mrs. Eugene Freese 
and Mr. and Mrs. Ed Slover assist
ed Mr. and Mrs. Earl Freese with 
butchering a beef on Monday. 

Opal and Harold Barr and Ran-
dell Kepley o f Mattoon and Lena 
Milam called on Mr. and Mrs. 
James Milam Thursday evening. 

Mrs. Ella Wiser, Mrs. Loren 
Cadwell and Mrs. Charlie Epper
son attended a circle reading in 
Sullivan one evening last week. 

Mr. and Mrs. Keith Riley and 
son and Mr. and Mrs. Emery 
Righter and son visited Sunday 
afternoon with Leonard Riley and 
family. 

Frances M. Powell spent Sun
day with Mary Ellen and Martna 
Hester Baker. 

Opal Craig entertained a num
ber of friends to a party Saturday 
evening. 

Frank Pound and family spent 
Thursday of last week with R. H. 
Kibler and family of Mattoon. 

Maxine Hudson spent Sunday 
night with Faith Wren. 

Ada Caroline Crane spent Sun
day with June Pound. 

Mr. and Mrs. Geo. Ault and 
Thomas and Junior Crowdson 
spent Sunday with Mr. and Mrs. 
C. W. Crowdson. 

Walter Crane and family and 
Mrs. Mabel Ozier and daughter 
Mary Elinor and Alene called on 
Mr. and Mrs. W. S. Elder Sunday. 

Mr. and Mrs. Dewey Deckard, 
Reta and Denzel Powell, Mr. Ep
person, Mr. Craig and Mr. Wooley 
assisted Mr. and Mrs. Will Powell 
with their butchering Monday. 

Olive Wren and Thelma Bur-
well spent the week end in Loving-
ton. 

Thelma Yaw called on Mrs. Ruth 
Pound Saturday morning. 

Mrs. Mahala Freeman and Mrs. 
Gertrude Mathias called on Mrs. 
Nora Oliver one afternoon last 
week. 

Mr. and Mrs. Russel Slover and 
Mr. and Mrs. Earl Freese visited 
Sunday afternoon with Ed Slover 
and family. 

James Miller and wife called on 
O. K. Wren and family Sunday 
evening. 

Mr. and Mrs. Jess McClure, Mr. 
and Mrs. Wayne Righter and Mr. 
and Mrs. Eugene Freese called on 
Harry McClure and family one 
evening last week. 

DEMOCRATS PLAN TO ELECT 
THEIR CIRCUIT JUDGES 

(Continued from page 1) 

FORMER STATES ATT'Y. 
MAKES PAYMENT TO CO. 

Former states Attorney R. B. 
Foster has paid into the county 
treasury the sum of $12G0, due at 
the close of his term of office in 
December. A balance of $346.25 is 
still due, according to the report 
made by the auditor. 

If Something freakish — a ho Do 
begging for something to eat 
while his breath smells of canned 
heat and his lips are sucking a cig
arette. 

1f Any fellow who is afraid of a 
new idea is old—no matter what 
his age. 

U The height of something or 
other—a nation like the U. S. with 
so silly a financial system. 

fi A man with a job to give never 
asks the applicant—how much 
liquor can you drink? 

1f It don't help times any to be 
moaning about things. 

1f Getting drunk never adds to \x 
man's self-respect or prestige. 

Wamsley defeated Judge Sentel 
for renomination and was a new 
man on th< ticket. Judge Boggs 
died later and Frank Leonard or 
Champaign was elected to fill the 
vacancy. 

Moultrie Democratic 
Moultrie county in 1927 gave a 

majority for all three Democratic 
candidates. J. L. McLaughlin re
ceived 1855 votes. His nearest Re
publican competitior, Judge Boggs 
received but 595. The other two 
Democratic candidates received a 
2 to 1 vote over their competitors. 
But the district as a whole went 
strongly Republican. In the race 
to fill the Boggs vacancy in July 
of 1931 Moultrie again showed its 
Democratic colors and was tne 
only county in the district to givb 
Francis E. Williamson, the Demo
cratic candidate a majority over 
Frank Leonard. 

Because of this tendency of 
Moultrie to go Democratic on the 
judicial ticket, friends of J. L. 
McLaughlin are urging him to get 
into the race this year. They feel 
that Moultrie county is entitled to 
one of the three nominations and 
that Mr. McLaughlin is the logi
cal man to run. 

The other two candidates will 
doubtless be placed in Decatur 
and Champaign. Each of those 
cities—the two largest in the dis
trict-—want resident judges and 
will support home men.in prefer
ence to men residing in other,parts 
of the district. 

Boost McDavid 
Friends of Horace McDavid of 

the law firm of McDavid, Monroe 
and Mann, of Decatur are urging 
him to make the race. They feel 
that his high standing among the 
legal fraternity of the state, ideal
ly qualifies him for the bench. De
catur in past years has been par
tial to Judge Baldwin, who besides 
being judge was a very astute 
practical politician. Together with 
Postmaster J. J. Hill he command
ed a powerful Republican vote-
getting machine in Macon county. 
That machine went on the rocks, 
following discord during the cam
paign and defeat on November 8. 
It is doubtful whether Judge Bald
win will be able to command 
enough votes and prestige to make 
him a very formidable candidate 
this year. The Democrats, for the 
first time in many years, have a 
well-organized party machine in 
Macon county, ably commanded 
by the County Chairman George 
Brown. 

For Supreme Court Judge 
The counties which are in this 

judicial circuit are also in the 
larger district from which a su
preme court judge will be elected 
this year. Judge Dunn of Charles
ton is apparently a candidate to 
succeed himself.* The Democratic 
choice throughout the district 
seems to be Attorney Lott Her-
rick of Farmer City in DeWitt 
county. 

Champaign county is looking 
over its Democratic material pre
paratory to choosing its candidate 
for circuit judge. Among those 
mentioned are Harry Barr and 
Judge Armstrong. 

Republican Argument 
On the Republican side of the 

fence there is an indication that 
the usual convention scrap cannot 
be evaded. Judge Baldwin and 
Judge Leonard can doubtless have 
renomination but there will be 
others in the smaller counties who 
may contend with Judge Wamsley 
if he seeks renomination. Frank 
Lemon of DeWitt county, present 
U. B. district attorney, who will 
doubtless be soon succeeded by a 
Democrat, has for a number of 
years had judicial aspirations. 
Judge Hawbaker of Monticello has 
in past conventions sought nomin
ation and may make another try 
this year. Piatt county has not 
had a circuit judge for many years 
and as Moultrie and Douglas have 

been so honored, Piatt may de
mand recognition for Judge Haw
baker this year. 

Moultrie friends of Judge Sen
tel, who was defeated for renom
ination six years ago, would like 
to see him get into the race again 
this year. He served two terms as 
successor to the late Judge W. G. 
Cochran of this city. It is pointed 
out that if Lemom Hawbaker and 
Wamsley get into a convention tie-
up for the nomination, Judge Sen
tel, through prestige of past ser
vice, might again get on the ticket. 

Candidates for these judicial 
positions are not nominated in a 
primary but are nominated in con
ventions. Delegates to these con
ventions are based on number of 
votes cast in previous elections. 
Because of this fact, conventions 
are . sometimes long-drawn out 
when dead-locks occur. Judge 
Sentel's defeat for renomination 
six years ago is generally laid at 
the door of Judge Baldwin, as the 
local Judge's friends knew that 
Baldwin and his Macon county or
ganization could easily have put 
Sentel back in the running. 

There seems to be a sentiment 
among both Democrats and Re
publicans that Judge Baldwin's 
tenure of duty as a circuit judge 
is limited and that he is due for 
the Republican discard, to join his 
friends who met that fate on No
vember 8th. 

BIRTHS 

Born to Mr. and Mrs. Carl A. 
Dick, a son, January 23rd. The 
new arrival has been given the 
name of John William. 

Born to Mr. and Mrs. Arthur 
' Robb, a daughter Jan. 21st. ThT 
I new arrival has been given the 
name of Ruth Aileen. 

Born, to Mr. and Mrs. Harley 
Mattox, a daughter, January 24th. 

EAST COUNTY LINE 
Mrs. Ed Conlin has been ill the 

uast week. 
A. J. Sexton and Bertha spent 

Monday with Jonas Sexton and 
family of Areola. 

Mr. and Mrs. Harold Fifer and 
Mr. and Mrs. John Craig Sr., spent 
Monday with Mr. and Mrs. Clar
ence Watson. 

William Lilly and family visited 
Friday with Jesse Gilmer and 
family of Humboldt. 

Mr. and Mrs. Loren Caldwell 
spent Thursday at the Charles 
Cadwell home. 

Earl Craig and family visited on 
Saturday evening with relatives in 
Mattoon. 

Mr. and Mrs. Teddy Fifer entei-
tained many friends at a dance at 
their home Friday evening. 

Mr. and Mrs. John Watson and 
Melvin are ill with influenza. 

Harold Conlin spent Sunday 
night with Harry Dailey and fam
ily-

Miss Florence Miller of Areola 
spent the first part of the week 
with Mr. and Mrs. Claude Watson 
and daughters. 

The annual family party of the 
J. C. Household Science club waa 
held at the home of Mr. and Mrs. 
J. J. Ryan Friday evening. Re
freshments were served. 

Mr. and Mrs. John Craig Jr., 
spent Friday with Charles Epling 
and family of Arthur. 

Miss Edith Otter of Lovlngton 
spent the latter part of the week 
with Mr. and Mrs. Clarence Wat
son. 

Mrs. Anna Rowe and Nannette 
of Mattoon, Mr. and Mrs. Joe 
Salemn and children of Humboldt 
visited Sunday evening with Mr. 
and Mrs. Joe Conlin and Davey 
Joe. 

Mr. and Mrs. Harold Fifer and 
Mr. and Mrs. Teddy Fifer and 
Charles spent Sunday with George 
Fifer and family. 

Carolyn and Harold Seaman 
were out of school Monday on ac
count of illness. 

Mrs. Ella Wiser is moving to 
Sullivan this week. 

Dunn 
Wayne Wood was a Beth; 

caller Saturday. / 
Mr. and Mrs. Wilbur Marshall 

spent Saturday in Bethany with 
Mrs. Mahon. 

Mrs. W. O. Low and family vib-
ited Sunday with Mrs. Birdie 
Atteberry and family. 

Mrs. Dale Butts visited with her 
sister, Mrs. Ray Pritts and family, 
near Bethany Tuesday. 

Mr. and Mrs. George Riley of 
near Bruce visited Tuesday with 
Lester Baker and family. 

Orville Butts was a Sullivan 
caller Wednesday. 

Chessie Standerfer was in Sulli
van Wednesday. 

Mrs. 01 Harden and son ol 
Bethany visited Friday with Mrj 
Birdie Atteberry. / 

Charles Harned of Bethany/was 
a business caller here Fridayf 

Henry Daum and wife /wert* 
callers in Bethany Saturday. 

ADMINISTRATOR'S NOTICE 
Estate of John E. Jennings, De

ceased. A^ 
The undersigned having be«w 

appointed Administrator of the 
estate of John E. Jennings, late of 
the County of Moultrie and the 
State of Illinois, deceased, hereby 
gives notice that he will appear 
before the County Court of Moul
trie County at the Court House" in 
Sullivan, at the March term on jf» i 
first Monday in March next, at 
which time all persons hav ing 
claims against said estate are no
tified and requested to attend for 
the purpose of having the same ad
justed. 

All persons indebted to said es
tate are requested to make imme
diate payment to the undersigned 

Dated this 14th day of January 
A. D. 1933. ^% 

Benj. Jennings Administrator. 
C. R. Patterson, Attorney. 3-3t. 

—Mrs. Amanda Purvis was tak
en very ill Thursday with sciatic 
rheumatism and has since been 
confined to her bed. 

—Mr. and Mrs. C. C. Barclay 
are invited by The Progress to o« 
its guests at The Grand theatre at 
any one of the shows adv. this 
week. 

ff Even in depression the average 
fellow has more than his ances 
tors when they started to develop 
this country. 

(^t^G^^Ozstf^*^^ 

Why a Funeral Home? 

George A . R o n e y 
OPTOMETRIST 
Eyes Examined 
Glasses Fitted 

Offices — Upstairs abovi 
shoe store. 

. Phone 57 Sullivan, 111. 
i ,r - i i t * * * * * J 
Bothered with 1 

Backache? I 
I t May Warn of Kidney or 

Bladder Irregularities 
A nagging backache, wi th 

bladder i r r e g u l a r i t i e s and 
a tired, nervous, depressed 
feeling may warn of some dis
ordered kidney or bladder con
dition. Users everywhere rely 
on Doan*s Pills. Praised for 
more than 50 years by grateful 
users the country over. Sold by 
" druggists. 

Doaris 
ills 

WHILE we will, of course, serve anywhere, 
we always recommend the use of our com
fortable, modern funeral home because it 

offers many advantages over the private resi
dence as the most fitting place for the funeral 
service. 

The private home is constructed for the ac
tivities «f life and even in the hours of sorrow 
these activities must go on. Our funeral home is 
designed to meet all the special needs of this try
ing period with the greatest possible convenience 
and comfort. 

Here everything is provided for paying the 
last beautiful respects to the departed in perfect 
freedom from the distractions of the residence 
and intrusion from without. 

L. W. McMullin Funeral Home 
PHONE 85 SULLIVAN, ILL. 

L. T. Hagerman & Co. 
PLUMBING, HEATING AND 

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS 

Radio Service — all makes. 
Tubes Tested free 

" B " Batteries — Radio Tubes 

A Product of 

RCA Victor 
Standard of Qual i ty for 3 0 Y o a r i 
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Merritt 
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(Continued from Last Week) 

ennis was silent for a moment,: 
then he said, the blood deepening: 
in his face, "I want to say that, if 
i t would not hurt Pauline terribly, 
1 hope she would—let me go." 

"And you have been married 
•only a few months," said Barbara. 

"It doesn't take as long as a few 
months to discover a mistake." 
p. "I think life is horrible," she 
said fiercely. 

"It's horrible because we know 
we musn't do the thing we want to 

"I've never seen your home,' 
Dennis said suddenly. "I've often 
tried to picture where you live." 

"It's very unromantic." 
"It wouldn't be to me. Let rne 

come to your home, Barbara, just 
once." 

You won't be the first, Dennis, 
Jerry Barnet often comes." 

"It makes no difference." 
"Very well, your blood be on 

your own head." 
But her heart beat with a hap

piness that was yet half pain. It 
would be something to know he 

"Then Dennis bent and kissed her lips.' 

do," Dennis agreed hoarsely. "Be-| 
cause there is a so-called code of 
honor that says a man and a wo
man shall stick together no matter; 
liow much they hate each other." 

• Barbara cried out: "You could-, 
n ' t hate her. Nobody could." 

"No, no, I didn't mean that. She 
is one of the best—sweetest "i 

There was a long silence; then, 
Barbara said suddenly: 

"When we say good-bye after, 
tnis lunch Dennis, it is to be good-j 

Jjye." 
^ K t i s face flushed and his lips 
^ffeered. 

"For Pauline's sake, or for mint* 
or for your own?" he askett. 

Sudden tears started to her eyes. 
"The world is upside down," s-ie 

said tremulously. "Only the other 
• night I told Jerry Barnet that n 

was the end of romance when « 
man called a woman 'my dear', 

jfcit now you've said it it seems to 
me like the very beginning." 

"The beginning of a love that 
will never end, Barbara." 

She drew her hand away. "We 
are talking like a sentimental boy 
and girl," she said. "Ask for the 
bill, and let us go." 

It was raining a little when they 
left. 

•0 ' T i l take a taxi—don't wait," 
Barbara said. 

"Do you imagine we are going 
to say good-bye like this?" 

"Why not? It's as good a way a& 
any." 

"Not good enough for me." 
The concierge had fetched a 

taxi, and Dennis and Barbara 
drove away together. 

ROUGH 
to yawor finger 

,̂ fc means • • • 
TROUGH EN YOUML 

S T O M A C H 
It 's easy to say they're all alike— 
and easy to prove they are NOT. # j 

Dissolve a genuine Bayer Aspirin 
tablet in water, pour it off, feel the 
fine powder that coats the glass. \ 

W Do this with some other tablet: 
%ee what coarse particles are left! 

They feel as sharp as sand, even to 
your finger. How must they affect 
those delicate membranes which line 
your throat—your stomach? i 

For immediate relief from head-, 
aches, colds, sore throat, neuralgia 
or neuritis, lumbago, rheumatism, 
there's nothing like Bayer Aspirin. I 

I t cannot depress the heart. 

had once been in the rooms where 
she had dreamed of him so often; 
something to remember when all 
this foolishness was at an end. 

"You'll hate it," she told him as 
they went up in the lift to her flat. 
"It's like me—as you thought 1 
was when you first knew me." She 
opened the door with her key. 

He followed her into the sitting 
room, and Barbara stirred the fire 
into a blaze and looked around 
her with critical eyes. 

Hitherto she had been rather 
proud of her flat, with its queer 
Coloring and very modern light-
"ng, but today she felt vaguely dis
satisfied with it. She knew quite 
well why she felt dissatisfied. It 
was the presence of Dennis O' 
Hara that made her choice of fur-
liture and fittings look tawdry and 
bizarre. Dennis himself was so 
wholesome, so clean. There was 
nothing artificial or pretentious 
ibout him; he had come into her 
'ife like a fresh breeze into a stuf
fy, scented room, with which she 
'<new would never again be satis-
led. 

She sighed again and came back 
•-.o the fire. 

"Take off your coat, won't you? 
There's whisky on the sideboard, 
and cigarettes. Mix me a whiskey, 
uease." 

She sat down in one of the big 
velvet chairs and leaned back, 
watching him with grave eyea. 

He looked so at home there In 
her sitting room, in spite of his 
tweed suit, which was oddly at 
ariance with his surroundings; he 

'ooked somehow as if he belonged, 
>he thought, and a little shiver oi 
;oy shook her as she realized how 

onderful it would be if it was 
really his home as well as hers, if 
they had the right to shut the door 
on the world and be happy. 

Unconsciously her eyes misted 
over as she looked at him. So dear! 
"o beloved, but the husband of an
other woman. 

Dennis came back with two 
whiskies. 

Barbara rose to her feet. 
"I want to talk to you. No—stay 

there at a nice respectable dis
tance, please." She moved close to 
the fire and held her hands to us 
warmth. Barbara had beautiful 
*iands, slender and white, and sud
denly Dennis found himself con
trasting them with Pauline's. 

Barbara went on after a mom
ent in a brisk, unemotional voice. 

"All this—nonsense has to stop, 
Dennis, you know that." She look
ed round at him and quickly away 
again. "We're behaving like—like 
T. couple of rotters. There's Paul-j 
ine." She paused, but he did not 
peak, and she went on: "Are you 

roihg to break her heart?" 
Dennis said, "If it is a question 

of her heart or yours " 
She cut in .harshly. "Mine isn't, 

the kind that breaks—you've onlyi 
^ot to look at me to see that." She 
lared not look at him as she spoke, | 
but she could have laughed at the 
contrast between her carelessly 
~noken words and the stark desola
tion in her heart. "If he would 
only sneak—only say something." 
she told herself in despair. 

And then she heard him move, 
and she felt his hands on her 
Moulders, gently turning her to 
him, and she raised her eyes slow
ly, slowly, tiff they met his. There 

was a little silence, then Dennis 
bent and kissed her lips.' 

"If this is what you call trying 
to play the game, Barbara, don't 
try any more. I know you, and 1 
know that you belong to me as 
much as I belong to you, and that 
nothing will ever change it even it 
—if as you say—it's got to end. 
Well." he queried, as she did not 
speak. 

Barbara's lips moved, but ri« 
words came. Then quite suddenly 
she put her head down on his 
shoulder. 

"Love me, love me! Please love 
me," she said wildly. 

At that moment he was far 
more to her than just the man sine 
would have married if he had been 
free: he was all the different loves 
of life that had never been her3, 
father, mother, lover, child — ev
erything. 

He held her very gently, his 
face against her hair, speaking 
words of which he had never be
lieved himself capable. So often 
had he told Pauline that he could 
not "talk like a poetry book" and 
that she must take his love for 
granted. Poor little Pauline, who, 
although she was his wife, had 
never been his love. 

And then Barbara gently disen-^ 
gaged herself. 

"I'm sorry, it's your fault, I've 
never been such a weak idiot be
fore." The tears were streaming 
down her face, and though she 
tried to brush them away they still 
fell. "If I'd met you years agu, 
Dennis, I might have been quite a 
nice woman," she said sobbing. 
"And, oh, look at your coat, ail 
wet with my tears. Let me wipe 
them away." 

But he held her wrists, prevent
ing her. 

"No, let them be, they are mine, 
anyway," he said; then he kissed 
her hands, the palm of each, and 
let her go. 

"And all this doesn't help us or 
tell us what to do," he said rue
fully. 

Barbara laughed shakily. "We 
don't need to be told—we know 
already. You're married to one oi 
the sweetest girls in the world who 
adores you, and I— though I've 
got the reputation of being a hus
band stealer, somehow I can't steal 
you, Dennis. Perhaps it's the one 
decent streak in .my nature com
ing to the top at last, I don't 
know. I can't 'understand myselJt. 
I'm not given to decent actions. 
It's not for Pauline, either. I'm 
fond of her, but not fond enough 
to wear a martyr's crown for her 
sake." 

She was standing by the fire 
again now, her arm resting on the 
mantel shelf. "I t must be because 
I love you so much," she said al
ter a moment. "You know, the sort 
of thing you read about in books. 
She loved him too well to spoil his 
life sort of thing" she said cynical
ly; then suddenly her head went 
down on her arm. "Why need this 
have happened to me—why need 
it have happened to me! I've never 
been given any happiness; all my 
life everything's gone wrong." 

Dennis watched her silently; his 
arms ached with their longing to 
hold her, but he was afraid. 

Barbara spoke suddenly: "You 
had better go, Dennis. There's 
nothing more to say, and it's get
ting late. You've got to dine with 
Dr. Sornaway, you know." 

"I can put him off." 
"Nonsense." She turned and 

faced him bravely. "I look a sight, 
don't I? Women always do when 
they've been crying, and that's 
why they cry when there's nobody 
to see—I cry torrential tears at 
night." 

He took her in his arms and 
kissed her. "Some day—" he said 
hoarsely, but she would not let 
him finish, she laid a hand on his 
lips, silencing him, and at that 
moment there was a knock on the 
front door. Barbara gently disen
gaged herself. 

"I expect it's Mellish. I'll let her 
in." She gave a hurried glance in 
the mirror. "I look a sight, but she 
won't notice." 

She .turned to go, then camfe 
and" put her arms round his neck 
*nd kissed him, but then, when 
she would have gone, he held her 
and kissed her many times, and 
Barbara said breathlessly, "Do you 
remember the story of the plain 
princess who only looked beautiful 
when the man she loved kissed her 
and so she always looked beautiful 
to him? Well, I think that'must be 
me," and then, as the knock was 
repeated, she went swiftly away, 
and Dennis mechanically - lighted a 
ci-rarette and walked over to the 
window. 

As he stood there looking out 
into the gray afternoon his only 
emotion was one of passionate 
gladness that his great love for 
this other woman had been given 
to him. He had not lived until he 

Misses Veva Bragg and Ruth 
Shipman of Sullivan spent Thurs
day evening with Mr. and Mrs. 
John Bragg. 

Mr. and Mrs. John Bathe and 
family, Mr. and Mrs. George Mil
ler, Mr. and Mrs. John Bragg and 
sons spent Saturday afternoon in 
Sullivan. 

Mrs. Ray Ranson and Clyde 
Ray of Ordway, Colo., called on 
Mr* and Mrs. Ray Wilson Tuesday 
evening. 

Mrs. Willard Clevenger and 
daughter Eleanor of Cowden, lna., 
spent Saturday with Mr. and Mrs. 
Reuben Bilbrey. 

Mrs. Clifford Davis and Mrs. 
Reuben Bilbrey had the flu this 
week. 

Mr. and Mrs. Earl Ballard spent 
Sunday with Mr. and Mrs. Fay 
Taylor. 

Mr. and Mrs. Ross Thomas help
ed Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Shas-
teen move Thursday. 

Mr. and Mrs. Fay Taylor ana 
son spent Friday evening with Mr 
and Mrs. James Haney. 

Mr. and Mrs. McNally of Deca
tur spent Wednesday night witn 
Mr. and Mrs. Louis Daugherty. 

Mrs. Fay Taylor spent Tuesday 
with Mrs. Mont Ballard. 

Mrs. Ross Thomas and Mrs. Ray 
Wilson spent Friday with Mrs. 
Herman Ray. 

Francis, Doris and Carl Riley 
spent Wednesday evening with 
Lucille Bathe. 

Mrs. Guy Ray and Eudora spent 
the week end with her mother in 
Shelbyville. 

Ross Thomas Jr., visited Merritt 
school Friday. 

Mr. and Mrs. McNally and son 
have moved to Argenta. They have 
been staying with Louis Daugher
ty and family. 

Mr. and Mrs. Dean Pickle and 
son, Mr. and Mrs. Ed Durr and 
daughters, Mr. and Mrs. Earl 
Powell and family attended a sur 
prise dinner on Charley Kenney 
in Lovington Sunday. 

Mrs. John Bolton spent Friday 
with Mrs. William Hoffman in Ar 
thur. 

Mrs. Louis Daugherty spent 
Sunday afternoon with Mrs. Ar 
chie Daugherty. 

Mrs. Ross Thomas visited the 
Merritt school Tuesday, 

Shelbyville Expects 
Big Attendance at 

Dairymen's Meet 
It is anticipated that the 59th 

Annual Convention of the Illi
nois Dairyman's Association to be 
held in Shelbyville February 1, 2 
and 3 and will be the biggest agri
cultural event of central Illinois 
in several years. People in and 
around Shelbyville have been very 
active in preparation for this con
vention and arrangements are now 
nearing completion. 

More than 200 High Schools are 
expected to send their best stu
dent cattle judges to participate in 
the Judging Contest on February 
1. Ladies Milking Contest on this 
same day is attracting wide at
tention and many entries have 
been received. So many, in fact, 
that it may be necessary to close 
entries in the near future. This 
milking contest always attracts a 
great deal of attention and fur
nishes a great deal of amusement 
to the huge crowds that gather 
the first day of the Convention. 

Throughout the day on Febru
ary 2 most prominent agricutural 
speakers will give pointed infor
mation to farmers who gather to 
attend the sessions of the day. The 
evening of February 2, the An
nual Banquet will be held at which 
time Dr. W. A. Evans, Health Edi
tor of the Chicago Daily Tribune 
and health authority of world-
reputation will deliver the feature 
address. 

M\mbers of the Chambers of 
Commerce of the central Illinois 
communities are looking forward 
to the address of Delos James, of 
the United States Chamber cf 
Commerce, which will be delivered 
the morning of February 3. 

A most excellent program 
throughout has been arranged for 
and the enthusiasm displayed by 
the business men and farmers of 
Shelby county and vicinity indi
cates a very large and interesting 
convention will be held. It is hoped 
that farmers of central Illinois 
will in so far as possible avail 
themselves of their opportunity to 
attend every session of the con
vention in order that the greatest 
possible amount of good may come 
from it. _ ;-r. a. •.*'W. -X.. . 

company spent the day in Sulli
van with Mr. and Mrs. I. N„ 
Marble. 

Mary Kennedy was able to re
sume her teaching at Reedy school 
Monday after an absence due to 
illness. Miss Ruberta Luke substi
tuted for her. 

Cushman 

Dalton City 
Jack Lloyd of Kentucky will 

spend the remaining part of tne 
school term with his aunt, Mrs. 
Leroy Trulock. 

Born to Mr. and Mrs. H. W. 
Cole Wednesday, Jan. 18th a 
daughter. She has been named 
Audrey Ann. 

Mr. and Mrs. McDonald return
ed to Chicago Saturday after an 
extended visit in Dalton City. 

The Dalton City H. S. basketball 
team defeated the Findlay basket 
ball five Tuesday night. The team 
will meet Lovington Friday night. 

Several of Dalton City people 
attended the plays given by Milli-
kin students in Decatur Thursday 
evening. 

Miss Pauline Herron of Wind
sor is visiting her sister Mrs. A:-
vin Buress. 

Mrs. Lewis Wright, teacher was. 
hostess to the Berean class of tne 
Presbyterian church at its monthly 
meeting. 

Mr. and Mrs. Win. Keigly, Mr. 
and Mrs. O. Elams, Mr. and Mrs. 
Geo. Keigley of this city attended 
a birthday surprise for Mrs. Ida 
Keigley of Decatur Sunday. 

Born to Mr. and Mrs. Donovan 
of this place, January 14th a son. 
He has been named David Joe. 

Mrs. Llpyd Loving and daughter 
spent a few days last week with 
relatives in Decatur. 

Mr. and Mrs. Harry Myers ot 
Moweaqua are spending the week 
in Dalton City. 

Mr. and Mrs. Noble Loving of 
Decatur and Everett Sporleder oi 
Bethany spent Sunday in Dalton 
with Luella Loving and family. 

Mr. and Mrs. Marian Barrett of 
Windsor spent Friday with his 
mother heue. 

Mr. and Mrs. W. W. Cowger and 
family spent Sunday in Rose Hill. 

Mr. and Mrs. John Hogan have 
moved into the Bungalow recent
ly built on the Annis Clark prop
erty- L. -

Annis Clark, Mrs. Wm. Clark 
and Richard Lester of Blooming-
ton srent the week end here. 

Moving pictures revealing the 
"Life of Christ" were given in 
the Presbyterian church Sunday 
night. There will also be pictures 
in the U. B. church next Sunday 
evening. 

BIRTHDAY PARTY MONDAY 
FOR LES ATCHISON 

Les A. Atchison was pieasantly 
surprised Monday evening when 
several of his friends gathered at 
his home and assisted him in cele
brating his birthday anniversary. 
A ^ot luck supper was served and 
the" evening was spent at cards. 

The following folks were pres
ent: Mr. and Mrs. Rube Blystone, 
Mr. and Mrs. John Pifer, Mr. and 
Mrs. Ray Woodruff and Lorene, 
Mr. and Mrs. Hugh Franklin, Mr. 
and Mrs. Chas. Jordan and Etna, 
Mr. and Mrs. Ray Evans and 
Junior, Mr. and Mrs. Chris Mon
roe. Mr. and Mrs. W. H. Fisher 
and Merle, Mr. and Mrs. Ira May-
berry, Mr. and Mrs. L. A. Atchi
son and Charles. 

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Wood 
spent Thursday in Champaign. 

Mr. and Mrs. Claude Hall spent 
the week end with Mr. and Mrs. 
B. A. Hall. 

Mr. and Mrs. Wm. Bathe enter
tained several guests to a chill 
supper Friday evening. ( 

Mr. and Mrs. Floyd Valentine j 
and family spent last Tuesday': 
evening in Sullivan with Mr. and 
Mrs. Loren Monroe. 

Several neighbors gathered at; 
the home of Thomas Carr Satur
day night to help him celebrate his 
birthday anniversary. Those pres
ent besides the Carr family were: 
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Jeffers and 
son Jimmy, Mr. and Mrs. Albert 
Archibald and son Marion, Mr. 
and Mrs. Wm. Bathe and daugh
ters Hazel and Martha and son 
son Wayne, Mr. and Mrs. Oscar 
Vaughn and daughters, Mae, Ha
zel, Edith and Rosemary and sons 
Fount, and Charles, Mr. and Mrs. 
Fred Foster and Orville, Mr. and 

Mrs. Paul Steinbaugh and Rose 
Ann, Mr. and Mrs. Garfield Ded-
man and son George, Mrs. Iva. 
Walton, Mrs..Phoebe Halbert and 
Miss Nina Phillips and Daroltt 
Roney. 

Mr. and Mrs. Ivan Myers spent 
Sunday evening with Mr. and Mrs. 
Paul Steinbaugh. 

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Stairwalt 
and son spent Sunday with Mr. 
and Mrs. W. E. DeVore. 

Miss Josephine Archibald is 
spending several weeks in Deca
tur with her brother and family. 

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Stairwalt 
called on Mr. and Mrs. W. J. My
ers Monday evening. 

Miss Nora Devore is confined to 
her home by illness. 

Mr. and Mrs. O. A. Foster call
ed on Mr. and Mrs. John Foster 
and family in Lovington Monday. 

Mrs. W. J. Myers and daughters 
spent Friday with Mrs. Ernest 
Martin. 

Mr. and Mrs. Harold Queen and 
Billie and Donald and Marjorie 
Martin spent Sunday with Mr. and 
Mrs. Harve Sharp near Bethany. 

Mr. and Mrs. Bert Woodruff and 
Mr. and Mrs. C. E. Harkless called 
on Mr. and Mrs. Ernest Martin, 
Sunday. 

Mrs. Paul Smith called on Mrs. 
Ernest Martin Monday. 

H Watchful waiting—the fellow 
who wants a payroll job. 

Delicious Pastry 
Pure and Fresh 

Our pies, cakes, rolls, cookies and 
dozens of other baked things in
clude anything in the baked line 
that the housewife may want to 

serve to her family or guests. 

Our half dozen or more varieties of bread furnish a staple food 
product for most of Sullivan's homes. 

YOUR GROCER CAN SUPPLY YOU — ASK FOR IT, 

The Sullivan Bakery 
South Side Square Sullivan, Illinois 

—Mr. and Mrs. 0 . F. Doner are 
invited to see a show at The Grand 
as guests of The Progress. This 
notice is your ticket. 

NO SLEEP, NO REST, 
STOMACH GAS IS CAUSE 

Mrs. A. Cloud says: "For years 
I had a bad stomach and gas. Was 
nervous and could not sleep. Ad-
lerika rid me of all stomach 
trouble and now I sleep fine."— 
Sam B. Hall, Druggist. 

kissed her; she only had brought 
rapture into the calm serenity of 
his life. 

(CONTINUED NEXT WEEK) 

Kirksville 
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Evans spent 

Friday with Ed Leggitt and fam
ily of Windsor. 

Mrs. Essie Donaker and daugh
ters, Ray Bruce and family spent 
Friday with Mr. and Mrs. Bud 
Jeffers. 

The heavy rain that fell the lat
ter r^r t of the week put new life 
in the Okaw. It was able to be out 
again. 

Rev. Katie Burks filled her ap
pointment at the U. B. church on 
Sunday. 

Mrs. Odal Wade spent Thursday 
with Lettie West. 

Mr. and Mrs. Harry Leeds of 
Windsor spent Sunday with John 
McDaniels and family. 

Floyd West received word Sat
urday of the arrival of a new 
grandson at the homeof his son, 
Noble Bruce and wife in Cham
paign. Mrs. West is there caring 
for the ,baby and mother. 

Jim West and son Walter as
sisted Odal Wade with his butch
ering Friday. 

Mrs. Nola Hoke, Mrs. Peurl 
Musser, Mrs. Avis Donnell, Mis. 
Dea Hitchey, Mrs. Marie Evans 
assisted Mrs. Nora Evans with her 
quilting Friday. 

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Gustin called 
on John Bolin Saturday. 

Nora Ritchey visited Monday 
afternoon with Mrs. Donnie Kid-
week. 

Mrs. Lizzie Atkinson is staying 
at the home of Mrs. Geo. Sampson 
of Sullivan while she is seeking 
employment. 

Jim Montague and family of 
Decatur spent Sunday with his 
grandmother, Mrs. Charity Gustin. 

Joyce Yarnell spent the week 
end with Mr. and Mrs. Job Evans. 
Sunday Mr. and Mrs. Evans ac
companied her home and spent 
the day with Mr. and Mrs. Opha 
Yarnell. 

Miss Dorothy Lee Pressley vis
ited over the week end with Miss 
Vireinia Smith of Salem. 

Mr. and Mrs. Glen Marble ot 
St. Louis spent the week end with 
Luther Marble and family. Mon
day Mr. and Mrs. Luther Marbel 
and daughter Wilma and their 

I 1 
I Resolutions of Respect i 
I i e J 
J to the memory or i 

I John E. Jennings | 
% COUNTY JUDGE OF MOULTRIE COUNTY j» 
K WHEREAS, The Hon. John E. Jennings, County jj 
jj Judge of Moultrie County, departed this life on the 9th £ 
f day of January, A. D. 1933; and S) 
(3 WHEREAS, in the death of John E. Jennings, Moul- A 
J trie County has lost a useful and honorable citizen who % 
\L was a just and upright Judge; and i 
J WHEREAS, we are greatly grieved by the death of jf 
(f John E. Jennings; therefore be it # 
% RESOLVED, that we hereby extend to his family (? 
f and relatives our sincere sympathy in their bereavement; $v 
S3 and be it further /P 
J RESOLVED, that these resoluttions be spread upon jk 
(C the record of the Board of Supervisors of Moultrie coun- lg 
J ty, that a copy of the same be mailed to the members of £ 
/T the bereaved family, and that the same be published in ^ 
^ each of the newspapers of Moultrie County. £ 
K G. D. EDMONDS, Chairman X 
jj F. F. FLEMING JOHN G. ALBRIGHT f 
V C. A. LANE U. G. DAZEY ^ 
\ F. C. NEWBOULD A. MAYFIELD /? 
& J. E. CASTEEL B. N. McMULLIN jk 

Jj f 

Notice of Election 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Special Primary 

Election will be held 

April 4th, A. D. 1933 
TO NOMINATE CANDIDATES FOR THE 

Office of 
County Judge 

OF MOULTRIE COUNTY, ILLINOIS 

Petitions of candidates should be filed in the office of the 
County Clerk of Moultrie County. January 28, 1933 is 
the first day and February 13, 1933 is the last day for 

filing petitions. 

Paul L. Chipps, 
County Clerk 

em-
• 
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Morgan Community Club j 
Calendar for 1933 j 

Jan. 20—Looking Forward 
Business meeting and election 

of officers. 
Hostejss—Ma^'ie Pifer. Leader, 

Hattie Weger. 
Feb. 2—Nature Study 

Hostess—Susie Bayne. Leader, 
Clara Ashbrook. 

Eoll Call—A Native Bird. 
Feb. 16—Better Homes 

Hostess—Lillian Gustin. Leader 
Marie Pifer. 

Roll Call — Names for Farm 
Homes. 

Mar. 2—The Home Garden 
Hostess—Foy Williamson. Lead

er, Hattie Murphy. 
Roll Call-a-Exchange. of Seeds 

and Bulbs. 
Mar. 16—St. Patrick 

Hostess—Clara Ashbrook. Lead
er, Anna Chaney. 

Roll Call—Potato Recipe. 
Mar. 30—Century of Progress 

Hostess—Agnes Kellar. Leader, 
Hilda Hoffman. 

Roll Call—Something I hope to 
see at the Fair. 

April 13—Housecleaning 
Hostess—Nettie Cazier. Leader, 

Cora Horn. 
Roll Call—A Cleaning Aid. 

Apr. 27—Milk and Dairy Products 
Hostess—Hattie Weger. Leader 

Etha Davis. 
Roll Call—Uses of Milk. 
May 11 (Guest Day)—Books 
Hostess—Hilda Hoffman. Lead

er, Rose Emel. 
Roll Call—An Interesting Book. 
May 25—Health and Beauty 
Hostess—Cora Horn. Leader, 

Lottie Elzy. 
Roll Call—A Beauty Hint. 

June 8—Music and Art 
Hostess—Etha Davis. Leader, 

Clara Ashbrook. 
Roll Call—A Famous Musician 

or Artist. 
June 22—Child Welfare 

Hostess—Nellie Murray. Lead
er, Pauline Peadro. 

Roll Call—Bright Sayings of 
Children. 
July 6—Taxation and Legislation 

Hostess—Pauline Peadro. Lead
er, Agnes Kellar. 

Roll Call—Some question about 
taxes. 

July 20—Moultrie Co. Industries 
Hostess—Chaney Sisters. Lead

er, Rose Wood. 
Roll Call—A Home Product. 

Aug. 3—What and When to Can 
Hostess—Elma Jenkins. Leader, 

Charity Chaney. 
Roll Call—Something new 1 

Canned Last Year. 
Aug. 17—Beverages 

Hostess—Rose Wood. Leader, 
Stella Dazey. 

Roll Call—A Hot Weather 
Drink. 

Aug. 31—Wise Spending 
Hostess—Stella Dazey. Leader, 

Susie Bayne. 
Roll Call—My Pet Economy. 

Sept. 14—Busy Bee and Honey 
Hostess—Lucy Thomason. Lead

er, Lillian Gustin. 
Roll Call—A Honey Receipe. 

Sept. 28—The Weather 
Hostess—Lottie Elzy. Leader, 

Foy Williamson. 
Roll Call—Signs of Rain. 

Oct. 12—Columbus Day 
Hostess—Hattie Murphy. Lead

er, Nettie Cazier. 
Roll Call—An Indian Legend. 
Oct. 26—Birthday Program 

Hostess—Rose Emel.. 
Committee — Members whose 

birthdays occur in October. 
Nov. 9—Armistice 

Hostess—Marie Pifer. Leader 
Nellie Murray. 

Roll Call—A Patriotic Song. 
Nov. 23—Thanksgiving 

Hostess—Susie Bayne. Leader, 
Elma Jenkins. 

Roll Call — A Thanksgiving 
Hymn. 

Dec. 14—Christmas 
Hostess—Lillian Gustin. Leader" 

Hattie Weger. 
Roll Call—Christmas Customs. 

Dec. 28—Down Memory's Lane 
Hostess—Foy Williamson. Lead

er, Lucy Thomason. 
Roll Call — Curios and Keep

sakes. 

Officers 
President—Clara Ashbrook. 
V. Pres.—Agnes Kellar. 
Sec'y-—Charity Chaney. > 
Treasurer—Rose Emel. 

OLD HOME SERVICE 
AT M. E. CHURCH WAS 

LARGELY ATTENDED SUN. 

The feature service for fourth 
Sunday night in January was die 
Old Home Service given at Metho
dist church Sunday night. The en
tire service and sermon used the 
home as the central theme, in 
music, prayer, scripture and ser
mon. The following was the service 

Organ prelude, "Goin' Home"— 
Wiletha Miller. 

Song, "Sweet By and By." 
Robed choir processional "Home 

Sweet Home" on organ. 
Duet—Mrs. Ethel Bartley and 

Miss Charlotte Barclay, "Home 
Sweet Home" with chorus hummed 
by choir. 

Reading of Edgar Guest's poem, 
"Home", to music on organ, of 
"Home, Sweet Home." 

Solo, "Coming Home" — Mrs. 
Elizabeth Gifford. 

Quarette, "Wandering Child, 
Come Home"—J. B. Martin, Miss 
Etha Jordan, H. G. Moore, Miss 
Evalyn Dunscomb. 

Prayer. 
Offeratory, "Goin' Home"—Miss 

Miller. 
Choir—"The Prodigal." 
Sermon, "The Prodigal Son." 
"Wandering Boy Duet"—H. A. 

Murray and John Pence. 
Vocal Solo, "O Where Is My 

Wandering Boy Tonight?" The 
Wandering Boy returning Home, 
singing "Now I'm Coming Home." 

Benediction, "God Be With you 
Till We Meet Again." 

Benediction. 

Fullers Point 
Mrs. Elmer Creath spent Satur 

day with Mrs. John Jenkins and 
family. 

Clifton Carnine spent one night 
last week with his uncle W. W. 
Rightsell. 

Revival services are in progress 
at the Mt. Zion church with Rev. 
Tennyson of Indiana conducting 
the services. 

Mr. and Mrs. John Furness were 
callers in Mattoon Monday. 

John Jenkins is still on the sick 
list with heart ailment. 

Rev. Tennyson spent the week 
end with Mr. and Mrs. Arloo Rom-
inger. 

Mrs. Oscar Nash is ill with the 
flu this week. 

A. B. Hall was in Mattoon on 
Tuesday. 

W. W. Rightsell called on his 
mother, Mrs. Lizzie Rightsell on 
Tuesday. 

*V^%^*A40*#%^MW*#4i^***A 

PLAYHODSE THEATRE 
SHELBYVILLE, ILLINOIS 

Another Great 1933 Program 

SATURDAY, JANUARY 28 
Zane Grey's 

"Mysterious Rider" 
With Kent Taylor. 

Matinee 10c & 20c; Night 10c-25c 

SUN. & MON., JAN 29-30 
The Darling of Broadway gives a 

hot time to the nation. 
May West in 

"SHE DONE HIM WRONG" 
With Cary Grant, Owen Moore, 

Noah Beery 
Sun 2-5 10 & 25c — 5-11 10c -35c 

Mon. 7:00 & 9:00 — 10c & 35c 

Palmyra 
Mr. and Mrs. Forrest Miseri-

heimer and Mr. and Mrs. James 
Pierce visited relatives at Effing
ham Thursday. 

Mrs. Cloe Misenheimer spent 
Thursday at Mrs. Pearl Selock's. 

Roy Martin and Virgil Rhodes 
spent Thursday at Charleston. 

Louise Rudanovich was absent 
from school last week. 

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Edwards 
were at Mattoon Monday. 

Mr. and Mrs. Tilden Selock and 
Albert Selock spent Sunday with 
Elmer Selock. 

Mr. and Mrs. Clyde Lehman and 
family and Mr. and Mrs. Roe 
Cochran and son and Doris Mc-
Manaway spent Sunday with Mr. 
and Mrs. A. A. Hollonbeck and 
family. 

Mr. and Mrs. Homer Frantz and 
sons, Mr. and Mrs. Orville Selock 
of Mattoon and Mrs. Marie Wood 
spent Tuesday with Mr. and Mrs. 
Tilden Selock. 

TUES. & WED., JAN. 31, FEB. 1 
Look at this cast 

Spencer Tracy, Marian Nixon, 
Stuart Erwin in 

"FACE IN THE SKY' 
It's a Comedy Scream 

Shows 7:15 & 9:00 — 10c & 25c. 

THURS. & FRI., FEB. 2-3 
The Talk of the Nation 

Paul Muni in 
"I AM A FUGITIVE FROM A 

CHAIN GANG" 
The Dramatic Sensation of year. 
Shows 7 and 9 — 10c and 35c. 
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DAUGHTERS OF VETERANS 
MET MONDAY NIGHT 

The D. U. V. of Tent No. 58 met 
in regular session Monday eveing. 

The Patriotic Instructor, Nannie 
Birch planned a short program in 
honor of our beloved president, 
Wm. McKinley whose birthday is 
January 29th. 

The program opened by the en
tire Tent singing "America, The 
Beautiful." Three of the Daush 
tei-s read short sketches of Mr. 
McKinley's life and in conclusion, 
our president, Mrs. Ethel Bartley 
sans-. "Lead Kindly Light," Mr. 
McKinley's favorite song. 

Time of next meeting, Feb. 13. 
Myrtle Stain, Press Corres. 

CHARLES SHUMAN 
AGAIN PRESIDENT 

OF THE FARM BUREAU 

(Continued from page 1) 

townships to serve as directors ana 
township chairmen: , 

The first named is director ana 
the second chairman: 

Jonathan Creek—W. S. Elder, 
Jr., Oral E. Dolan. 

East Nelson—Chas. B. Shuman, 
Orla Kimbrough. 

Lowe—F. W. Schuetz, Oliver 
Sellable. 

Marrowbone—H. S. Reedy, Har
ris Bone. 

Whitley—J. W. Rauch, G. D. 
Edmonds. 

Sullivan—O. E. Bundy, Ralph 
C. Emel. 

Dora—J. G. Albright, W. W. 
Reeter. 

Lovington—H. P. Bicknell, Geo. 
Powell. 

J. W. Rauch, H. S. Reedy and 
F. W. Schuetz were selected as 
delegates to the annual meeting ol 
the Illinois Agricultural Associa
tion to be held Jan. 25-28 in 
Peoria. 

Gain in Membership 
A 30% increase in paid up mem

bership for the year was reported 
at the business session in the 
morning. No membership cam
paign had been put on during the 
year but many farmers, realizing 
the great need of organization 
during these times, had come to 
the Farm Bureau office and sigh
ed contracts. 

Farm Adviser J. H. Hughes 
gave his extension report in which 
he called attention to the huge 
amount of business cared for dur
ing the year. He called attention 
to the fact that there had been, 
3.000 office callers during the year 
and that more than 100 meetings 
had been held in the county. It 
was reported that the Farm Bu
reau oil service had been very suc
cessful and that the company had 
paid a 10% patronage refund 
back to the members on amount 
'of products purchased. The Gram 
Marketing Committee reported 
that the amount of grain sold co
operatively from the county haa 
nearly doubled during the year. 

Tax Reduction. 
President Shuman in his report 

called attention to the work of 
the taxation committee which was 
instrumental in securing cuts in 
both assessed valuation and tax 
rates. This Farm Bureau tax com
mittee was the only organized 
group working for lower taxes in 
the county. Among the other out
standing achievements of the year 
were the July 4th celebration, the 
Bond Issue campaign and the 
Community development program 
which led to the County Drama 
and Music Contest which drew an 
audience of nearly 500 at the high 
school last week. 

A pot luck dinner was served at 
the noon hour and it was followed 
by an entertainment put on by 
Mr. Chambers and Mr. Johnson ol 
Masonic Home entitled, "Vaude
ville 50 years ago." 

CHURCH OF GOD 
Corner Washington and Water 

Streets 
Mrs. Ruth Castang, Pastor. 

Sunday school 9:30. 
Preaching service 3 0:45. 
Prayer service at 2:00. 
Young People's meeting at 6:00 
Children's Happy Hour at 6:00 
Preaching at 7:00. 

- Rev. Atteberry of Lovington 
will preach in the Methodist 
church at Allenvilie Friday night, 
January 27. The Young People 
will attend in a body. 

Revival services will be con
ducted each evening next week ex
cept Monday at 7:00. 

"And they that be wise shall 
shine as the brightness of the fir
mament and they that turn many 
to righteousness as the stars for
ever and forever." Dan. 12:3. 

METHODIST CHURCH 
L. L. Lawrence, pastor 

Church School 9:30 a. m. H. G 
Moore, General Superintendent. 

Morning worship 10:45. Ser
mon by Rev. Lawrence. 

Epworth League service 6:30 p. 
m. Miss Dorothy Mitchell, presi
dent. 

Evening worship, 7:30. 
Sermon by Rev. Lawrence. 

Mondav nights: Boy Scout meet
ing at church at 7:30. 

Choir rehearsal Wednesday ev
ening at 7:30. 

METHODIST LADIES AID 
The regular meeting of the La 

dies Aid of the Methodist church 
will be held in the parlors of the 
church on next Wednesday after
noon. Mrs. Carl Wolf is hostess, 
assisted by Mrs. John McClure, 
Mrs. Frank Harbaugh, Mrs. O. F. 
Doner, Miss Elizabeth Ginn, Mrs. 
Betty Dunscomb. Mrs. Charles 
Jenne. Miss Rose Millizen and 
Mrs. Ella Stedman. 

MarcH Grand 
Jury Named 

By Supervisors 
The board of supervisors las; 

week named the following to con
stitute the Grand Jury for the 
March term of court which will 
convene here on the first Monday 
in March: 

Sullivan—Alva E. Foster, Harry 
Fulk, Irtys Peadro, Riley Burton 
Wheeler, Dewey Van Gundy. 

Lowe—George Link, John Oye, 
Jr. 

Jonathan Creek — John Bolton, 
Ernest Ozier. 

Marrowbone—James R. Hudson, 
Maurice Fitzgerald, Alva J. Hen
dricks. 

Whitley—Earl Harrison, Wilbur 
Rose, James Merle Hickman. 

Dora—Edward Tueth, Sam Fas-
ley. 

Lovington—Jerry Hurley, John 
H. Lorenson, Charles Wood, Clar
ence Richardson. 

East Nelson—Guy Christy, Sam 
Purvis. 

Farm Bureau 
News 

(By Charles B. Shuman) 

Lower Taxes Result of 
Organized Work. 

helped make the school taxes 
$8,000 less in their 40 districts 
than they are in the 37 districts 
doing no work. 

Speaking of Sports 
(Con. from page 5) 

Moultrie County taxpayers were' 
receiving their tax notices this 
week and are grateful that some 
cut has been made. A reduction 
was secured despite the fact that 
the state tax rate was raised from 
39c to 50c. This is a result of the 
10% reduction in assessed valua
tion of all real estate ordered "by 
the Board of Review last summer. 

The Board of Review made this 
reduction in assessed valuation af
ter considerable agitation had been 
developed by the joint tax com
mittee of the Moultrie County 
Farm Bureau and the Lions clubs 
of Bethany and Lovington. As an 
example of the difference this 10, 
•per cent cut makes in the amount 
of taxes paid, land in one school 
district in East Nelson township, 
assessed at $40 per acre and pay
ing at the rate of 400 or $1.60 last 
year would only be assessed at 
$36 with a rate of 401 or $1.44 
per acre this year. This would 
mean a reduction of $6.40 on 40 
acres despite the fact that the 
rural district in which this land is 
located actually increased in rate. 

Rural School Taxes Reduced 

A survey has just been made in 
co-operation with the Superintend
ent of Schools office which shows 
that much greater reductions have 
been made in the taxes levied for 
certain rural schools than for oth
ers without any correspondingly 
.created cut in teachers salary. The 
facts summarized below show that 
in 40 rural school districts in the 
county where members of the 
Farm Bureau tax committee did 
work, the tax rate decreased 24% 
or 17c while in the 37 districts in 
which no work was done the rate 
actually increased. That this big 
cut in taxes did not come at the 
expense,of teachers salaries is 
shown by the fact that the 40 dis
tricts in which the Farm Bureau 
committee worked paid their 
teachers an average monthly sal
ary of only $1.28 less than the 
average of the 37 districts showing 
no tax cut and doing no tax reduc
tion work. 

40 Districts Doing Tax Work 
Average tax rate 1931—70.2. 
Average tax rate 1932—53.5. 
Percent decrease in rate—24%. 
Average teachers sal. '31, $9"6;60 
Av. teachers sal. '32—$78.72. 
Percent decrease in sal. 18%. 
37 Districts With no tax work 
Av. tax rate 1931—62.1. 
Av. tax rate 1932—62.7. 
Percent decrease in rate—0. 

' Av. teachers sal 1931—$93.87. 
Av. teachers sal 1932—$80.00. 
Percent decrease in sal. 14%. 
The Farm Bureau tax reduction 

campaign in the school districts 
did not center on the teacher's sal
ary but rather urged the elimina
tion of waste and the reduction of 
illegal surplus carry over funds. 
The work of these 40 Farm Bu
reau tax committee members has 

Makes Women 
Lose Fat 

—Mr. and Mrs. Payne and fam-
rlv have moved from the W. H. 
Sherburn residence into Mrs. Alice 
Boyce's property. 

—Mrs. E. C. Summitt was call
ed to Decatur Tuesdav by the 
death of her brother Dave Farr. 

\ 

J. N. LOVING 
J. N. Loving, 90, a Civil War 

I Veteran died Tuesday in Decatur. 
1 The newspaper accounts of the 
] death state that he came to Moul-
j trie county from Tennessee in 
| 1866 and after being admitted to 
the bar, practiced law here, until 
32 years* ago when he moved to 
Decatur. 

Miss Rea M. Haines of Dayton, 
Ohio writes: "I weighed 180 so 
started to take Kruschen. I never 
was so surprised as when I weigh
ed myself the first week—I lost 7 
pounds. I just bought my 3rd 
jar and am down to 145—am still 
taking them and never felt better 
in my life." (June 17, 1932). 

To take off fat—take one half 
teaspoonful of Kruschen Salts in 
a glass of hot water in the morn
ing before breakfast—one bottle 
that lasts 4 weeks costs but a few 
cents—get it at any drugstore in 
America. If this first bottle fails 
to convince you this is the SAFE 
and harmless wav to lose fat— 
your money gladly returned. 

Don't accept variything but Krus
chen because you must reduce 
safely- ^ y . 1 / . . . ~ a d v -

from between his feet and behind 
his back. 

o—o 
Although Chicago is now con

sidered one of the weakest sisters 
ever to bow before the other con
ference fives, next year should be 
a different story. The Freshman 
squad at the Midway is one of the 
strongest in the school's history 
and the main luster is provided t«y 
Bill Haarlow, product of Bowen 
high and one of the most consis-j 
tant high scorers ever to represent! 
a windy city prep cage team. The 
Plebes with Haarlow in the van! 
have defeated the varsity several 
times to date. 

o—o 
On learning from Ed that Lute 

"T. L." Hudson, Bethany's suc- | 
cessful dispenser of Men's cloth 
ing apparel, was considered the 
most persistant golfer of the local 
bag-toting band and that goli 
sketches would add zest to this 
near basketball column we stroll
ed over to his "den" Friday morn
ing to engage him in a golfing tetw-
a-tete. 

T. L. was opening his morning 
mail while his better-half Cora, 
who incidentally has shouldered 
her end of the family golfing pres
tige, was quoting from the newly 
arrived Progress. On learning our 
mission, the dark elongated en
thusiast thumbed through his ledg
er, which besides containing diur
nal transactions was augmented 
bv sporting quotations such as 
"Pitt 12, Notre Dame -0". "Beth
any loses to Sullivan 27 to 23," 
"Played 18 holes of golf today, 
bitter wind." Needless to say it 
was the latter notations he was 
searching for. 

To our queary as to whether or 
not he was living up to his boast 
of playing each month of the year 
he replied, "Yes-siree—I've played 
three times this month, the First— 

"Why that's a Sunday," Inter
rupted his spouse. 

"My error," exclaimed Lute, "I 
never play on Sunday you know." 
Then checking through his Dairy-
ledger he found that he had brav
ed the chilling wintry elements on 
3 occasions. 

"But how about Decemoer, 
surely the cold and snowy weather 
barred you?" But the records! 
c?.me to his rescue with a statment! 
that he and Wild Bill Gardner had 
seen action on both the first and1 

fourth of the month. ' I 
"As far as I know" declared 

Lute, "I haven't missed playing a 
single month since first hooking up 
with the Sullivan club—that was; 
in 1926, I believe." 

Mr. Hudson first placed. the ! 

game back in 1905 when it wa«.| 
introduced to the local boys by 
Miss Gussie Scott who had learn
ed the game at the U. of I The fel
lows constructed a small golf 
course east of town but interest 
stayed at a minimum so Lute con
tinued his Tennis activities, a sport 
in which his height rendered him a 
wizard at net play. Somewhere 
around 1919 golf was making its 
second bid for popularity so Lute 
and his doubles partner, Troy 
Scott, in tune with the times, hung 
up their rackets and with shiny 
new golfing instruments began 
clouting the pellet far and wide— 
mostly wide—on a large field on 
the Walter Dalton farm. They 
next joined the Shelbyville club 
and were active members until 
they transferred to the local or
ganization. 

In past winters, this golf bug in 
vacation trips has played on vari
ous links in the states of Califor
nia, Louisiana, Arkansas, Florida, 
and Mississippi. 

Veteran of two sports he em

phatically states that Tennis falls 
short of possessing the lure of the 
links. We for one challenge that 
statement. 

In regard to his greatest thrills: 
Both occurred last summer when 
he twice shot 3 consecutive birdies. 
The first series came on holes 2-3-4 
and the second on 8-9-11. 

"And say," he added, "did you 
know that I did not par the courst 
a single time last summer?" Twice 
I approached the final hole with a; 
par game behind me only to break 
on each occasion and take a 6 on 
the last hole." 

"And your pet golfing peeve?"I 
we interrogated. 

Back in no uncertain tones 
came the answer, "a loose-mouth-
ed duffer from Sullivan who is 
perpetually offering me bits of un
solicited advice. Then with a mis-j 
chievous twinkle in his eye he! 

launched into illustrations thatj 
bore out his contention. To himj 
this bete-noire was a standing! 
menace, yea a vei'itable stubbling 
stone to the novice who unknow
ingly absorbed some of his treach
erous tips and thus forever en
thralled himself in the clutches oi 
medicrity. 

"Of all opponents, Mr. Hudson, 
whom do you derive the most 
pleasure out of beating?" 

"Thaat, too, is Bill Gardner" 
came the reply. 

"Now seriously," we questioned, 
"who, in your opinion is the best 
golfer of the Sullivan establish
ment?" 

"Well," drawled Lute "since you 
put it that way I guess for all-
around play I'll pass the wreath to 
Mr. Gardner, even if he does put 
out some rotten information." 

Local New? 
—Ladies—You will be interest

ed in the Charlotte Beauty Shop 
adv. on page eight. 

—Jim Cook, local carpenter has 
been confined to his home by ill
ness for the past six weeks. 

—Miss Ruth Pifer visited friends 
in Champaign Friday. 

—Mrs. L. M. Craig was hostess 
to the Merry Wives Thursday. 

—Mrs. Hattie Pifer visited with 
friends in Shelbyville Monday. 

—Mr. and Mrs. William Hea-
cock moved Tuesday to the Clyde 
Harris apartment with his mother, 
Mrs. Minnie Heacock. 

—Mr. and Mrs. Earl Nichols 
moved Tuesday from the Jenkins 
property into an apartment in 
the W. H. Chase residence. 

—Mrs. Marie Wood is visiting 
with Mr. and Mrs. Homer Frantz 
in Mattoon. 

Miss Anna Abrams is staying 
with Mrs. Eliza Waggoner who is 
seriously sick. 

—Adlai Maxedon of Allenvilie 
will be able to leave the hospital 
the last of the week. He is report
ed as doing fine. 

—Charles Booker, who spent 
several months at the home of his 
son Virgil Booker, returned to 
Decatur Saturday. 

—Free shampoo and eye-brow 
arch with other work at Charlotte 
Beauty Shop opening week. See 
adv. page eight. 

—Miss Merle Fisher who was 
enrolled at Spark's Business Col
lege in Shelbyville, this winter, 
completed the course this week. 

WEATHER 
And you call this winter! Janu

ary has been a mild month and 
wasn't that grand for poor people 
who lack clothes and fuel? One 
day of sunshine is following an
other. We see where another spell 
of cold weather has hit southern 
California. That shows that Bill 
Robinson and his wife were smart 
to come to Illinois to spend the 
winter in our mild, enerjetic and 
enjoyable weather. 

r * » 

Saturday night it started to rain 
and rain it did. There must have 
been a terrific downpour for Sun
day morning people were measur
ing the depth of water in their 
basements, creeks were out of the 
banks and even the old sluggisn 
Okaw spread itself over adjoining 
fields. It rained so hard that it im
proved the roads rather than dam
aged them. Following this rain 
grass is growing. Tulips are push
ing through the soil and if things 
don't change very soon fruit trees 
will start budding and zero weatn-
er in March will do its dirty work. 

—The Ladies Aid Society of the 
Christian .church held an all day 
meeting and quilting bee at the 
church Wednesday with pot luck 
dinner at noon. 

—Belden Briscoe of Chicago ar
rived here Wednesday, hale ana 
hearty and still rejoicing about the 
November election. Belden says 
he came from Chicago to visit the 
country folks: "I'm going down to 
eat up Jim" was the way he put 
it. 

—Luther Garrett who has been 
ill several weeks was able to be up 
town Thursday and will be back 
at work, sharpening tools, etc. 

BROWN'S FUR SHOP 
Have your fox pelts tanned and 

made into chokers. 

SPECIAL PRICES 
543 N. Water, DECATUR, ILL. 

ODD FELLOWS DISTRICT 
MEETING IN LOVINGTON 

The I. O. O.F. district meeting 
was held in Lovington Friday 
night of last week. Twelve lodges 
were represented by the 85 pres
ent. 

Alva Switzer of Lovington and 
Herbert Shanks of Sullivan were 
given the Third degree, by a staff 
from the Decatur lodges. 

Among those present were Rev. 
Orahood of Tuscola, grand lodge 
chaplain; J. Laymon, grand senior 
warden of the encampment and 
other distinguished lodge mem
bers. Following the degree work, 
there were several talks. 

The next district meeting will 
be held in Bethany. 

TAX COLLECTIONS 
Treasurer Newbould who is now 

engaged in collecting the tax re
ports that at the close of business 
Wednesday evening $16,038.92 
had been collected. 

Mrs. Mervin Ballinger on Thurs
day filed suit for divorce from 
Earl Ballinger. The couple has 
been parted for some time. Mrs. 
Ballinger makes her home with 
Mr. and Mrs. H. Y. Kingrey. 

I . • I 

J Charlotte Beauty I 
Shop . j 

CHARLOTTE DUNCAN, Prop. 

407 HAMILTON STREET PHONE 172 
SULLIVAN, ILLINOIS 

Our Modern Beauty Parlor 
will open Saturday, Jan. 28 

Free Introductory Opening Offer 
Saturday, Jan. 28th to Saturday, Feb. 4th, inc. 

Soft Water shampoo with each wave, and free eye
brow arch with each facial. 

FINGER WAVES 25c and 35c 
SHAMPOOS—35c MANICURES—35c 
MARCELS—40c FACIALS—50c 

SCALP TREATMENTS 50c 

Phone 172 for appointments 
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GRAND 
— SULLIVAN — 

Ban-gains in Amusements 
Adults 25c — Children 10c 

THURS-FRI., JAN 26-27 
Helen Hayes - Gary Cooper 

in a 

Farewell to Arms 
A Great Book, A Great 

Picture 
Helen Hayes in a marvelous 

perfc^inance. . 
Also Short Features 

SAT., Continuous 2:30 to 11 
Special Prices till 6 p. m. 

Adults 15c — Children be 
Tim McCoy in the 

End of the Trail 
Courage vs. Cunning. 

Our Gang in 'Free Wheeling' 
Oswald Cartoon 

SUNDAY — MONDAY 
Richard Dix, Ann Harding in 

The Conquerors 
with Edna May Oliver 

Mighty Epic of America. 
Comedy, Cartoon, News ' r-

TUESDAY ONLY 
Constance Cummings, Robt. 

Armstrong in the 

Billion Dollar 
Scandal 

Sensational, romantic, True 
Comedy Magic Carpet 

WEDNESDAY ONLY 
Big Double Bill! 

ON THE STAGE 
SHOWBOAT PLAYERS 

ON THE SCREEN 
Spencer Tracy, Marian 
Nixon, Stuart Erwin in 

Face in the Sky 
You'll like it immensely. 

TfA 

THURS.-FRL, FEB. 2 & 3 
Here he is again! And How! 

Clarke Gable tn N 

No Man of Her 
Own 

With Carole Lombard 
Meteoric Star in Smashing 

Romance. 
Pitts & Todd Comedy 

News Screen Song 

i 


